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UNITED STATES OF ANERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

.................... x
F .

14 the NMatter of:s ] Docket Nos.:

3

CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY OF NEW YORK
(Indian Point Unit 2) 3 50-247 SP

3

POWER AUTHORITY OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK 3
(Indian Point Unit 3) ] 50-286 SP

3

..................... x

‘ Clarkstown Town Hall

Room 311
Congers Road
and Maple Avenue
New City, New York
Monday, July 19, 1982
The third special prehearing conference in

this special investigative proceeding was convened,

pursuant to recess, at 10310 a.m.

BEFORE:
LOUIS J. CARTER, Chairman
Administrative Law Judge
OSCAR H. PARIS
. Administrative Lawv Judge

FREDERICK J. SHON
Administrative Lawv Judge
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APPEARANCES:

On behalf of Licensee, Consolidated Edison Company
of New Yorks:s

BRENT L. BRANDENBURG, Esg.
Assistant General Counsel
* STEVEN SOHINKI
Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc.
4 Irving Place
New York, N.Y. 10003

On behalf of lLicensee, the Power Authority of the
State of New York:

CHARLES MORGAN, JR., Esg.
PAUL F. COLARULLI, Esq.
JOSEPH J. LEVIN, Esge.

Morgan Associates, Chartered
1899 L Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20036

DAVID H. PIKUS, Esqg.
RICHARD F. CZAJA, Esg.
Shea and Gould

On behalf of the Nuclear Regulatory
Commission Staff:
JANICE MOORE, Esqe.
DONPLD HASSLE, Esqg.
Washington, D.C.

On behalf of the Federal Emergency Nanagement
Agencys

STUART GLASS
On behalf of the Intervenors:
Council of the City of New York:
CRAIG KAPLAN, Esg.
County of Rockland:
ERIC THORSEN, Esg.

11 New Hempstead Road
New City, N.Y. 10003
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APPEARANCES: (Continued)

On ' :ualf of Intervenorss:

Friends of the Earth, Inc., and
Nev York City Audobon Society:

RICHARD HARTZNMAN
New York Public Interest Research Group:

MICHAEL DIETERICH
AMANDA POTTERFIELD
JOAN HOLT

New York State Energy Office:

JONATHAN FEINBERG, Esqg.
Office of General Counsel
2 Rockefeller State Plaza
Albany, N.Y. 12223

Ninth Legislative District, Westchester County:

RICHARD BRODSKY, Esq.
White Plains, N.Y.

Parents Concerned About Indian Point:

PAT POSNER

KATHY TOSCANI

P.0. Box 125
Croton-on-Hudson, N.Y. 10520

Rockland Citizens for Safe Energy:

JUDITH KESSLER
P.0. Box 74
New City, N.Y. 10956

Union of Concerned Scientistss:

JEFFREY BLUM, Esqe.

New York University of Law

40 Washington Square South, Room 423
New York, N.Y. 10011
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APPEARANCES: (Continued)
On behalf of Intervenors:
West Branch Conservation Association:

ZIPPORAH S. FLEISHER
443 Buena Vista Road
New City, N.Y. 10956

Westchester People’s Action Coalition, Inc.:
CHARLES SCHEINER
P.0. Box 488
White Plains, N.Y. 10602
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PROCEEDTINGS

JUDGE CARTER: This is a continued hearing in
the Matter of Consolidated Edison at Indian Point, New
York, Docket Numbers S50-247SP and the Power Authority,
State of New York, Indian Point Number 3, No. 50-286SP.

To my left is Judge Shon, and to my right is
Judge Paris. I am Louis Carter, the Chairman of the
Board.

There vill be no smoking or drinking or eating
in this room. Anyone wvho wishes to take a picture may
do so nsing available light. Unfortunately, there have
been difficulties with the air conditioning in the
building. But counsel may take their ;ackets off and
try to make ourselves as comfortable as possible under
the circumstances.

First, I will ask that all of the attorneys
enter their appearances. We will start with the
Licensees.

MR. BRANDENBURG: On behalf of Consolidated
Edison Company of New York, Mr. Chairman, my name is
Brent L. Brandenburg. Seated immediately to my right is
another attorney appearing here on behalf of Con Edison,
Mr. Steven M. Sohinki.

R. LEVIN: On behalf of the Power Authority

of the State of New York, my name is Joseph Levin.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S W WASHINGTON, [ C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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Inmediately to my right is Paul Colarulli. To my left
at the end of the table are Richard Czaja and David
Pikus.

¥R. HASSLE: Ny name is Donald Hassle, counsel
for NRC Staff.

¥R. MC GURREN: My name is Henry J. EcGurren.
I am also counsel for NRC Staff.

JUDGE CARTER: MNr. Hartzman?

¥R. HARTZMAN: Richard Hartzman for Hev-tork
City Audubon Society and Friends of the Earth.

"MS. KESSLERs Judith Kessler, Coordinator,
Rockland Citizens for Safe Energy.

MR. DIETERICH: Michael Dieterich for NYPIRC.
Seated to ay left is Joan Holt.

MS. POSNER: Pat Posner for Parents Concerned
about Indian Point.

MR. THORSEN: Eric Thorsen for the County of
Rockland.

MS. FLEISHER: Zipporah Fleisher for the West
Branch Conservation Association, and with me is Nr.
Martus, M-u-r-t-u-s, Granirer, G-r-a-n-i-r-e-r,
President of West Branch Conservation Association.

MR. KAPLAN: Craig Kaplan, New York City
Council Intervenors.

JUDGE CARTER: I have two items to place on

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE . S W, WASHINGTON, D .C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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the record. First as to the discovery matter raised at
our last set of hearings by ¥r. Sohinki for Consolidated
Edison, let the record show that the following order was
issued last Friday by the Chair: number one, that
interrogatories to Dr. Beyea and Mr. Palenik need not be
formally ansvered, the wvitnesses having testified and
been cross examined.

2A, all questions of the 107 with subdivisions
filed June 16 by the Licensees and not heretofore
ansvered by Intervenors shall be ansvered, there being
no objections filed and no protective order sought. The
ansvers are to be delivered to the Licensees before the
close of business on Monday, July 26.

Paragraph B, in order to ansver the
interrogatories, Licensees shall provide UCS-NYPIRG with
an additional copy of the Indian Point Probabilistic
Risk Assessment, which cppy shall be returned wvhen
Licensees advise the Intervenors that discovery has
ended.

Finally, the Board requests all parties to
adhere more faithfully to time reguirements for
ansvers. The allowvance by the Board of additional time
to provide answers should not be construed as approval
of the delays which have occurred. The Board will

require more prompt adherence to time schedules and will

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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impose sanctions, if necessary.

Now, leaving that subject and going on to
additional matters, have thre been any motions or other
filings made since our last hearing which may not have
been served on all parties?.

Mr. Levin?

MR. LEVIN: Your Honor, I have a point on your
last areas that you discussed. I can hold it if you
vould like to go into this.

JUDGE CARTER: Let's see, wvhat if anything has
been filed? I take it there have been no motions or any
other pleadings filed, although there have been ansvers
to interrogatories served and additional copies.

¥r. Levin, dc you have a gquestion?

MR. LEVIN: Yes, sir, I am somevhat concerned
that conversations have taken place to which the Power
Authority was not a party, between the Board or members
of the Board and other parties in the proceeding and
vould request -- I know, for example, that this occurred
Friday, and I wvould request that if any substantive --
vell, if any issues connected with the hearings take
place, conversations betveen parties and the Board, that
all parties be party to those discussions. I think

anything else violates the ex parte rule and presents

difficulties for all of us.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW _, WASHINGTON, D C 20024 (202) 554-2345
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JUDGE CARTER: Thank you for reminding me, MNr.
Levin. I did not need that reminder. The Board is
familiar vith the ex parte rule. There was no issue of
substance discussed, and notice of conversation was
given at the last hearing.

If there was any problem about that, it should
have been raised at that time.

MRE. LEVIN: Well, Your Honor =--

JUDGE CARTER¢ There is no need to argue it
any rore. There was no issue of substance discussed in
any te ephone conversation. When there is, you will be
so advlsed.

MR. LEVIN: May I state for the record, Your
Honor, that one of the problems is determining vhen the
Board communicates with parties wvhen an issue of
substance occurs and vhen it ioces not, and I do not
think that the ex parte rules provide for nonsubstantive
issues to be discussed. If one can define that betwveen
the Board and parties --

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Levin, I am not going to
discuss with you the meaning of the ex parte rules. I
am familiar with them. There was no violation of ex
parte.

Mr . Sohinki, did you have a question?

MR. SOHINKIs Mr. Chairman, in light of the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE . S W, WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345



10

1

i2

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

3341

Board's ruling and in light of the fact that these
conversations that we had last veek vere not on the
record conversations with the Court Reporter, I thought
that I should make a statement on behalf of Con Edison
in regard to the Board'§ rulinge.

JUDGE CARTER: I don't think a statement is
necessary. The Board has ruled. We will continue.

This is not a free for all, as you would like to put
it. We will continue the hearing.

Are you ready vith the witnesses?

MS. FLEISHER: Your Honor, I have two guick
items if I may. One is that on June 4 I vrote an
interrogatory requesting a copy of Volume 1 of the
Indian Point Probabilistic Safety Study in order to,
since ve are the lead Intervenors and there are no
contributing Intervenors on Contention 5.1. I have seen
lots of people walking around with copies of it in White
Plains the other day, and I do not see why we could not
be supplied a copy on loan. We sent a letter to Shea
and Gould May 13, and on June 4 --

JUDCE CARTER: Well, you discuss that with Nr.
Sohinki and then we will take it up later in the
hearing.

MS. FLEISHER: There are other items they have

not answered, and I have purposefully not bothered to.

ALCERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE . SW ., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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Nov let me just make another announcement, and
that is that Mr. Frank Fisher of Orange and Rockland has
agreed to come and be a witness and to supply us with
testimony. It should be in my mailbox today. He did,
however, lack the time the subpoena said, nor was it
necessary to 4o any more than shov him the subpoena, and
he would like to come, if possible, to White Plains on
August 5 at 2300 o‘'clock.

Now, that doesn't mean he has to come exactly
at that time. It was just a time he suggested, and
whatever is your pleasure I will convey to him.

JUDGE CARTER: When. ve set the hearing for
that date, ve will review thazt again. We won't do it at
this time.

Mr. Sohinki?

MR. SOHINKI: MNr. Chairman, for the record I
think Ms. Fleisher had conversations with Shea and
Gould, and while I admire and respect my co-counsel from
Shea and Gould, I have to make clear that I am not a
member of that firm.

JUDGE CARTER: Well, because you have the same
problem -- we had the same problem with UCS-NYPIRG
providing a copy, I thought it would be better for her.

You can talk to Mr. Sohinki and Mr. Czaja and try to

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE ., S W, WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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resolve that problem.

MS. FLEISHERs Your Honor, my request vas to
the Licensees, so I don't know what -~

JUDGE CARTER:s I don't want tc take the time
vith that now. We wvant to get on to the testimony.

Mr. Hassle.

MR. HASSLE: Just one preliminary matter.
This morning I gave you a copy of the U.S. Nuclear
Regulatory Commission's statement of policy issued on
July 16, 1982 concerning =--

JUDGE CARTER: Excuse me, Nr. Hassle. You are
going to have to speak more loudly and more slowly.

MR. HASSLE: Excuse me.

This morning I gave the members of the Board
and the parties a statement of policy of the U.S.
Nuclear Regulatory Commission vhich vas issued on July
16, 1982 which concerned consideration of psychological
stress issues in proceedings. The preliminary matter I
vanted to raise vas whether the Board might wvant to have
some argument with respect to the effect of this policy
statement in contentions later this wveek. I have given
all the parties a copy.

JUDGE CARTER: Thank you, Mr. Hassle. That
may very well be. We will review it. I-just received

it this morning myself, and we will try to let you know

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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tomorrov what our plans are with regard to it.

Now, with regard to the witnesses to appear
this morning, as to the cross examination schedule of
the Intervenor witnesses, it would appear that the
schedule used for Dr. Beyea's panel could not be simply
applied to numerous individual witnesses and to quote
the Licensees, if the cross examination is not roving,
“roving®” in quotes, and if it is "focused,"™ there should
appear to be no need to 1lpo$e any set time limits. .
Just as ve gave Mr. Hartzman an opportunity on his first
day, ve shall do so likevise with the Licensees today,
and as to opening statements, NEr. Thorsen, you may make
an opening statement, a short one, and then present your
vitnesses, and for the benefit of the public, you or the
vitness may give a two or three minute summary of your
written testimony.

Are you ready, Mr. Thorsen?

MR. BRANDENBURGs Mr. Chairman, before we
proceed, one or twoc other housekeeping matters.

I wvas wvondering if we could ingquire through
the Board the status of limited appearance statement
person Benjamin Gilman, Congressman Gilman, who we are
advised may be choosing to make a limited appearance
statement sometime today. I am unfamilliar with the

current status of that at the current tinme.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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JUDGE CARTER: Nr. Thorsen.

MR. THORSEN: I am sorry, Your Honor, I am
afraid I vas talking to my wvitnesses.

JUDGE CARTERs What about Congressman Gilman?

BR. THORSEN: Congressman Gilman will be
appearing at approximately 3:30 to read his statement
into the record. He will make a limited appearance
statement and vill not be presented as a vwitness for
Rockland County.

JUDGE CARTERs Anything else?

MR. BRANDENBURG: One last housekeeping
matter, Mr. Chairman.

In preparing for the cross examination of the
Rockland County witnesses this week, it has come to our
attention that one of the wvitnesses who will be
testifying much later this wveek, a Dr. Bernard Flicker,
previously made a limited appearance statement on
January 12, I believe in this proceeding, and pursuant
to 10 CFR 2.715 of the Commission's rules of practice,
such a person “"may not othervise participate in the
proceeding.”

In light of the fact that Dr. Flicker has
chosen at 20 earlier time to make a limited appearance
statement Defore this proceeding, under the clear

wording of the section from which I Jjust gquoted, he is

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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precluded from otherwvise participiting in the
proceeding, and in particular, being a witness, a formal
vitness for the record.

At this time we would move and seek a ruling
from th; Board that pursuant to the section of the
Commission's rules of practice which I just quoted from,
that Dr. Flicker will not be permitted to be a witness
in this proceedling.

MR. CZAJA: Mr. Chairman, wve join in Nr.
Brandenburg's application.

JUDGE CARTERs Nr. Thorsen, I will hear you on
this after lunch. I take it Dr. Flicker is not to be
testifying this morning.

MR. THORSEN: That's correct, Judge.

JUDGE CARTER: We will hear Nr. Thorsen and
then rule on it after lunch.

Proceed, Mr. Thorsen.

MR. THORSEN: Thank you.

My name is Eric Thorsen and I appear at these
proceedings for Mark L. Paris, the Rockland County
Attorney, or behalf of the County of Rockland.

The County of Rockland represents 260,000
people, approximately 109,000 of whom reside within a
ten mile radius, emergency planning zone, or EPZ, of the

Indian Point nuclear power facilities. For both those

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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vho reside within and vithout the EPZ, Indian Point is a
source of fear and concern for this county, fears and
concerns that are not and cannot be banished by a wvave
of the magic wand called radioclogical emergency response
planning because radiclogical planning, including
evacuation plans, cannot render an unsafe plant into a
safe one, cannot assure the safety and lives of people,
and in fact, casts the burden, expense, obligation and
risks of loss of property and perhaps life directly onto
those who do not wish it, the citizens of Rockland .
County.

Indian Point vas sited in the mid-'50s wvhen
there vere few rules governing the location or design of
nuclear facilities. When Indian Point Units 2 and 3
vere built and began operations in the 1970s, there wvas
no consideration of the potential for major nuclear
accident, but that potential was almost realized at
Three Mile Island on March 28 of 1579. It is the legacy
of Three Mile Island that has left the nation with terms
like EPZ and radiological emergency response planning
and with a new awareness of the risks of nuclear .
energy.

Rockland County does not know what the

probability is of a serious accident at Indian Point,

and ve will offer no testimony on that issue. Rockland

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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County knows only that the consequences would be
catastrophic, with or without an evacuation plan. The
citizens of Rockland County, volunteers, parents and
county employees involved in radiological planning, al}
kno; the tremendous time and money, energy and stress
which is required to implement radiological planning as
vell as to keep plans current.

We knov this firsthand because we are the
people who live here, who work here, who drive the roads
here and who raise our children here. We have heard and
listened carefully to the earlier testimony of witnesses
from the Federal Emergency Management Agency, witnesses
who have stated that radiological planning cannot
guarantee the safety or lives of people. We have heard
the testimony of Dr. .Jan Beyea, who stated the potential
loss of lives in New York City, many more miles avay
from Indian Point than Rockland County, is in the tens
of thousands.

Even if radiological emergency respnse
planning verrs adequate to deal with the short term
effects of an accident at Indian Point, planning does
not and cannot address the problems of long term
contamination of water, land, food and buildings.

Emergency planning does not address the health

problems which plague us and our children, perhaps for

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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decades.

The legislature of Rockland County has not
taken a position on nuclear energy, pro or con. The
actions of the Rockland County legislature in
vwithdrawing from our radiological emergency response
plan -~

JUDGE CARTER: Excuse me. Just a little
slover.

MR. THORSEN: -- prepared for us by the Indian
Poin. Licensees was not an effort to close our eyes to
the problems created by Indian Point. What the
legislature of Rockland County has done is to recognize
that the'risks imposed by the Irndian Foint povwer
facilities are too great, are too catastrophic, and that
the plants should be shut down to ensure the safety of
Rockland County's citizens.

#hat ve intend to establish in these
proceedings is that the radiological emergency response
plan presented to us by the Indian Point facilities is
fundamentally flaved and incapable of implementation.
We intend to establish that the costs associated with
maintaining an adequate level of radiological
preparedness are so astronomical as to be totally
prohibitive.

I therefore call as my first witness the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Honorable Sam Gdanski of the Rockland County
Legislature.

Mr. Gdanski, would you please state your full
name, business address and occupation?

JUDGE CARTER: Excuse me, Nr. Gdanski.
Perhaps all of the witnesses who will be appearing here
this morning, if they would all rise and raise their
right hand, ve will svear all of the witnesses who
propose to testify.

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor, I believe Mr.
Gdanski is the only wvitness here for the moment who is
testifying this morning.

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Gdanski, you are a ;elbﬁt
of the Bar?

MR. GDANSKI: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE CARTER: It is not necessary for you to
be sworn.

(General laughter.)
Whereupon,

SAM Z. GDANSKI,
called as a vitness by Counsel for Intervenor County of
Rockland, being a member of the Bar, was examined and
testified as follows:
DiRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. THORSEN:

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Q Mr. Gdanski, your full name, business address
and occupation.

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) My name is Sam Zolna
Gdanski, and my business address is 20 Squadron
Boulevard, New City, New York. I am an attorney by
practice.

Q You have before you direct testimony.

A (WNITNESS GDANSKI) Yes, I do.

C Did you prepare this direct testimony
consisting of five pages?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes, I did.

Q Are you familiar with 1it? Have you reviewed
the attachments thereto, specifically Exhibits A and B?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes. I am fully familiar
vith those exhibits?

Q Do you have any corrections or additions that
you would like to make to your testimony to assure that
the testimony is complete and up to date at this time?

A (WITNESS CDANSKI) There are some supplemental
exhibits which I will be introducing further in the
testimony. I could either do that now or later on.

MR. THORSEN: I believe that has been
distributed to all parties at this time.
Is there any party who has not received the

pages marked "Additional Testimony of Sam Gdanski on
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behalf of Rockland County?”

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Thorsen, perhaps you could
have the witness generally describe what is in his late
filed testimony?

WITNESS GDANSKI: The additional exhibits are
supporting resolutions, the Rockland County resolution
vhich vithdrevw from the four county emergency planning,
the first resolution is an additional exhibit, which is
Exhibit C, added a Resolved clause that the legislature

of Rockland County urges the Nuclear Regulatory

3352

Commission to immediately suspend the operating license °

of the Tndian Peint nuclear facility. And that is dated
May 18, 1982, Th2 additional Exhibit D is a declaration
of support by the legislature of Rockland County for the
motion filed by the Union of Concerned Scientists and
NYPIRG for a shov cause order also directing that the
licenses be revoked and directing the immediate
suspension of those nuclear power plants.

And Exhidbit E is the creation of a new
Rockland Citizens Advisory Committee in light of our
vwithdraval to set up our own Rockland County emergency
evacuation plan, if that is feasible.

BY ¥R. THORSEN: (Resuming)

Q Thank you.

With the corrections and additions you have

ALDEASON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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provided for us today, is the testimony and attachments

provided to this Board true and correct tc the best of
your knowladge and belief?
: (AITNESS GDANSKI) Yes, it is.

MR. THORSEN: I would nov move for the
admission of the direct testimony of Sam Gdanski and the
attachments thereto, and ask that it be bound into the
record as if read.

JUDGE SHON; Nr. Thorsen, I would like to ask
Mr. Gdanski one minor question. On page 4 of your
original testimony --

WITNESS GDANSKI: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE SHON: The third line from the bottom of
the page, you said if I may list some of the

departments.

WITNESS GDANSKI: That is an error. The word
"departments”™ should really be "statements,” or
"summaries of statements.”

JUDGE SHON: Summaries. Thank you. I thought
that should be corrected.

WITNESS GDANSKI: That is correct.

JUDGE CARTER: What line is that?

WITNESS GDANSKI: Third line from the bottonm.

JUDGE CARTER: Is there any cbjection to

putting these in the record?
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MR. CZAJA: Judge, I object to the admission
of Exhibit B of Mr. Gdanskli's testimony. Exhibit B is a
transcript of a hearing presided over by M¥r. Gdanski.
The document contains multiple levels of hearsay with no
assurance of reliability of that hearsay. For example,
commencing at page 32 of the transcript, next to MNr.
Gdanski's testimony, wve have Mr. Thorsen reading into
the record statements by other people. So we have at
least three or four levels of this.

At page 40, Mr. Gdanski reads into the record
vhat he describes as "highlights" from the draft FENA
report. We have the FEMA witnesses. We have the FENA
report. We do not need Mr. Gdanski's summary of it.

This Exhibit B includes statements by seven
individuals who are not on the Rockland County witness
list, and ve will not have an opportunity to cross
examine these witnesses, and for that reason, it is not
only a vioclation of the rules of the Commission but our
constitutional rights to have this testimony admitted.

And finally, I wvould also ask that the
question and.answer that Judge éhon pointed to in pages
4 and 5 of Mr. Gdanski's direct testimony be stricken
for the same reason since that is similarly just a
purported summary of Exhibit B.

MR. BRANDENBURG: Mr. Chairman, Con Edison
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joins in the Powver Authority's application for the
reasons stated by Mr. Czaja, and requests that the
materials referred to by ¥r. Czaja not be admitted into
the record in this proceedinge.

MR. HASSLE: Judge Carter, the staff also
joins in that.

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor, under this line of
reasoning, the person who gains information through
meetings, an individual wvho is chairman of a meeting at
vhich certain informations are produced can never make
statements that provide any other person with knowledge
of that information because apparently he does not know
the truth of these items to his own personal knowledge.

Your Honor, I don‘'t believe we are introducing
this for the absolute truth of everything that is stated
in there, but ve are introducing it as a key
consideration which was acted upon by the County of
Rockland and all the subsequent actions. This
transcript predated Exhibit A to Mr. Gdanski's testimony
which vas the withdrawval from the federally mandated
radiological emergency response. I feel it has a
valuable point. It is a valuable addition to his
testimony. I would ask that it not be stricken.

MR. KAPLAN: Nr. Chairman, we join in Nr.

Thorsen's statement. I would also add from an almost
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technical point of view that most of his testimony is
being offered to give the Board an insight to the state
of mind of the people of Rockland County, and there is a
vell-known exception under the hearsay rule on that
basis.

MR, CZAJA: Judge, the point is the people
vhose state of mind we are allegedly bein. given this
insight into are the people who are going to testify, in
vhich case they can give us their state ¢f mind and be
crcss examined, or unidentified people who are not
subject to cross examination and whom it would be
improper to have their opinions before.

MR. KAPLAN: Of course, within the cross
examining, you will be able to cross examine the
credibility of their statements.

MR. CZAJA: Not the seven people who aren’'t
called.

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Gdanski, what was the
purpose of the public hearing before the Committee to
Review the Indian Point Response Plan on May 13, 19827

WITNESS GDANSKi: I think it is very important
that you admit this because this would explain to this
Board what precipitated our resolution ultimately.

JUDGE CARTER: The guestion was what was the

purpose of the meeting?
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WITNESS GDANSKI: The purpose wvas the source
of comments wvas members of the public as well as the
advisory c2amittee that the Rockland County legislature
created to make our recommendations on whether ve wvould
sanction the 2merjency evacuation blan.

Now, some of those comments in that public
transcript are not just members of the Rockland County
staff, in other words, paid employees. There are random
comments from members of the public also which you would
be excluding if you chose to exclude that exhibit.

¥S. KESSLER: Your Honor, Rockland Citizens
for Safe Energy supports inclusion of this exhibit if
only for its value as backq?ound information to the
entire Rockland County position.

WITNESS GDANSKI: One other comment, if I
may. Rockland County is one of the four counties
affected, and ve felt that since ve are the most direct
municipality .n terms cf our relations with the general
populace, we would provide an avenue for this Board to
understand how members of the public feel about the plan
vho are not able to appear and testify at these
hearings.

JUDGE SHON: Mr. Thorsen, you charcterized

your offering of this material as not exactly for the

truth of the matters contained therein. I am not quite

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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certain what you mean by not exactlye.

What use would you propose to make of it, say,
in writing proposed findings? Would you actually
reference it as matters of fact?

MR. THORSEN: Judge, I don't believe that I
would, no. I den't believe that that was our intention
in attaching it as an Exhibit. It does chronicle a
report by 2ach of the department heads of Rockland
County who were involved in the March 3 radiological
response drill and to that extent I believe that it does
reflect critical statement : by our county employees as
to the results of the drill. MNany of those comments are
going to be reinforced by witnesses who will be
presented by Rockland County. There were many other
people and many other items that came out which I cannot
vouch for, I don‘t believe Mr. Gdanski can vouch for
either. Consequently, I don't believe that this
iocument can be introduced for the total truth of every
statement made therein, but as indicated by a number of
representatives here, including myself, it certainly
does provide a valuable insight into the background of

Rockland County's actions.

JUDGE SHON: What about the material on pages

4 and 5 of Mr. Gdanski's actual testimony?

MR. THORSEN: Judge, I beliesve Mr. Gdanski
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just made a statement that a few key items are included
in his direct testimony.

JUDGE SHON: I see. Thank you.

(Board conferring.)

JUDGE CARTER: We will be back in order,
please.

The ruling of the Board with regard to the
proceedings before the -- that is, the public hearing
held on May 13, 1982 is that the document will be
admitted in the same category as a limited appearance
statement and not as eviu- .ce itself of the statements
contained therein.

Now, Mr. Thorsen, if you should ultimately
find that under one of the new exceptions In Rule 803
that it is admissible, we would further reconsider
this.

This testimony was initially filed wvhen, MNr.
Thorsen?

MR. THORSEN: I believe it was June 7.

JUDGE CARTER: I think it would have been
better if the Licensees had notified Mr. Thorsen that
.Jere was an intention to mcve to strike this because by
holding back on your position, you have taken up the
time of the meeting needlessly in order to consider this

objectien. I think that where you have prefiled
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testimony and there is a large segment of it subject to

objection, I think the proper thing to do would be to
notify or file a motion to strike at that time so ve
den't have to do it during hearings and be taken by
surprise with a rather difficult question of evidentiary
law.

MR. CZAJA: Judge, may I respond to that?

JUDGE CARTER: It is not necessary.

MR. CZAJA: Judge, just for the record, we
relied on Judge Shon's statement at page 1279 of the
transcript that we could object to such testimony at the

time the witness appears.
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JUDGE CARTER: You can alwvays object when the
vitness appears, but I think you use that in order to
speed the hearing up. It would have been better had you
notified earlier. Under one of the objections in Rule
803, if Mr. Thorsen vanted to get in under that
exception, he would then have to file it in that manner
each time you could have made your objection.

MR. CZAJA: Judge, ve felt wve were adhering to
the Board's wishes. If we were in error, I am sorry.

JUDGE CARTER: No, I am not saying -- I said
it would be better in the circumstances if you could
give prior notice so we don't take up the hearing time
vith these technical legal matters. That is all I am
saying. I did not say you were in error.

MR. CZAJA: Thank you.

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Thorsen, proceed.

MR. THORSEN: Thank you, Your Honor. Rockland
County is satisfied with the Board's ruling.

MR. CZAJAs Judge, just for the record, may ve
have an ansver to our objection and to our motion in
regard to t;e question on Pages 4 and 57

MR. THORSEN: Judge, I wvasn't aware of the
motion regarding Pages 4 and 5.

JUDGE CARTER: What was your motion?

MR. CZAJA:s Our motion was that the gquestion
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and answer on Pages U4 and 5 should be stricken for the
same reason as Exhibit B, because the ansver to the
question is just a further paraphrase of Exhibit’ B.
Exhibit B no‘ having been ruled to have the status of a
limited appearance statement, which I think is a proper
characterization of it, the question and ansver
appearing on Pages 4 and S of Mr. Gdanski's testimony
should have the same status.

JUDGE CARTER: I think that Mr. Cdanski as a
public official can state vhat he understands to be the
facts though the statements themselves may not be of
record. They may serve to refresh his recollection, but
he can state what he knows of his own knowledge. I
think if you --

¥R. THORSENs: Judge, in addition, Nr. Gdanski
is in the nature of an employer of all of these
individuals, being a member of the Rockland County
legislature, and as such, and being a supervisor, all of
these employees are under duty to report to Mr. Gdanski,
and Mr. Gdanski is acting in effect as a super
administrator issuing these statements.

There is one additional point under Mr.
Czaja's line of reasoning. Every time a pecint needs to
be made, the individual who did that exact investigation

can make a statement under oath, we would have a
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multitude of witnesses to enforce each minor point. It
would be an impossible situation.

JUDGE CARTER: The difficulty arises from the
fact that I am not -- that is wvhy I said to you earlier
in some authority -- I don't know of any precise c;sc on
point where it wvas allowed in. That is, testimony of a
public hearing in connection with some proposed action
of the legislature. On the other hand, what makes the
problem difficult is that this person, as you state, I
have no reason to doubt your word, but it is his
responsibility in the sense that he is making an
investigation, even though we have people who work for
him, so it is a very difficult question of evidence, but
I think the witness can testify as to reports he has
received in the course of his duties. As to the hearsay
quality of the individual statements, I think that in
the view of the Board, subject to objection, but after
having made his investigation and having reached certain
conclusions, I think he can testify as to what his
understanding of the facts was, and on the basis of
whatever action he took.

MR. CZAJA: Judge, the question does not ask
for his conclusions. It specifically asks him to
provide hearsay testimony with regard to "specific

points raised by the participants in that second
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meeting."”

JUDGE CARTER: Well, you could clarify your
objection. Instead of referring to the pages, refer to
1 juestion.

HR.'CZAJA: It vas Page 4, the one full
question that begins a little further than halfway down
the page. Question: What were some of the specific
points raised by the participants in that second meeting
of the Rockland County legislature subcommittee to
reviev the Indian Point emergency response plan. So the
question clearly calls for hearsay, not for conclusions
of his investigation, and that is what you would get in

his ansver.

JUDGE CARTER: I don't think that is hearsay.
I think he can say guestions were raised as to certain
subjects. Now, the quality of the ansver, the
refinement would be the essence of the ansver, but if
the gquestion is, wvhat are the points raised, points to
me mean questions, subjects. I think that that would be
proper, to ask that. I am not saying that the
characterization of the ansver. I would prefer in view
of the objaction that the guestion be asked, that the
ansver be given by the vitness orally rather than as the
direct testimony is given. I think he is allowved to be

asked, in your capacity as a legislator, what problems
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came to your attention.

Now, whether the opinion of those problems is
correct >r not, that is another story. I think he is
alloved to ask the guestion as to what issues wvere
raised. Can you ansver that question? What are the
issues?

WITNESS GDANSKI: Yes. I would agree wvith
Your Honor's characterization of the points. Basically,
it was the generic word used in that instance to
describe the litany of questions and ansvers raised. I
can again repeat and list those.

JUDGE CARTER: What are the categories of the
issues that were raised rather than the substantive
testimony?

WITNESS GDANSKI: The questions raised -- the
issues wvere insufficient manpover, protection for the
vorkers themselves who would actually have to take to
the field, the public notification system, specifically
vith regard to the sirens and the information pamphlet
submitted previously, the equipment itself, meaning the
communications equipment as wvell as the transportation
equipment, proved to be or were felt to be inadequate.
The EOC, the emergency center itself was within the
ten-mile zone, and as such it vas not adequately suited

to endure the limitations of what it would have to
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undergo in the event of an emergency. The highways to
me are the paramount objection. There was no proof
offered that the highways could sustain --

JUDGE CARTER: I don't want you to get into
that. I asked you merely to list the subjects that were
raised.

WITNESS GDANSKI: Highways, road conditions,
vhat are the agreements of the various groups that would
have to cooperate, such as the ambulance corps and .
sciocls and the fact that boundary definitions and
admission statements for the respective departments who
vould have to implement the plan.

JUDGE CARTER: Now, you took testimony on this
subject?

WITNESS GDANSKI: Yes, we did.

JUDGE CARTER: Who else was sitting on that
panel?

WITNESS GDANSKI: The panel was comprised of
various departments who wvould be involved in executing
this plan.

JUDGE CARTER: The hearing body. Who wvere at
the hearing?

WITNESS GDANSKI: The transportation head --

JUDGE CARTER: Who was sitting, conducting and

presiding at the hearing?
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WITNESS GDANSKI: At the second hearing --

JUDGE CARTER: Well, let's start with the
first hearing.

ER. THORSEN: Your Honor, I believe, for a
point of clarification, we are only talking about the
meeting of May 13th, is that correct, of 19827

JUDGE CARTER: I am trying to find out what
Mr. Gdanski's responsibility is.

WITNESS GDANSKI: I think that would be best
ansvered, I chaired the Rockland County Subcommittee of
the Legislature as a wvhole, wvhich had responsibility of
reviewing the Indian Point emergency response plan
pertaining to Rockland County and to recommend -~

JUDGE CARTER: Did you issue a report?

WITNESS GDANSKI: The report ve issued
culminated in a resolution which is attached to that
public hearing. In terms of an. actual written report, it
vas the transcript of the public hearing itself th.t wvas
submitted as our findings, and that led to a resolution
that was identified as Exhibit A,

JUDGE CARTER: Your hearing concluded and you
issued a report or a letter? What happened?

WITNESS GDANSKI: Procedurally what happened
vas, copies of the public hearing were submitted to the

members of the legislature, the 20 members of the
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legislature, and that precipitated a resolution, a draft
resolution which wvas submitted to the legislature
formally, and there was subseguent public participation
in a half-hour or hour period prior to a formal meeting
of the legislature. Discussions Jére held on the floor
of the legislature, and that culminated in Exhibit A,
which is our formal resolution of withdrawal.

JUDGE CARTER: The chair rules that the
printed answer on Page 4, I think it would be simpler if
ve merely struck the guestion on Page 4, wvhat vere some
of the specific points raised by the participants in the
second meeting of the Rockland County legislature
subcomnittee to reviewv the Indian Ponint emergency
response plan, and the answer to that question.

Any other objection?

MR. CZAJA: No, thank you.

JUDGE CARTER: Are you through with the
vitness, Mr. Thorsen?

MR. THORSEN: Yes, Judge, except I would again
move for the admission of his testimony with the
attachments, with the limitation put on Exhibit B by the
Board.

JUDGE CARTER: With the limitation with regard
to Exhibit B and the striking of the guestion and

ansvwer, th2 testimony will be attached and be a part of
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the record.

(The testimony follows.)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE , SW , WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345



TESTIMONY OF SAM GDANSKI

\AAALAﬁlqrgl

Please state your full name and address. |
Sam Gdanski, 37 Lawrence Place, Spring Valley, New York.

Are you employed by the County of Rockland and if so, in what
capacity.

I am in my fifth year as a member of the Rockland County
Legislature. I am also the Chairman of the Rockland County Legis-
lature sub-committee to review the Indian Point Emergency
Response Plan.

what is your educational background and training?

I am an attorney-at-law, and obtained my juris doctorate

from Brooklyn Law School and a Master's in corporate commercial
law from New York University Law School. I have been activelf
practicing law for the last ten years.

when did Rockland County first become involved in the issue

of nuclear safety in regard to Indian Point?

These issues first surfaced in early 1979, when I nroposed

an addition to Rockland County's Health and Sanitary Code,
requiring a permitting system for the transportation of

nuclear wastes through Rockland County. In connection with
that issue, and as a result of Three Mile Island incident,
Rockland County began to pay closer attention to the close
proximity of Indian Point.

At apnroximately the same time a four county nuclear safety
committee was formed consisting of Westchester, Orange,

Putnam and Rockland counties, which met periodically to discuss
implementation of a radiological response plan for those four
counties which surround Indian Point, and funding. Meetings of

the nuclear safety committee were held on the average of once



every three months, until aoproximately one year ago when

the county started to work towards the drill which was even-
tually held on March 3, 1982. I was appointed as the designe§
of the Chairman of the Rockland County Legislature to the |
Nuclear Safety Committee, and as I mentioned earlier, I am also
Chairman of the Rockland Countv sub-committee to review the
Indian Point Emergency Response Plan.

Historically, the Rockland County radiological emergency

response plan which the Nuclear Safety Committee and Rockland

County had been dealing with, was the result of Federal

requirements imposed upon the operators of the Indian Point facil-

ities. The facilities hired a consultant and an engineering firm,
which were Parsons-Brinkerhoff and EDS Nuclear. It is my
understanding that the consulting firms physically went through
Rockland County and looked at its roads, geographical layout,1
talked with some of the county departments, and other munici-
palities, and came out with this plan. There have been a
number of revisions to the original draft, but I still find it
difficult to believe that they thought this plan could work

in Rockland County. Rockland County has never contributed

to the funding of the plan, and has never signed off on the
books, or otherwise acceoted the plan as workable.

On May 18 , 1982, the Lejislature of Pockland County passed
Resolution No. 320 of 1982 entitled "PROHIBITING THE EXPENDI-
TURE OF COUNTY FUNDS OR USE OF COUNTY EMPLOYEES FOR THE FEDER~
ALLY MANDATED ROCKLAND COUNTY RADIOLOGICAL EMERGENCY RESPONSE

PLAN FOR INDIAN POINT, BUCHANAN, NEW YORK." What is the



background on that and what does it mean to Rockland County?
That resolution, which I will refer to as Exhibit "A", came
about after the Rockland County Legislature sub-

committee to review the Indian Point Emergency Response Plan,
met for the second time , subsequent to the March 3, 1982
drill. As I just mentioned, there were two public hearings,
one in 1981 and one on March 13, 1982, A transcript of the
March 13, 1982 hearing is appended hereto and is referred to
as Exhibit "B".

1t was the consensus of the participants in the review
process that based upon the results of the drill and the plan
itself, the Rockland County Radiclogical Response Plan was
not workable and that huge transfusions of money which would
correct some of the deficiencies in the plan, would still
leave many aspects unanswered and unable to be adequately
dealt with. That was why Rockland County's Legislature
ultimately passed Resolution 320 of 1982, and took the
position that the plan was not workable, could not be made
workable reqardless of the amount of money put in, and that
is why the County Legislature directed the withdrawal
Rockland County from the plan.

In that same resolution, Rockland County didvdirect its
Office of Emergency Services to prepare plans specifically
dealing with Rocklard County's needs, but it remains to be
seen whether any plan can adequately provide for the health,
safety and welfare of the citizens of Rockland County. We
believe, frankly, that until such a plan exists, ardi the

safety of our citizens and their property can be assured,



that Indian Point should be shutdown. As I said, there are
certain inherent problems in the geographical structure of
Rockland County which lead me to seriously doubt whether

there can be an adeauate plan, regardless of the amount of

money spent. We are really dealing with two separate stages, |
one being the situation as it exists, where we reéuire tremenl
dous inputs of funding, in order to bring up our egquipment i
needs to par. The second stage, is that even if we receive |
all that funding, what do we do with our existing road networ*,
which would most likely prevent the ability to evacuate peopl‘
in the event of a serious incident at Indian Point. Is it
worth the cost and the health hazard and destruction to
community property that would be entailed 7 It seems that all

the parties agree that were Con Ed and PASNY to attempt to

open the Indian Point Facility today, they would not be

granted a l.cense because of the population surrounding Indian

Point.

What were some of the specific points raised by the partici- {
pants in that second meeting of the Rockland County Legislature
sub-committee to review the Indian Point Emergency Response
Plan?

The particinmants in that meeting were the Rockland County
Departments who actually had a hand in the March 3rd drill.

In addition, a draft of the FEMA Report assessing Rockland
County's participation in March 3rd drill was also introduced,
If I may list some of the departments, they are that:

The mission statements of many of the local agencies do

not reflect the true concepts of their functions. For example 4



mission statement of the county fire service is to provide
emergency medical transport services, but only one or two
of the fire departments in the county are capable of providing
such transport services.

The boundary definitions and descriptions do not always match
up with the maps. |
There are no letters of agreement in areas reguired for
ambulance corps, schools that require it for congregate care

or reception centers, bus companies, or the State of New
Jersey. |
Highways that are defined as a primary evacuation routes are
inadequate to handle projected volumes of traffic.

The Rockland County EOC is inadequate to serve in that function,
and is located within the 10 mile EPZ.

Communication equipment, and vehicle transportation are
inadequate.

Public notification has proven to be inadequate.

No provisions have been made for the protection of emergency
workers.

Insufficient manpower.

Do you have any closinag comments?

As long as the Indian Point facilities exist, whether they

are operational or not, they pose a danger and a threat to

the health and safety of Rockland County. While Rockland
County will do everything within its power to protect its
residents, there is no emergency plan which can be adequate

or sufficient to fully protect the health and safety of all

of our people. Even with tremendous infusions of money,

equipment, and manpower, the roadway network in Rockland County

is incapable of insuring a rapid evacuation if necessary. 5



ADDITIONAL TESTIMONY OF SAM GDANSKI ON BEHALF OF ROCKLAND COUNTY:'

!
Q. Do you wish to comment on Resolution 321 of 1982 of the Rocklanq
County Legislature?

. A. Resolution No. 321 of 1982 was passed by the Rockland County :
Legislature on May 18, 1982. I have attached a copy of that resolu-
tion to my testimcny as Exhibit "C". Resolution No. 321 of 1982 ‘
urged that the Nuclear Pegulatory Commission immediately susp-.ad ‘
.the operating licenses of the Indian Point nuclear facilities. ;

Q. Since the submission of your testimony in early June of 1982, has

the Leglslature of Rockland County promulgated any additional resoLu-

tions concerning Indian Point and radiological preparedness? |

A. The Legislature has acted twice. I attach to my tes*imony as |
Exhibit "D" Resolution No. 430 of 1982 in which the Legislature of |
Rockland County declares its support for the motion by the Union ]
of Concerned Scientists/New York Public Interest Research Group, i
Inc. to show cause why the licenses for the Indian Point power
facilities should not be revoked and directinc the immediate susnen-
sion of the operation of said nuclear power plant. This was a
natural follow-up to Rockland County Legislature Resolutions No.
320 and 321 which are appended to my testimony as Exhibits "A" and |
"C", which withdrew Rockland County from the Radiological Emergency
Response Plan, as it existed on March 3, 1982, and further urged !
. the Nuclear Pegulatory Commission to mredlatelysusnend the operatlnq
licenses of the Indian Point Nuclear facilities. The purpose of
Resolution No. 430 was to further notify the Nuclear Regulatory
Commission that the Rockland County Lecislature wants the Indian
Point Nuclear Power facilities shut down.
Resolution No. 473 of 1982 which is annexed hereto as Exhibit "E"
establishes a Citizens Advisory Committee to review Rockland County's
own Nuclear Evacuation and Preparedness Plan and a General Disaster
Preparedness Plan, which was directed to be formulated under :
Resolution No. 320 of 1982. As I stated earlier in my testimony, |
the Legislature of Rockland County does not believe that any plan |
can adequately provide for the health, safety and welfare of the
citizens of Rockland County, but we do, of course, recognize the
need for emergency preparedness in connection with the Indian
Point Nuclear nower facilities.

D I .
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Introeduced by: Referral No. 6675
Hon. Herbert Reisman May 18, 1982
Hon. Kenneth Ingenito
Hon. Sam Zalman GCdanski
Hon. Edward Gorman

RESOLUTION NO. 320 OF 1982
PROHIBITING THE EXPENDITURE OF COUNTY FUNDS
OR USE OF COUNTY EMPLOYEES FOR THE
FEDERALLY MANDATED ROCKLAND COUNTY RADIOLOGICAL
EMERGENCY RESPONSE PLAN FOR INDIAN POINT,
BUCHANAN, NEW YORK.

WHEREAS, Consolidated Edison of New York (hereinafter referred to as "Con
Edison”), and the Power Authcrity of the State of New York (hereinafter referred to
as "PASNY"), each operate nuclear electrical generating facilities at Indian Point,
Buchanan, New York, and

WHEREAS, there are subsrantial inherent risks in the operation of the nuclear
electrical generating facilities which pose threats to the health, safety and welfare of
the citizens of Rockland County, and

. WHEREAS, there have been numerous violations of safety requirements of the
Nuclear Regulatory Commission at the Indian Point power facilities which pose
substantial threats to the health, safety and welfare of the citizens of Rockland County,

and

WHE “EAS, there are more people located within a ten-mile radius of the nuclear
electrical  nerating focilities at Indian Point than within the ten-mile radius of any
other nuciear electrical generating facility in the United States, and

WHERAS, it has been publicly acknow!edged by the Nuclear Regulatory
Commission members that present safety standards would prohibit the erection of

nuclear generating facilities at or near the existing location of the Indian Point power
plants, and

WHEREAS, the Nuclear Regulatory Commission has promulgated a regulation
which requires the development and implementation of a Radiological Response Plan
for all residents within an arbitrary ten-mile radius of each plant, and

(continued on other side)
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9.C.l.a Referral No. 6675
May 18, 1982

WHEREAS, Con Edison and PASNY have developed, through the use of independent
contractors, with the State of MNew York, a Radiological Emergency Response Plan for
the inhabitants of the four counties who reside within an arbitrary ten-mile radius of
the Indian Point nuclear facilities, and

WHEREAS, the aforesaid counties include the Counties of Rockland, Orange,
Westchester and Putnam, and

WHEREAS, the Radiological Emergency Response Plan for Rockland County is
unsatisfactory in that Rockland County has rot been provided with sufficient
communication equipment to inform public officials of safety hazards; sufficient warning
devices to inform the general! public of danger; and adequate training for the personnel
required to implement the plan, and

WHEREAS, the existing roadway system of Rockland County is totally inadequate
and would be unable to accommodate the safe and timely evacuation of the citizens
of Rockland County within the affected area, and

WHEREAS, Rockland County officials, as well as officials of the Federal
Emergency Management Agency (hereinafter referred to as "FEMA"), have criticized
the Radiological Emergency Response Plan for Rockland County, and

WHEREAS, the County of Rockland has made a good faith effort, expended
funds, and used its employees in an attempt to develop the aforesaid Radiclogical
Emergency Response Plan for the inhabitants of Rockland County, and

WHEREAS, the County's continued participation in the Radiologi~al Emergency
Response Plan will require the continuous expenditure of County funds and personnel
hours with little or no protective benefit to the citizens of the County of Rockiand, and

WHEREAS, the Executive Law of the State of New York authorizes the County
of Rockland to prepare a Disaster Prepardeness Plan, and the County of Rockland,
through its Office of Emergercy Services, has and will continue to develop such plans
as may be necessary to insure the health, safety and welfare of Rockland County
citizens from all contingencies, and

WHEREAS, the Multi Services Committee of this Legislature has met, considered
and approved this resolution, now, therefore, be it

RESOLVED, that the Legis!ature of Rockland County hereby authorizes, empowers
and directs the Office of Emergency Services to continue to develop, in cooperation
with our volunteer services, school officials, Department of Social Services, Department
of Health and such other County departments as may be requested, a Disaster
Preparedness Plan for Rock!and County, which program shall be funded by the County
of Rockland, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the Legislature of Rockland County further directs the County
Office of Emergency Services to develop a plan in response to a potential nuclear
l\__’
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Referral MNo. 6675
May 18, 1982

accident occurring at the Indian Point Facilities and to utilize all sources of information
in preparing such plan for the maximum protection of the citizens of Rockland County,
such plan to be presented to the Legislature of Rockland County by December 3I, 1982,
and be it further

RESOLVED, that the Legislature of Rockland County hereby authorizes, empowers
and directs the Office of Emergency Services, the Treasurer of Rock!and County and/or
the Chairman of the Legisiature of Rockland County to pursue and accepi all Federal
and State monies, equipment and persor ‘el training in connection with Rockland County's
own Disaster Preparedness Plan and the Rock!and County Nuclear Evacuation and
Prepcredness Plan for the purposes aforedescribed, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the Legislature of Rockland County hereby prohibits the use
of Rockland County employees or the expenditure of Rockiand County funds in any
manner concerning the further development of the Federally mandated Radiological
Emergency Response Plan for the nuclear electrical generating facilities owned and
operated by Con Edison and PASNY at Indian Point, Buchanan, New York, and be it
further

RESOLVED, that the Legislature of Rockland County hereby directs the Chairman
of the Rockland County Legislature not to assist FEMA, Con Edison and PASNY, their
agents, servants or empioyees, in any manner concerning the further development of
the Federally mandated Radiological Emergency Response Plan for the nuclear electrical
generating facilities at Indian Point, Buchanan, New York, and be it further

RESOLVED, that in the event of a nuclear occurrence at the Indian Point
Facilities, the Legislature of Rockland County hereby authorizes, empowers and directs
its Chairman, notwithstanding this resolution, to take any and all action in ¢ ordinating
and cooperating with any and all Federal and State agencies to protect the lives and
property of the citizens of Rocklard County, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the Legislature of Rockland County hereby requests the chief
executive officers of the legislative bodies of the Counties of Orange, Westchester and
Putnam to adopt similar resolutions prohibiting the use of their county employees or
the expenditure of their respective county funds for the planning, development or
implementation of Federally mandated nuclear Radiological Emergency Response Plans
for the nuclear electrical generating facilities owned and operated by Con Edison and
PASNY at Indian Point, Buchanan, New York and be it further

(continued on other side)
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RESOLVED, that the Clerk to the Legislature of Rockland County be and she
hereby is directed to send a copy of this resolution to Senators Alphonse D'Amato and
Daniel Patrick Moynihan; Congressman Gilman; the Majority and Minority Leaders of
the United States Serate and House of Representatives; Hon. Hugh L. Carey, Covernor
of the State of MNew York; Hon. Linda Winikow ard Hon. Richard Schermerhorn, New
York State Serators; Hon. Thomas Morahan and Hon. Eugene Levy, New York State
Assemblymen; the Majority and Minority Leaders of the New York State Senate and
the MNew York State Assembly; the chief executive officers of the Counties of
Westchester, Orange and Putnam; the officials of PASNY, FEMA, NRC and Con Edison;
and to such other persons as the Clerk, in her discretion, may feel proper in order ‘o
effectuate the purpose of this resclution.
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Proceedings 2

MR, CHAIRMAN: The meeting will come to order. This
‘ls going to be a public hearing and the purpose of tonight's
meeting is an assessment of Rockland County's participation

in the raecent radiological emergency response plan and this

particular comnittee is made up of the staff of the Rockland
|County agovernmental complex. B2asically the various department
heads would be involved in any potential response plan. The
plan itself has gone through several stages, at least three

or four different stages.

Back, I would say about a year and a half, maybe

|two years now, the plan was initially drafted by consultants
iretained by PASNY and Con 7d. Next were the requirements

imposed by the Nuclear Regulatory Commission in the wake of

the Three Mile Island incident that all plants within a

certain mile radius have a plan in =ffect.

After varicus reviecws of the differant drafts, our

County has gone on record _s noting various deficiencies in

the proposed draft {tself. There are very strong criticisms

of the conceptual idea of whether a plan of this sort can

actually be ever carried to fruition Yecause the plan we felt

at various stages of revi~~ did ne= really take into account
what traffic conditions would be like on a given Sunday after-
noon in the middle of July when there arae thousands of people

rcxmutinq up to Rockland County to use our State facjlities,

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So. Main St. Naw City, NY 10956 (914) 634-4200
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Proceedings 3
nor did it A+ly take cognizance of the various health
facilities that the County has or the needs of our handicapped

low, the purposa of tonight's raview is an asseas-
ment by the departments who actually narticipated in the
drill of recent date as well as a FEMA report which was {n
the draft stage by the Faderal government assessing Rockland
County's participation. Our purpose primarily, the comnitteeJ
purpose was established to get the best possible plan into
axistence during the few years and to determine what actions
Rockland County should take vis-a-vis participating in the
plan, getting the best possible plan and determining in fact
Lf there is a plan that is workable, that is feasible, that
is practical, that it can be carried through and followed
through in the event of an actual emergency.

It is my understanding that the “uclear Regulatory
Commission has taken the position that in the avent there is
not an acceptable plan they will use that as one alement in
their considerations of whether the two licensees shall retain
their license and continue to operate those plants. They
are separately going on hearings before the Nuclear Regulatory
Commission in response to petitions asking that those licensed
be lifted.

Now, it i3 my opinion, frankly after sitting in on

an inforrmal review of that assessment which we will now

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So Main St. New City. NY 10956 (914) 834-4200
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ihera to the station and lot's carry the plan through, Prepa-

Proceedings k)

disclose publically, that the criticisms that we have leveled
and the comments, the notations that we have made are valid
and that givan the scenario that this was a «pecific drill
conductad according to a preplan scenario that therae really
can be no acceptable, workable plan. You have to understand
that this was a drill of which the parties knew about at
least the day before or probably longer, tiat they were
notified there would be a drill, that it wasn't a drill in thg

sense cf a true drill where no one was notified in advance

and tecld in tha middle of the night and instructed to report

rations were made in advance of the drill and as you will notJ
in listening to the assessment by the various departments
you will have to realize the framework within which the A4rill
was carried out.

Mow, I am just going to give you an example of the
kind of report that we are going to discuss later on and I
don't mean to single cut a particular department but, for
example, the transportation department when asked to comment
on the effectiveness of the drill, our own transportation
department who participated in the drill say the transportatiomn
portion of the mock evacuation including the dispatching of
busses went extremely well during the March 3, 1982 test

because the proper planning was done in advance of the need.

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So. Main St. New City. NY 10956 (914) 634-4200
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|plan went wall however we never really notified any of the

department., We are going to lead off with Mr. McCuire who

{will give us his titlae, e is basically in charge of

Proceedings 5
Jut it went on to say the exarcisa axperirment was not relativ$
to an actual situation because the bus operators and drivers
that are expected to participata in the axercise when the
need actually arises had not been brought into the planning

process, S50 you see a kind of prefatory comment that the

drivers nor have we secured their permission or their co-over-
ation or their agreement to actually participate in a drill
or an actual ermergency should it ever occur. So you have
to understand the framework of how the drill ocourred.

Now, we are going to go down by department by

RPockland County's participation and responsible for an over-
all polan. ow, as wea go through the various deparuments,
some of whom are here personally tonight, others of whom will
have their comments read into the record, we will be for the
first time publicly disclosing our own assessment of what
occurrad and inviting the participation for a limited :esponsJ
from anybody in the audience. A record is being made of
tonight's proceeding and that will be available to anyone
from the public at a later stage and will be of use to
7ockland County i. terms of our again on-going assessment of

the plan and posi*ion that we should take. So wa are going

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So. Main St. New City. NY 10958 (914) 634-4200
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to lead off with Mr, McGuire and he will give you his title
and his observations and comments on the “arch 3 drill,

MR, McGUIRE: Good evening, I am Donald McCuire,
Deputy Director of the Office of Emergency Services for
"ockland County., Yhat I am going to do is give you a little
bit of hackground as I revicwed the nlan and submitted {t to
the committee and corresponding along with that T am going to
give you comments that I prepared for the cormittee as a
rasult of an in-house critique conducted, I think it was
three or four days, after the drill,

Tha Indian Point Response Plan and Procedures have
beean daveloped within the guideline of Nuclear "egulatory
Commission 0654 and other approved standards and criteria by
independent consulting firms with expartisa in the field.
However, it is of the opinion in Rockland County, the plans
and procedures ara too gereric in nature. “any asnacts of
orocedures and plans ara contradictory and to date are not

accaptable by Rockland County.

In raviewing the Indian Point Plans and Procedures
the following primary itemns have been identified as problanm
areas and are in need of revision, This list cannot at this
time be conaidered complete as reviews of all County agencies
have not baen completed in depth, Example, the mission

statements of many of tho local agencies does not reflect the

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So. Main St, New City. NY 10958 (914) 634-4200
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agency involved to a true concept of mode of opveration.
‘tisaion staterment of the County fire service states among
other item: that a primary function of the fire service is

. " |to nrovide emergency medical transport services. For those

’ neopla in Pockland County there is only, I think only one or
|two fire denartmerts in this County that are capable of

y Iproviding emerqgency medical transport services, This was one
nf the aspects that we are trying to address.

e The Youndary definitions and description does not
At lalways match up with the maps produced. Fxample, FRPA 133

man shows location of south boundary of ERPA 33 defined

te

. lcontrary to the definition of the houndary in description of
. ‘ |TRPA 13 in the procedures in voluma two.
13 ‘io letters of acreament exist in arezs required for
O lmutual aid of ambulanca corps, schools required for congre-

gate care centers recaeption center, fire districts located

# lesithin Pockland County. At the time that this was written

Ff 7l thera wera no latters of agreement with any bus companies,

‘0 Ino letters of agreement witn any school districts in Bergen

2l lcounty in Jersey.

22 The traffic control arecas listed in procedures

23 state in many instances traffic light control and in reality
' 4 fonlvy a stop sign exists. Illighways that are defined as

nrimary evacuation routes are inadecuate to handle projectaed

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So Main St. Naw City. NY 10956 (314) 634-4200
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Proceedings 3
volume of traffic, One example comes to ny mind and that
is "oute 376.

The following are comments on the “tarch 3rd
exercise that were developed by the Office of Emargency
Services. Tha 0ffice of Fmergency Sarvices conducted an
initial critique of the Indian Point drill of March 3, 1932,
The Nffice of mergency Services hased their critique on ten

predefined areas of concern. The @ areas coincide with the

same areas of concern defined by the Federal emergency
managerment agency who conducts and develops the official
raport on the exercise for Rockland County. The first area
that we are concerned with was the emergency operations and

facilities. The emergency operations center was considered

by Pockland County to be adequate for the purpose of operating
for the exercise. The emergency operations center is located
in the lower lavel of tha fire training centar at Pomona.

There was ample room for the agencies. We had adequate status
pcards. maps in the display room. Areas in which we considercd

'inadequate was the space in the dose assessment room which

%as occupied by the health departrent who had to have the

futy of making the assessments as they came in from the field
pnd making the advisements to the couniy executive and to
pthars in the FOC. This room was considered too srmall., Ue

had inadequate phone service in that particular room and I

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So Main St. Naw City. NY. 10956 (S14) 634-4200
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can't thi.. ~f anything else that was necessary to bring out
but yes, a very important part, we didn't have what we call

' the Pex line or the hot line available in that room. ‘e had

-t

the Pex line available which is the line from Indian Point
® |to our facility. we have it hooked up presently in the
warning point which is also in the lower level but down the
hall a little ways in the fire training center and we did
not have that availabllity of the Pex line directly into the
assessment room whereby they had to operatae off from a
speaker and an open telephone line from the facility which wad
“ |Inot adequate.
Communication equipment hoth in the fiald and in thJ
. It lroc and lack of telephone equipment to accorodate all of our

agency personnel was lacking.

wWa had secured two vehicles from the highway depart-

" |ment radio equipped and ona of the radiocs failed about half

'8 llway through the morning thereby limiting them only to being

19 lable to communicate to us by phone,

20 The security of the facility was a minor problem

0 Jdue mainly to the fact that many peopnle were allowed access

<< |to the r'OC who were press and nonparticipants of the exercise.

d 3 What I mean nonparticipants, T don't mean the people who came
“t llin to see how we were operating, we did have a few people who

25 |were upstairs on that particular day and we also had some

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So. Main St. New City, NY. 109568 (914) 634-4200
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seonle who were from diffaerent groups besides the prnss that
fortunately or unfortunately they were allowed accaess to the
©0C but they did not cause us any problem, The security
which we will refer to again in the FI'MA report, much of

the problem that we had was caused by the fact that we did
not have ID Dbadges for those people who had to participate
in the agencies within the operation center soon enough.

a had the ID cards available but we didn't have the means
ind the resources to make sure that we had those pictures
taken and people properly identified before we got then into
the FOC so that a little time had backed them up as far as
getting them in. Thae saecond area, going alonj with this
same format that FEMA used, was alerting and mobilization of
nfficials and staff. We considerad this as adequate hut we
{dentified the following nrchlems., After rcceiving the
initial warning from the nuclear facility the warning noint
which is again located 5t the fire %training center must make
aumarcus phone calls to agencies that are being advised. Thi#
racqquires time inasmuch as the radio operator must dial, wait
for an answar and announce the message. Many of the staff
were en route to their respective agency and this required
the ralio operator to make several attempts to reach the
agency head. At the present time there is no other means

available to alert key staff except by telephone for any

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So. Main St. New City. NY 10958 (914) 834-4200
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amargency and I think wea had one person on staff who is
reachable by the beeper and a radio. This is not sufficient
for an alerting system., The type of disaster involved with
the nuclear plant constitutes the need for early warning and
notification of personnel.

The third area was emergency operation management,
The emergancy operation management of the ®0OC was considared
acceptable howaver we identified the following. It was
not clearly understood by the operating agencies as to what
role the Director and Deputy Director were plaving. It was
understood that the Chairman of the lLegislature was in
charge and constantly being advised of the developing
scenario.

The status boards and the related operating equip-
ment did not arrive well enough in advance of the exercise
whereby the staff involved could become familiar with posting
of the information required. As the exercise progressed
this became less developed and became a littla ks clearer
to everyone that was therae.

Updating of information required for affactive
management of the operation was somewhat slow in being
passed on to the uperating staff. Messages received by the
operation officer had to be disseminated as to their

importance and relationship to the involwved staff,

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So. Main St. Naw City. NY 10958 (914) 634-4200
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Tha EOC could have usad more support staff. Agency
heads were involved with notification of outside agencies
and making phone calls which could have been handled by
support staff,

The presence of prass and others not involved with
the operation of the EOC at times made it difficult to
carry out normal routine operation. The ability to carry
out briefings for the staff in all areas must be improved
whereas all operating staff are aware of decisions being
made and requests of all agencies are carried through. This
improved as the exarcise progressed during the day. What I
am ralating to is that we have a public address system in thel
FOC but it only reaches the operations room itself. It did
not go into the dose assessment room, it does not go into the
area that was being occupied by the Chairman and it does not
70 into the area that was being occupied by RACES and scme
of our support staff,

Four. Public alerting and notification. T don't
think I even ne~d to say anything about that. The public
notification of course was supposed to he with the sirens
being tripped at a specific time and we have had nothing
but prcblems of coursa with the sirens. Ilooefully they are
on the road to recovery and an assessment is being made as

to what is going to be done with them and what is going to

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So. Main St. New City. NY 10956 (914) 634-4200
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take place henceforth, One positive aspect we lofted the
county helicopter and simulated making announcemencs up and
down the river and the riverfront of the potential danger.

Five, public and media relations. The public and
media relation area was considared more than adequate for
Rockland County. The County public information officer and
staff were on top of the situation at all times both in the
EOC and at the news media center. The County public informa-
tion officer and staff did an outstanding job on informing
the press at the ZOC. Only in very limited numbar of
instances did the press become overbearing and had to be
roamindad of interfaring with operation.

Six, accident assesament for Pockland County.
Rockland County fielded two field monitoring teams. Padio
communication for these teams was not considered adequate
A3 one of the teams lost radio communication and had to
rasort to telephone communication from one point., Of course
this hampered their ability to track the plume that was being
released or simulated release. The persons assignad to the
energency operating facility at Indian Point ware in constant
communication through an open telephone line. This tied up
one of our telechone lines and we feel it should not have
been necessary. We should have either another specific line

dedicated for this one purposa or he able to get the

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So. Main St. New City, NY 10956 (914) 634-4200
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information over the Rex line which we couldn't do. We can
get the information but we couldn't respond to it. This
caused some problems with the dosa assessment team who could
not get information as needed from the operation facility
also. The dose assassment team did not have access to the
hot line connecting the Counties and the plant.

Lack of communications equipment was also identi-
fied as a problem in the dose assessment area.

Seven, Action to protect the public. The
capability of tockland County's agencies involved with
protection for the public were reviewed as adequate.

The Red Cross demonstrated the ability to szet up
with Social Services the required congregate care raception
center to handle tha emergency. Remamber this is a simulated
eamergency that day and the personnel at the Rockland Psychi-
atric Center and the Health Complex i1 a remarkaile jecb in
setting up and maintaining personnel monitoring centers for
the limited amount of training that we had received previous
to the drill. Communication with all field activity again
was considered a problem. DBus operatcrs that participated
did an outstanding job with the limited amcunt of training
that they had received.

All participants in the field exercises are to be

commended and it should only improve with additional
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training and drills. Additional training and familiari-
zation with the response plan and procedure will enhance
the capability of all involved with protection for the
public. rhe final decision to evacuate one of the EPPA's
that in question as a precautionary measure which ny
Hyman and Jim McGuire fought over with the
airtment as to whether or not we should do it
we won out and that was regarded as a

very good judgment on their part with the State llealth

we feel that it was a good move on their

health, medical and axposure control
measures, This area was regarded as adequate however there
was ~oncern with emergency workers in regard to the

iodide, potassium iodide as a blocking agent,

\dditional training of coursa for amergency workers can only

anhanca any of the participation in this regard. I even saw
somawhere along the line that food contamination
monitoring was even displayed at the E0C., I didn't happen
to see that but I happen to pick it up out of the notes so
I included it.
There was a very limited evacuation of persons with
a spacial health problem from the County Ilealth Complex and

that was also I understand very well demonstrated.
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iine. PRecovery and reentry operation. This area
was difficult to evaluste mainly because of the amount of
time that was given for this exercisa. We were from one to
three days later within an hour and {t was very hard tc
compute what was going on as far as all the different
agencies, The peopla had simulated getting busses back to
the care centers and the number of people that they had
there and so it was very difficult with the limited
amount of time that they were involved with this whola
thing.

Ten, relevance of the exercise axperience. The
Offica of Fmergency Services felt that the experience gained
from the exercise was of sionificant value. It was the
first time all agencies in Rockland County had been assembled
for the purpose of dealing with a potential disaster of such
magnitude. Limited involvement of the police, fira and
arbulance reduced the affectiveness of the exercise although
aven though they were there and they scrt of got caught up
in the whole involvement as the day went on and of course
as you are all aware police agencies out in the field and

fire agencies and the ambulance agencies did not participate.

the EOC did gain some much needed experience dealing with a

large disaster.
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The use of the wind shift in the exercise scenario
was aexcellent in the fact that it was quite unique with
our tarrain and our weather changes,

The exercise demonatrated that more communication
equipment, more training and other related equipment and
other related dose assessment equipment is required of this
county if it is expected to affect the protection of
Pockland County residents. The exercise identified a great
many areas which need revision and correction in the plan
and procedures,

That is all I have on that.

MR. CHAIPMAN: I think you gather that very
specific comments are here but again the way I look at it
the key point here is the simulaticn. One example was
during the drill for the purpose of conducting the drill
announcerment was made, let's assume it is two days later, and
that is not to mean to me it i{s not a real test of the
conditions under which personnel would react and be able to
ensure a situation like that. It is just not realistic but
we are going to move onto the health department with Dr.
Hyman.

DR. HYMAN (Health Commissioner, County of Rockland)
I would like to explain that I am involved in two ways, one

at the request of the Legislature ‘+hich sine they pass on
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m+ budget it is very important and the other is by state law.
By state law I am responsible for the health and welfare of
this community and T will take great issue with what is to
be judged to be adequate and whoever made that report.

Mumber one, if we had an accident right now we
would be just as ill prepared right now as it would be {f
we didn't have this drill,

Number two, I would like to see the Indian Point
vanish but as long as it is there and for those of our
rasidents who say that we should not take part in the drill
and we should ignore it they are like the proverbial ostrich.

Zven {f Indian Point was closed down there is a
period of 3ix years wherein a calamity could develop. The
health commissioner at Pennsylvania at Three Mile Island
was a fundamentally well trained man. At the time of their
accident he took a lot of heat becausa he didn't have a
simple measuring device that I carry in my car.

Mr. Chairman, the preparations for this drill were
a joke because a lot of the things we used are not even
available now. I brought with me for those who want to have
real conversation with the men out in the field a great many
of my staff and I am proud to say that the reason the
health departrment was involved including the entire staff

is because they are dedicated to the health of ocur community
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and that {s our job, that is our sworn duty. The people in
my department took part, simulated this, simulated that.
Can you imagine having to find a telephone hooth to make a
phone call to tell us what neasurements they had in the
field? This was when we knew thinas were going to happen,
“r. “cGuire and the health department will probably
give you a list of all the technical things we noted. From
a philosophical point of viaw I have to do my best to keep
my department prepared to do what we can do.
The one comment where some joker up in Albany,
somebody said that we did well in evacuation, that too was a
judgment that we are prepared to make when we have to.
There was no way we could communicate with Orange County
and incidentally, Mr. McGuire, when you or any of my staff
plaase do not use initials, FO” and all the rest of that.
It may mean sonmething to you or to us but there are paople
in the audience that don't know that, Use the full term.
In the area of Orange County that borders Pockland
County according to the purposes of the drill the wind shift
pushed the plume, radioactive plume and the purpose of the
drill is that we have our people who are voluntears who are
out where tha action is to take the actual rc.sure.ents
at the ground level to call back to us so we can make an

assessment, do we get the hell out of there or such as that
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or we advise pecople to take shelter, whatever we may
decide. Since there was no way of us qgetting the Orange
County lealth Commissioner we couldn't talk to esach other
and they told us there was a plume approaching Tockland
“ounty and since aftar 28 years, I am almost a native,
knowing what the road situation was like if we ever had to
@vacuate the people from the northern tip of Pockland
County with those roads we would never make it. I would
like to advise the chairman, the chairman has full control,
wa have to get those paople out for purposes of the drill
and as a safoty precaution, 'le advised all and nobody
argued and we insisted and finally they thought it was a very!
good {dea. This i3 just an axample of the horrendous things
that will probably happen should Indian Foint really co.
They are not prepared to give us the materials
which wera promised on April lst, that the State would
collact monies and they would buy stuff and wa would get our
communications equipment, money for training, et cetera.
Tha boys back in the hills would say we ain't seen nothing
yet, This is in the middle of May and there is no informa-
tion that we are going to get a nickla or a dime and of
course you know we have submitted to you what the coscs of
my department are and I am broke, I can't afford it.

Now, I have people hera tonight, Mr. “cGuire and
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myself, who were in the so-called assessment room where we
nad threea medical people. “e were supposed to get the
information by radio and advise tha chairman about this.
‘low I am not making comments or criticising any other
Jdapartment, I am only telling you that as far as the health
lapartment i3 concerned we should be prepared. It is our
luty to Lae »repared and we are not prepared. Thank you.

MR, CHAIRMAN: Dr. flyman, maybe you can just
fdentify the people in tha audience?

DR, [IYMAN: Will tha health department gang please
stand up. ra, Zing i3 our propagandist, Ms, Juinn i{s one
of our aengineers out in the field, Mr. Fornbarger is an
angineer on the fiald, These are paopla who wa fael were
out there and they are dedicated reopnle and it was a
miserable day. Did you ever try to empty your howels and
have no place to go and knock on the door and say, hey, can
I usa your phone, Imagine us relying on a phone booth, not
to move our Sowaeals, but to make a phone call. This is
horrendous.

Now, wa are just the same way today after this
wonderful drill which we had, probably worse because I don't
know where the equipment is which they are supoosed to have
unless they are at Mr., McGuira's office and there haan't

been one further day of training. I am not going to have
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my gang do any training unless I have the funds to pick it
up. I am lucky to keep rodents under control much less
have wore time for this. We need the time, absolutely and
30 long as Indian Point is there even i{f your committee goes
against it by state law I have to do whatever I can, Mr,
Chairman, and if you can make Indian Point vanish I would

be delighted.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Thare is another Mr. McGuire from
the health Jdepartment who should ba identified.

MR, JAMES McGUIRZ: My name is Jim McGuire and T
am a radiological health specialist in the Pockland County
Health Department. It is my responsibility with Dr, Hyman to
make an assessment for the County and to recommend to the
chairman what response the County would take in a case of
accident,

As far as the operation center was concerned what
we thought was adequate space and planning although our
facility turned out to be totally inadequate and the spaca
was too small and we didn't have enough people to fill the
responsibilities that we had in EOC, the Emergency Operation
Center itself. The problams were cited such as paying too
much time contacting hospitals and nursing homes including
the responsibility of the health department in the case of

an accident. We only had two phones available. In the
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situaticon of an accident today we have a computer terminal
that would give us radiclogical data during the drill and

we were not allowed to use the computer because of problems
of programming the computer to simulate the drill conditions
and also we would have had no phones left available in our
accident assessment room if we had to use a cormputer since

a computer requires one phone line and we had one phone line
open to the emergency operation facility at tha reactor site.
There was one of our angineers in the energency operation
facility feeding us information as it became available.

The Rex line or hot line as it is likewise known,
the ‘ew York State hot lina for radiological emergency Qac
not available to us in the accident assassment room. It
was my understanding that the accident assessment teams
{ vould have communications through the Pex line and aventually
it turned out that the accident assessment teams, for
example, of the state were not communicating over the Rex
line but over land lines and the facility was basically
using the Rex line to feed their imformation out to the
county as the situation progressed,

Yow, we had one of our technicians sitting at this
speaker that we had in the accident assessment room and hae
was trying to hear what the ppeder was saying while he had a

secretary next to him typing and another person on the phone
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associate public health
1 trying to come up with the
lecisicon to

\airman ©of the

the Rex line and
transcribed.
3 if they
and send us a copy of
here and then we ha he New York
13 on the only
joing on over the

from those two

formation as soon as
communications for the monitoring teams T must
nit we hedged a little ! in this situation hecause we

1da previous arrangerents to use vehicles of the highway

lepartment which were picked up by membears of the monitoring

pravious to the actual appearance

far as communications with the
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responding people wa do not have any capabilities of
contacting monitoring tcams or the assessrent teams other
than by telephone lines.

I, mysalf, reported to work at 8:15 in the
morning and then I received a phone call from the radio room
that the drill) was in prograss, If that had b“een a normal
lay T would have baen en route at that tire and they would
not have been able to get a hold of ne.

The status board as Don !cGuira pointed out there
was a broken radio that we had and it was starting to back
up and this occurred in one of the vehicles that we did
norrow and to my knowledge it would have also been a problam
with the location of monitoring team being that they were
down by the river hut this had yet totir datermined, The

e
status board equipment that we hal in/ accident assessment
room as it was doing the manual assesments rather than using
any of the computar information was very difficult because
the information was coming over the Rex line and Hecause of
tha number of supplies and informations that we had to rely
on sometimes we would get reports or more recent reports
before the later information would come in. For example, we
wouid get a report at 11:15 and then two minutes later we
would get a report of a message that had baen delivered at

11 o'clock and to determine which was the current information
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was of some di{fficulty for us.

The tie line to the emergency operation facility
with our onjyineer was the bhast source of information we had
and it also proved to ba of some difficulty because we could
not have one person sitting for the eight hours 4 that
phone in his ear in the field emergancy operation center and
the other anginecer sitting with the phone in his ear at the
emargency facility at the reactor. So there were a number
of times where wo vere unabla to contact him hecause he was
trying to get tha tachnical information that we needed and
this was pointed out at 2C that raybe we should hang the
phone up and our concern was that if we did hang the phone
up or an actual accident that there would be so many phone
calls going over the lina that once you disconnected those
lines we may not have bean able to establish communication
with them and then whon the plume did shift we were unable
to obtain technical data as to what weather patterns or
conditions causad the shift in the plume 30 that ve could
use that information to augment our decision on evacuation.

Tha question of the potassium iodide was not
raisad to myself during the accident, 1t might have been
raised to Pr. ilyman,

DR, HYMAN: May I answer that, r. Chairman?

MR, CHAIRMAN: Pleasea.
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PR, HYMAMN: Potassium iodide has heen used in
medicine probakly for thousands or more years for various
things. lHowever its ysefulness in a nuclear accident {s
3till under great debate. In the State of Tennessce they
have issued potassium iodide supplies to various pharmacies,
at cetera. The State of 'ew York is debhating ths value of
it Lf such sould he used, It was only a couple of weeks
ago that I inquired of the state spacialist as to the study
of potassium lodide which may deteriorate, get lost, various
other things. Ve will keep the chairman informed until the
state comes down with any recommendations.

The purpose of our 4drill, we 3didn't aeven consider
it and T don't know whether the amphasis was on the evacua-
tion part of the drill which is the very last resort that
thera may be other things that might be suggested such as
taking shelter in various ways.,

I want to point out, Mr, Chairman, that Mr,
MeGuire's report does not fully 3upport the facts that even
though we know thaere was a drill and even though we %new
it was coming and aven though that we were somewhat emotion-
ally ill prepared for it that the results of the drill were
horrendous.

‘iow, we do have I think it would be of interest to

you and the media to actually just pick at random, and this
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i3 not a stacked group here and ask them what did you do,
how did you feel about it, whers would you ba if wa have
an accident at eight o'clock tomorrow morning, would you he
. » able to get and do what you 4id for the purpose of the
Irill and you would ba amazed and these are dedicated
people,

‘e have !Mr. Porcelli, and how many in our department
voluntearad for this, it was about 20 some odd number?

MR, PORCELLI: 22,

OF. HYMAN: These people have to make up their

work, they had to make up those inspections et cetera to kill

- P

that tine and this is an indication that they are dedicated

and you might just randomly ask what was your job, how did
you do, what would happen if we have an emergency tonight,
MR, CHAIRMAN: Since you mention Mr. Porcelld,
we will ask Mr., Porcelli for the benefit of his views,
“R. PORCELLI: I am not probably the hest example

bacause I was in the emergency room,

oba i a9 ol
O

MR, CHAIRMAN: Let's get sometody from thae field.

I B

DR, HYMAN: Mr. Jochn Parnell. iie i3 our solid

. Do

- waste engineer and if you look at him he is a substantial
citizen. Nobody has been coaciiad and I am sure you will get
an honest answer from any question you ask.

25 MR, CHAIRMAN: Tell us what you did that day and
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whather you would be in a nosition
had an emergency tomorrow morning.

MR, JOHAM PARNELL: ell,
the position and abhle to do
tomorrow morning. The problem is w bae the best way

to respond and I rather doubt i 'e had 11ty I quess

va pulled away from Summ Par! 1 the vehicle

]

the highway dep: mer it was o nlan to
emargency assessne center as we were nulling
hem know that we had checked ¢ . aquipment
and then was going out to a design: mpling point, We
the radio on and fo

eliminate tha static

jenerator. We could n \ 1g? \pparently it was some

short in the wiring and was hanging down rather like sapa-

apparently of long
and we just had the
It was a pick-up truck and I
sacure for the instruments and averythin
a lively ride, I guess that would be th
it but if there wera any delicate jew

I don't know how the would have survived 1t \ore was some

cushioning in tha box itself hLut WO say | vas a rather
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i bumpy ride. So we recalized what we were up against and we
tried periodically during the day to resurrect the radio
: to no avail and at that point we collected change and then
‘ ’ got to the nearest public telephone and from there we were
’ able to make our reports and periodically let the center
know what our readings were but obviously it was not a good
cday to start off with.

MR, CIHAIRMAN: Thank you.

MR. JAMES McGUIRE: I have to point out that they

accidently picked a telephone that would have been closest

to the plume when any wind changed but they wouldn't have

| known that and we wouldn't have been able to tell tlem

o
-

Lacause they were working with the equipment and it ras

a pay phone inside the Bear Mountain Inn. The question on
the equiprment and the precautionary measures for evacuating
EFPA 29, ermergency operation planning, emergency response
areca 29 which is around the Tomkins Cove area received a

great deal of confusion because we had our informaticn in

the assessment room and the chairman has his information
coming over the executive hot line which was tied up in

= Albany with military and naval affairs I btelieve and it

‘ seemed that they had = different opinion or idea of the
severity of the situation and they were in communication with

25 their state accident assessment team who were located in
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arother section of their emergeancy caperation coentar. It
anpearad at tines that Mr., Crant was jetting technical data
that we had not received over his executive hot line. I
don't know whether they were reading aheaad in this area or
whether their cormunications were just baetter than ours lut
it seemed that at times Dhen I went in to tell Mr. Grant that
something had hanpr . he already knew about it and wvas
asking me what we were going to do about it.

Yiow, the last two problems we had or we would have
i€ we triad to inmplanent this part of the drill i3 the
simple fact that we manned two monitoring teams consisting
of six members in the denartment and the olan calls for 12
monitoring teams. ‘e only had two sats of aqui»ment which
are on loan from the utility. The federal agency .riticizad
our equipment Lecause of the ranges that it had, the air
sampling had a diffarent tvre of cartridge than they would
prefer and the reters that we had were of the larqer magnituds
in range with civil Jefensa neters which were out of date
as far as their calibration data were concerned which we had
to horrow from Don “cGuire's department. The decontarination
teams which were placed in the field, the one team that we
had for the general nublic consisted of two of our people
at "ockland Psychiatric Center with a great deal of assistance

from the Pockland Psychiatric Safety Police. They actually
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dil the ohysical work and our neople did the obsarvation,
ohserving that they were doing the proper work and the
clerical data which goes on with monitoring in a radioloaical
situation. The nlan actually called for itens at these
centers and we had on2 for the arargency worker at the
decontamination center. Th2a decon caenter was located within
the tan mile radius bhut the state had roquested that it be
as close to the emargency operation centar as possitle and
we had, I beliocve, it was six of our people thare and they
also had meters that were out of calibration and averybody
had dosimetry on them which measures the amount of radiation
that they are =2xposed to and the dosireters were also out of
caliktration and wera not of the range that the federal and
state would have preferred us to have.

MR, CHAINMAN: We have “r., Thorsen, an assistant
county attorney handling these nattars and he is going to
r2ad the sheriif's report. Unfortunately they are tied up
today due to the Prinks trial,.

MR, THORSEN: This was submitted by Sheriff
Goldrick.

“Tha following are obhservations made during the
Nuclear Evacuation Drill on Marc: 3rd, at the Fire Training
-anter:

“l1. The nlan rnust include a systam of coordination
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"2. A fire service as designated Fire Police

fficers. WYhat kind of assistance can Le expected from a
|
Fire Police Officer? !
. ’ ; |
“3. An agreement should ke reached defining the
point at which a general call-up of the police service
should be made.
"4. There is need for a diract link, via telenhone|,

T v '

of all police agenci2s. This woull be a back-up phone
system in the avent of a communication breakdown,
"

5. Consider the possibility of paging davice

for key police personnel.

*"$§. Designate the prioritics for the use of a
helicopter
*"?7. Develop a plan for evacuation of County

elopment of a laison with tha chiefs of police.

s

yerscnnel with consideration for the nrotection and security

of County property and records.

“8. The Sheriff's Cepartment Correctiors Divi
will design a secure evacuation of the jail.

"9. Consider throw-away protective gear for

police personncly example - coveralls, special boots and

"10 necommend that the chairman discuss with

sheriff how these major decisions will effect nolice

ROCKLAND REPORTING, INC. 24 So. Main St, New City. NY. 10956 (914) 634-4200




6

24

LB
N

Proceedings 34

personnel; example - call-up of National Guard.

"l1. I forsee monumental problems with tha
ability of the police to deny access to contaminated areas.
The public should be made aware of the location of reception
centers,

"12. Clarify command responsibilities between
State Police and County Police agancies.

"13., Specify a Police Headquarters location in
de-contaminated areas for police personnel.

“l14. Define the mission of the Vational Guard.

"15. Specify open areas at various points in the
county as staging areas for the National Guard.

“16. Recommend that the National Guard Commander
exempt local police officers, who are also members of the
National Guard, from call-up sarvice during an emergency.

"17. Clarify the assignment of dosimeters for
police personnel.

"Finally, from a police point of view our major
concerns center on the lack of an 2ffactive comrmunication
system, insufficient manpower and equipment.”

MR. CHAIPMAN: Thank you. W2 also have two brief
reports which Mr. Thorsen w#will present from the T-ansportatio
Dapartment and the Department of Social Services and then

we will move on to the Federal Fmergency Management agency
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report.,
’ ? “R. THORSEN: This is submitted by Leonard Spiegel, ;
| Transit Administrator and it is dated March 30.
"The transportation portion of the mock evacuation
’ including the dispatching of buses went axtrerely wall

during the March 3, 1982 test because the proper nlanning

was done in advance of the need.

“The exercise experiment was not relative to an

10

actual situation because the other bus operators and drivers

| that are expected to participate in this exercise when the

need arises have not been brought into the planning process.
The drivers and operators need training to know what is
expaected of them and agreement must be reached with them
that they are willing to participate if neceded.

"I do not believe this has been done to date.

“The plan information is two years old and may not

be accurate. We redid the phone numbers of the bus companies
and their principals ourselves after we found many phone
numbers missing and some numbers were incorrect.

"The scenario did not include enough opportunities

for the agencies involved to work closely together and
coordinate their activities. Fach agency was doing its own
thing. There were very few situations created where many

25 agencies, thay should be working together could coordinate
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their efforts to achieve the desired results,
"Public alerting and notification were non-existant
because the sirens were faulty. Without this, the public
. ’ would not listen to their radios and would not inow which

areas ara to be evacuated. Consequently, no one would be

waiting for the buses when they arrive."

MR, THORSEN: The next report is from the Deputy
Commissioner of the Department of Social Services. It is
that agency's critique to the Indian Point exercise of
March 3rd.

"Fmergancy Overation Facilities and Resources:

Threa telephones were assigned to our department.

|
. ' One, however, was shared with tha Red Cross. At certain

times, this caused communication problems when it was
essential for our agency to use its three phones and, at the
E same time, it was essential for the Red Cross to use one of
| our "assigned” phones in order to fulfill thei? required

= tasks,

"Resources: YNone of the Pearl River schools are

# listed in the pamphlet as locations of reception centers,

- s
t
to

"Alerting ard “obilization of Officials and Staff:

‘ ‘ "Time of notification of the Commigsioner, Deputy
Commissioner, and secretary was confused, We received a

25 call at our department inquiring, "Where are you?" It was
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oresumed that we had previously been notified. That was
the first call wa had received from anyone regarding the
"alert". A few minutes later we received the official call
from a different person advising us of the "alert”. The
same number was called in both instances.

"Appropriate agency personnel were put on stand-by
status., When the need arose for some staff to open a
reception center, their response was delayed by ten minutes
as half had "gone to lunch®, Once at the reception center,
the coordinator of our group was challenged as to why our
staff was there as "the people who had arrived by bus had
already come and gone", =fforts to clear up the misunder-
standing were hamperad by the lack of available telephones
at the RPC location. Once facts were eventually shared, it
is our understanding that the 4rill went well.

"Incoming and outgoing communication was maintained
with state DSS s+taff throughout the antire exercise. There
were instances, however, when we were advised to carry ocut a
certain activity prior to being informed by our own Office
of Emergency Services., This was confusing as to the appror~

priate course of our action. !owever, we did not act on the

'state's information but spoke to our Deputy Director of the

Office of Emergency Services as to the direction we should

follow. This type of dual reporting is confusing. whose
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raquests for action take priority? The state and then the
local, or the local and then the state?

"Roles of agencies whose work is intertwined
require further clarification. The following remarks are not
made in condemnation, but describe the actual occurrence
which leads us to request further discussion of specific
tasks assigned to each agency.

"It was our understanding that the request to open
additional reception centers emanates from our dapartment.
However, during the drill we were informed by the Red Cross
that our department must open a second recaeption center.
Rather than argque as to who does what, why, and when, our
agency alerted a seccnd team of workers and "technically”
opened a seconi reception center. When the drill was
terminated, we were questioned by a membar of FEMA as to the
reason for our action in this latter instance. We were
informed that we should not have opened a second reception
center. Who then does make this decision to open additional
reception centers?

"Public Alerting and Notification:

"Notification of those groups our agency was
responsible for went wall. Only one private propriatary
home was not contacted because their telephone was out of

order,
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"Public and vYedia relations:

"The majority of contacts made with the public
were positive in nature. Some persons were more knowledge~
able than othars as to just what the exercise was all about.
The vast majority, however, were not familiar with the
steps to be followad if all persons weras required to remain
indoors.

"Accide..t Assessment:

"Tre coordination and cooperation amongst the
agencies involved was, in our opinion, excellent.

"Pelevance of the =xercise Experience:

"In any exercise of this size, there are bound to
be problems of varying dagree, It is difficult to assess
just how effective our plans of evacuation of people will
be, but at least this exercise pointed out weaknesses in our
current methodology which can be overcome and, therefore,
improve the overall parformance and results.”

THE CHAIRMAN: The next item we are going to ba
moving on to will be the FEMA report, that is the federal
team who observad the drill themselves. Now what this is
all leading up to is what position Rockland County is going
to take in connection with arguing or lobbying or legal
proceedings in asking that Indian Point be shut down. This

testimony is being taken down tonight and it will be used to
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support our position before the Nuclear Pegulatory Commission
hearings which are scheduled to take place this summer in
Rockland County, they are presently scheduled and we will
press extremely vigorously in asking that Indian Point be
shut down because there is no workable plan in effect.

Now, rather than sit here and read through a ten
page critique by FFMA we are going to highlight it briefly.
The report itself will be attached to the minutes taken and
they will be made available to members of the public,

Again, just briefly, this is a report in draft form
by the Trederal Fmergency Management Agency of Rockland's
participation and T am going to skim through it. In terms
of public education the report notes that although a brochure
had been distributed to the public two weeks before the
exercise the awareness of it was low. The emergency
facilities, the report notes, were weak and significant
deficiencies were noted, External communication was the
weakest aspect of EOC. I think we can gather that apparently
there is very poor communication apparatus available. They
recommend severe improvement in the equinment, more space
to be assigned, a plan of coordination between the various
counties and Coast Guard and railroads.

They note that the existing facilities for alerting

the staff {s weak and that the activation of the command
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center was slow. The command and control capabilities were
lacking and although there were adaquate written procedures
training in their use appeared limited., That is perhaps
orn. of the key thrusts of our position, a plan can be deemed
axcellent on papar but its implementation is the :rue test
of whether a plan is workable,

Tha obvious and most major deficiency on that day
was the failure of the scenario to go off. Accident
assassment capabilitiee were evaluated as weak, field
personnel did not deronstrate adeguata familiarity in field
instrumentation.

Under the heading of acticns to protact tha public
they note that actions to protect the public were generally
vary good. Now that is their comment. I would have to say
I strongly disagree with them bacause the public was not
involved in the test, that seams fundamental to me Lut I
will leave it to your own judgment.

Pecovery and reentry operations, the capability of
the ©OC for recovery and reentry operations was evaluated as
good. Simulation of recovery and reentry was well carried
out at the EOC. Ylow, how that happrened was that there was
an announcement made at approximately two o'clock in the
afternoon that for purpose of the drill, three o'clock, we

should now concluda it as it is now three days later or two
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days later and the drill is over with and things are winding
down satisfactorly. So certainly in any simulation you can
simulate whatevar you want,

Palavance of the exercise experience, the exercise
was felt to be of renefit to county participants. MNow that
is one of the prerequisites and Dr. Hlyman has given another,
use of actual meterological data that was not done that day.
In other words, they did not work with existing conditions.
They again in simulation prepared the scenario exactly the
way they wanted to see it occur.

That basically is a brief summary of the FEMA
report., Again it will be made available to you all and I
think it is a dmaaging document,.

Now, at this point perhaps by a show of hands we
can sce if anyone wishes to comment tonight and we will gauge
how much time to be spent on each person. 1Is there anyone
who wishes to speak on the item and if there are many wa will
take a break but since I see wa have only a few speakers
I will ask you to limit your comments to about three minutes.
Just take the stand over here. I want you to know that we
will be proceeding before the NRC in connection with our
hearings. Thera will be a resolution concerning the subject
before the lLegislature next Tuesday and that would he really

the appropriate time for your comments, next Tuesday, for
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the public participation but you are certainly welcome to
make your remarks now.

CHARLES CASSELS: The problems are solved organi-
zationally and geographically. Organizationally we are
told in effect that after we have done this exercise three
times, after we have had three emergencies we would be quite
jood at handling the emergencies. Geographically I think
most of us kxnow of the deficiency in the roads in Pockland
County and the so-called gridlock of ‘lew York i3 apparently
occurring in any case so we can organize until we are blue
in the face but there will be vary little traffic circulation
and monumental jams,

Once upon a time there was a hospital whose name
we shall call Indian Point 'ocspital and an accident victinm
~am@ into the amergency room and #te doctor said send him
up to intensive care. fut they said he seems to be very
:qick, send him up to intensive care, connect him up and as

scon as he is connected up let me know. 3But said the nurses-+

| connect him up, do what you are told. So five minutes later,

oh yes, wa have connected him up, he has an IV, he has an
Ooxygen meter on, he 13 connected up to the CKG and the other
|

intravenous and the decctor said well I will go right up so

|

ha goes right up and he said there is something wrong, yes,

this patient has no circulation. Rockland County has no
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circulation and the doctor said why didn't you tell me and
the nurse said you wouldn't let me so this is one of the

things that we have to think about. %Ye have geographic

difficulties which veto the possibility of making a

successful evacuation and our organizational difficulties

will take thrce emerqgency practices,

Two more things, {f we take the average earnings
of a Westchester and Mockland family and work them out to

a person of 300,000 people who ara going *o he involved {t

costs us in labor $1,000,000.00 per hour. The official
papers say that it will be three days work, three times eight
is 24 so every axperience in lost time, in lost production
. | is £25,000,000,00, This is something to put into the hopper
and my last comment is this. The most wonderful thing about
8 a dog is that when you kick him he thinks it is his faule.
Now, we are the dog and the kicker i3 the person who provides
the power, wae are kicking and we think it is our fault
Fecause we have not prepared for their emergency. I think
| the only solution though to this thing is save $25,000,000.00
for exparience, so many millions of dollars for this and so
many millions of dollars for that, lTow much will it cost
. 23 to get rid of Tndian Point? If gatting rid of Indian Point

‘t | 13 the price of four or five or ten emergencies which

[
5
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certainly will happen in the next few years get rid of it
now, right away. Thank you very much,

"R. CHAIRMAN: Does anyone else want to comment?

ZEPORIAH FLEISCHER: I live in New City, Yew York
and T would like to add to what Charles just said so well
and that is we are going to have to get rid of Indian Point
at some time anyway and the sooner the better I think when
it comes to the cost problem but we haven't heard from these
agencies at all today how much they expected it to cost
them to be properly outfitted. I would like to hear what
the health department says that would be satisfactory to them
in aquipment in dollar figures. fHave you any idea, Dr.
Hyman?

DR. HYMAN: A ninimum with adequate equipment, I
am talking about what I call adequate equipment for an
adequata response, not what they call adequate and “r.
McGuire was directed to add up all the cars we needed and
what not. I think the firsi figure was $800,000,00 to begin
with,

MR. CHAIRMAN: Just the health. department?

DR. HYMAN: Yes., All my comments please, sir, are
all health department, I am not criticizing any other
department. I have enough trouble with my own. As far as

cn@ on-going training of personnel is concerned 1 don't mind
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if the racord shows that I am in such a difficult spot as
cormissioner. T have to decide do I cut out various other
controls or cut out other things. “ow 1'd like to publicly
stata that my staff who worked really hard today, they better
he on time tomorrow morning, and hbe prepared to answer this
but T can't give you a figure for the cost of personnel
bacausa for adequate, and incidentally +hen T use the word
adequate please put {t in quotes, I don't see anything that
is adequate should wa have a real melt Aown and among the
things I have said to our chairman and most of the brain-
trust in the medical field pertaining not only to nuclear
power but to nuclear war the problams that would arise if
any ona of us would survive and I'm not brainwashing you
this {3 not from the radiological oparation this material is
from the American “adical Association, from Harvard and
various extramely conservative individuals.

Irrespective of what the County does, Mr., Chairman,
it {s my sworn duty to do tha best with what I have in the
avent of trouble. I would lika, msv [ give a personal
racommendation?

MR, CAAIPMAN: Please,

CRe HAIMAN: T would like Indian Point to go but
as long as it is there I would like to cderand from the State

as much as wea can get to take what little precautions we can

ROCKLAND REPORTING. INC. 24 So. Main St. New City. NY. 10958 (914) 634-4200

T



O

Procecedings 47
take. Can we save 200 out of the 100,000 people involved,
I don't know. Can we save 50, can we save 50 percent? But
I refuse to lie down and be the dog. Nobody is going to
¥ick me without ny doing a little biting and I am going to
constantly fight and get what 1 can get as long as Indian
Point is thera. Thank you.

urs, PLEISCIHFR: My, McGuire, do vou have a
figure for vour department?

MR. DOMALD McGUIRE: Yes. The last that we tried
to calculate was not only rmy denartment was incorporating
all the departments which included the Sherriff's Department,
the police agencies that we would have to provide equipment
for at cetara. It was in the neighborhood of $100,000,00,

DR, HYMAN: All departments?

MR, DONALD McGUIRE: For comrunication. They have|
told us and T will rafute you, Doc, they are not going to

provide us with cars., There has to be something that the

County has to deal with on its own and knowing the requlations

and T understand that where they are coming from that they
are not going to provide us with cars but the communication
equipment that we are lacking and that right now is in the
neighborhood of $109,000.00.

DR, HYMAN: Mrs, Fleischer, may I reinternret your

question to Mr, McGuire?
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MPS. FLEISCHER: I can't hear you.

DR, HYMAN: May I reinterpret your question to
“r. Donald McGuire? The question was {f we were to get
everything adequate, yith the adequate in quotes, counting
the roughly $800,000.00 from the Health Department, T don't
know how much Social Services would need, T don't know how
much the polica force would require, and T don't know how
much the volunteer ambulance corns would nead. T think the
flgqure that you have is incorrect.

MRS. FLEISCHER: Looking at it another way and
this is what T was leading up to, since utility economics
has been partly something which T pursued, whatever we are
chargad or whatever the cost is it is either going to come
out of the tax payers monay from Albany or it is going to
coma out of PASNY and Con ©d's rates and then the people
who buy their electricity will be paying for it. So it is
paopla who are going to pay in the end and it is involuntary
avidently on their part and T think that {s something that
has to be considered,

The other point T wish to make is that there is an
Achilles heel in which people Ao ~ot seem to be willing to
test. I have called for a test of the buses, empty buses,
just let us jet to the buses on the road and let's see {f

you can possibly do “h‘t'they say and T doub% it and T think
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they wouldn't dare run such a test.

I am making a challenge and I made it before, to
give us a drill of those buses that they think they are
going to get from here, there and the next place. The Red
and Tan people tell us they will not lend us any buses that
would not ordinarily ke in Rockland and they tell us that
thev do not promise us drivers. Yow, I never drove a hus

but T suppose in a bad energency I would hop in cne and try

but T don't think that is whet we are lookirg for and this
whole plan that we were talking atout this evening and if
it is a good report, I mean it wasn't tc commend all of you
for your sincerity and your work but if it misses the big
point which is the transpertation over the roads which is
an Achilles heel and until we see how wa are going to handle
them the rest of the money is wasted,

~“e have chiefs of police 7velling that they haven't
any proper radlos. Michaal Holland, he said ne can't talk
to Suffern. How is he going to be able to manange to send
equipment down those roads if the police and all the radiocs
do not work. They said they want intercoms in the buses.
There are not intercoms in every bus and how much is that
going to cost? I don't want to go through it all because T
24 'have studied this plan inside, out and Lackwards and I could

25 |talk for hours about the inadequacy of it and I think we have
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to
/ faca it and they are insenarable and thosa are tha things

you take {into consaideration.

“R. CHAIPMAN: Thank you very much.

GLADYS AURGCER: T am president of tha Disabled
Tnaction of Pockalnd. T notice that in the FEMA report
they state that the puklic vas not very well educated, I
would say that was ahsolutaely the smallest nossible thing
thay could s3ay about it. I have spoken to many, many of the
disabled neople in this county who live in their own homes,
or not in institutions whara they will he told what to do
and how thay are going to picked up and many of them looked
at the thing and said this {3 nonsense and threw it out.
The other thing is that they have a card attached to the
back page which i{s supposed to be filled in by the disabled
but the way it is attached the address is on the outside
instead of the part that should be filled in and alros¢
avarybody I spoke to said they A14dn't even notice it. It

is obviously a truthful fact hecause onlyv 125 cards have come

in and according to the latest census figurea there are some-
thing like 32,510 Aisabled =cople in this county not all of
which are in the emergency preparation zone but a good nurber
of them are since you have pnlenty of large i.._titucions with
disabled peaople in them, neople who are using Jawonio they

try to live near Jawonio and people who are using "alen Payes
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on a ragular basis try to stay as close to Helan Hayes as
possible at cetera. I am talking about the people who
live at home, not tha neople in the institutions and I know
plenty of people who are not disabled, naople like to be on
other basis who have told ma that they Jdon't know what
hapnened to the booklat,thay didn't consider it worth
looking at a second time. T +®hink this is sonething you
ar2 going to have to deal with too. T™ank you,

MR, CHAIPMAN: Thank you very much, That will
conclude the meeting. ‘la hava another speaker.

JOHN DUFFY, Power Authority of the Stata of YNew
York: I listened with interest to what I regarded to be in
most cases very constructive criticisms of an amergency plan
or what is designated as the Indian Point Fmergency
"esponse Plan which has been prepared by a consultant of the
utility compan ies at Indian Point who are reqgarded to te
among the more expert in the field.

How, I think everybody recognizes that it {s an
entirely new endeavor not only for utility companies but for
anybody else who is attempting to create a very comprehensive
emergency response plan for radiological emergencies. I
think one :* the big problems that we haven't saemad to
addrass here is what is the county's responsibility with

raspact to emergency preparedness planning and maybe the hest
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to introduce that concept is asking a question. think
recall abc two years ago in tha Town of laverstraw
*re was a train darallment and at that »narticular time as
recall a fire gan and took saeveral days to nut it out.
that that train was carrying 29 boxcars of
ime that the larailment caused the
into the atmosphere and just
an antirely spaculative
know that on the average
pments by rail of chlorine gas
nd County avaraging 77 tons of shipnent hy

railment in Haver-

causad the defus . : gas into the atmosphere.

'ow would the County cone with such an eventuality?

“now how anyhedy would answer that

) -

CHAIPMAN: I don't know if he is prepared to

DOMALD MCCUIRE:
have another hearing for chlorine
as, Let's stick on our evacuation.
CHATRMAY I2at him complete his comment the

raveat is--as thq 3 ' ; >ut there are several

roceadings which re langerous material
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7 3 DR. HYMAN: The Board of H{ealth are coming up
with a sanitary code amendment with the cooperation of the
volunteer fire department people et cetera. We are not
‘ : overlooking those possibilitias but I would like to ask you
why should Pockland County who gets no power from Indian
Point, who gets no taxaes from the plant there, who have
nothing but problerns from thera, why should we have to keep
spanding our money, my time, my staff's time on something
that is of 1o Lbenefit to us? Why shouldn't the State and
the utilitics pick it up?

MR, DUFFY: I will address that in a moment ard I

promise you. The point I was trying to make and I think it

-

was fairly obvious is that there are any number of calamities
man made and natursl that could occur in this County and it
really is the responsibility of the County and I am a resident
{0f Rcckland County, I happen to live in 3lauvelt in the Town
: of Orangetown,

DR, HYMAJ: Outside the ten mile radius.

YR, DUFFY: There is a gentleman from Rockland

County who happens to live in llaverstraw bSut I think he

e
-
-

“® |gphares my sentiments. Anyway it is the responsibility of the

i R

' 23 County for the development of an emergency preparedness plan, I
*t ot just for the very remote possibility of a radiological

i

] 25 [Felease at Indian Point but the much more likely prospect of
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aven more lethal possibilities, specifically the kind T
mention that could occur in exactly the same area where the
ten mile zone is located with exactly the sama problems for
vou with respect to the moving of people in evacuation.
™a point T an trying to make is that this County should
have heen addraessing this problem a long, long time ago.
‘Mat has happensd in the meantime is that the utility
companies have developed a plan, tha l:test radiological
reasponses that is entirely and complately adaptable to these
other calarity situations.

MR. CHAIRMAN: You are doing us a favor, in other
words,

R. DUFFY: I am suggesting to you that at the
expense of about $7,000,000.00 that the County has nct spent
nor has estchaster or Oranga or Putnam, that the utility
companies have leveloped a plan that is in place vith admitted
flaws. The purpose of the drill by the way was primarily
to ldentify, detact and correct those flaws and the criticism
wa hear tonight will go a long way enabling us to do that
but the point I am trying to make i3 that you don't have an
emergency plan in place to meet these other calamities
¢!*her. You have been offered a plan to address a particular
eventuality which will cover in most cases every other kind

of eventuality you could imagine happening in this County.
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It covars the movement of peopla, it covers the setting up
1 of centralized and coordinated control locations and equip-

meant, It provides and T will get to the point you raised,

PRRPY PR “SN LI
-

: . 3 Doctor. A3 you kXnow the utilities in the Stata are being
6 133ess32d 3239,999,90 annually for 2ach reactor they operate.
That monay 13 helng collacted by the State. The State makes
the decisions a3 to how it i3 to be distributed. ‘low
arrangements ara Deing male right now for the first alloca-
tion of that monay or a portion of that money to bYe made to
“ockland County. The State obviously i3 intarested in
3 N funding its own oparation. The County and the Stata must
jot togethar and decide in a rmore appropriate way to aliocabﬂ
:. v the monies but the funding is ia place again which is

available to help the County prepare a totally countywide

: 15 for an emergency preparedness plan which has long been needed}

3

should be in place not only directed towards cnergency

St s

preparedress or rodiological releases but for the much more

19

.4‘.$1'4;A ¥

likelihood eventuality which could cccur and for which we
20 Il are not ready and trat is the point I wish to make., I think
21 it should bte givan serious consideration. I think any con-
e sideration by this County not to participate in emergency
‘ . slanuing would ba a very big mistake Lecause you miss the

‘¢ lopportunity to addrass all of these other very serious

25 fpotential calamitiocs that could oxist and if you don't have a
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.+111 not have the ability to respond.

r-»aM: In response to your corment I think

4

e = a red herring that was appropriately

as to the serious measures in which

~ "naling. ~hank vou for your tire.

+ +o add one thing to that

e rony T 4ust wan
«aed 3 5+i11 in the process of developing
4
.. a will advocate £or+h at the tirme of
¢ hoazings ~a one thing that I did
s ~L :'. .........

e +vg things I learned in

g ===t ona 08 T4

always under-

“a fundamental laws to be your
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Referral MNo. 6675
May 18, 1982

RESOLUTION NO. 321 Gf° 1982
. LEGISLATURE OF ROCKLAND C JUNTY URGES
THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY C JMMISSION TO
IMMEDIATELY SUSPEND THE OPEFRATING LICENSES
OF THE INDIAN POINT NUCI.E/ R FACILITIES.

RESOLVED, that the Legis!sture of Rockland C cunty urges the Nuclear Regulatory
Commission to immediately suspend the operating licenses of the Indian Point nuclear
facilities.

' MLP/mbr
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Introduced by: June 15, 1982 E =25
Hon. Sam Zalman Gdanski PR
N ?A.%%

v, 2
RESOLUTION NO. 430  OF 1982 P

THE LEGISLATURE OF ROCKLAND COUNTY e

DECLARES ITS SUPPORT FOR THE MOTION BY
THE UNION OF CONCERNED SCIENTISTS/NEW YORK PUBLIC
INTEREST RESEARCH GROUP, INC. TO SHOW CAUSE WHY
THE LICENSES FOR THE INDIAN POINT POWER FACILITIES SHOULD NOT
BE REVOKED AND DIRECTING THE IMMEDIATE SUSPENSION
OF THE OPERATION OF SAID NUCLEAR POWER PLANTS.

(Gdanski/Gorman

WHEREAS, by Resolution No. 320 of 1982, the Legislature of Rockland County
prohibited the further expenditure of County funds or use of County employees for the
:)ederolly mandated Rockland Ccunty Radiological Emergency Response Plan for Indian

oint, and

WHEREAS, by Resolution No. 321 of 1982, the Legislature of Rockland County
approved a resolution urging the Nuclear Regilatory Commission (NRC) to immediately
suspend the operating licenses of the Indian Point Nuclear Facilities, and

WHEREAS, the Union of Concerned Scientists (UCS) and the New York Public
Interest Research Group, Inc. (NYPIRG) have, on June 4, 1982, submitted to the United
States Nuclear Regulatory Commission (USNRC) a motion requesting the issuonce of a
show cause order against the licensee and reconsideration of the Commission's ruling
allowing interim operation pending the outcome of the Atomic Safety and Licensing
Board's investigative proceedings scheduled to commence June 22, 1982, and

WHEREAS, there have been major and continuing deficiences in the Indian Point
emergency pians affecting Westchester, Putnam, Rockland and Orange Counties, as
noted by the Federal Emergency Management Agency in its report entitled "Post-
Exercise Assessment", dated May 27, 1982, ond which was based upon the March 3,
1982 Four-County Radiological Emergency Response Plan for Indian Point, and

WHEREAS, the County of Rockland is populated by approximately 115,000 people
who reside within the |0-mile emergency planning zone surrounding Indian Point, and

WHEREAS, the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board's hearings cannot serve as a
substitute for the health, safety and welfare of the citizens of Rockland County, now,
therefore, be it

RESOLVED, that the Legislature of Rockland County supports the motion by
UCS/NYPIRG requesting that the NRC issue an order to show cause why the licenses
for the Indian Point power facilities should not be revoked and directing tha immediate
suspension of the operation of said nuclear power plants, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the County Attorney of Rockland County be and he is hereby
directed to take all such steps as may be necessary to place the NRC on notice as to
the Rocklond County Legislature's nort of the motion by UCS/NYPIRG.

EOT/mbr VOTE: AYES: 308
NAYS: 40-McDougall, Wagner o

Absent: 58-Beljean, Clark, Reisman 2 p

o
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“ Introduced by: Referral No. 6675
Hon. John T. Grant July 13, 1982
Hon. Eugene Grogan

® RESOLUTION NO. ¥ 73 1982
ESTABLISHING A CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
TO REVIEW ROCKLAND COUNTY'S OWN NUCLEAR EVACUATION
AND PREPAREDNESS PLAN AND GENERAL DISASTER PREPAREDNESS PLAN,

WHEREAS, the Legislature of the County of Rockland, by Resolution No. 320
of 1982, directed the County Office of Emergency Services, the Department of Health,
the Department of Social Services, and requested the school systems, and volunteer
services to develop a plan in response to a potential nuclear accident occurring at the
Indian Point focilities and a General Disaster Preparedness Plan, ond to present such
plans to the Legislature of Rockalnd County by December 31, 1982, and

WHEREAS, the creation of Rockland County's own Nuclear Emergency and
Preparedness Plan and a General Disaster Preparedness Plan will require the cooperation
and input of all of the departments of Rockland County, and

. WHEREAS, the proposed Rockland County Nuclear Emergency and Preparedness
Play ad General Disaster Preparedness Plan may have o great impact upon the citizens
of Rockland County and therefore there should be full public disclosure and public
hearings, and

WHEREAS, it would be in the best interest of the citizens of Rockland County
if the proposed Rockland County Nuclear Emergency and Preparedness Plan and General
Disaster Plan are reviewed at public forums by a Citizens Advisory Committee, and

WHEREAS, the aforesaid Citizens Advisory Committee should contain
representatives of the Rockland County Office of Emergency Services, Department of
Health, and Department of Social Services; representatives of the ambulance corps, the
fire departments, the municipal police departments, the school systems, and the New
York Army Reserve National Guard, Company D, 10l Signal Bartalion, Orangeburg, Mew
York; o representative of the Association of Supervisors; five legislative representatives
of the Legislature of the County of Rockland and citizen representatives; and

WHEREAS, by Resolution No. 891 of (980 the Legisiature of the County of
Rockland had established 2 Committee to Review the Federally Mandated Rockland

County Radiological Emergency Response Plan which has been made moot by Resolution
. 320 of 1982, and

WHEREAS, the Multi Services Committee of this Legisiature has met, considered
and approved this resolution, now, therefore, be it

(continued on other side)

2.8



Introduced by: Referral No. ¢47
Hon. John T. Gront July 13, |;:2 7
Hon. Eugene Grogan

RESOLVED, that the Chairman of the Legislature Ig hereby Outhorized. directed
and empowered fo create an Advisory Committee to Review Rocklgng Cour:ty‘l Own
Nuclear Emergency and Preparedness Plan and a Ceneral Disaster Preparedness Plan
ond to call such pUb'IC hearings to be held at such 'ime, plOCQ Ong date o Med
necessary by the Chairman of the Legisiature of the County of Rockiond, and be it
further

RESOLVED, that the Legisiature of Rockland County hereby thorizes, empowers
and directs its Chairman to appoint the Chairman and the membery of the Citizens
Advisory Committee, which shall be composed of the following representatvest

1) Any Rockland County department or agency, as selected by the
Chairman of the Rockland County Legislature

2) A representative of the New York Army Reserve National (4
Company D, 101 Signal Battalion, Orangeburg, New York, 4o he "
recommended to the Chairman of the Legislature by the Company
Commander

3) Representatives of the County ambulance corps, the County fire
departments, the various municipal police departments, ond the
various school systems, as recommended fo the Chairman of the
Rockland County Legislature for appointment to the Cim.m
Advisory Committee

4) One representative as recommended by the Association of Super-
visors to the Chairman of the Rockland County Leagislature for
appointment

5) Five legislative representatives of the Legisiature of the
of Rockland, three of whom are to be recommended by the
Leader and two be recommended by the Minority Leader

County
Majority

6) Citizen representatives recommended by the Multi Servicag Com
mittee, through the Chairman of the Legislature, for aPPGing ment,
said recommendations shall be adequately representative of all the
townships in the County;

7) One representative as recommended by the Conference of Mayors
of the County of Rockland to the Chairman of the Legivigtyre of
Rockland County for appointment;

all to serve at the pleasure of the Legislature of the County of Rocklard, gnd be it further




Introduced by: Referral No, 6675
Hon. Jobn T. Grant July 13, 1982
Hon. Eugene Grogan

RESOLVED, that the Chairman of the Legisiature be and he hereby is authorized,
empowered and directed to direct any and cll County departments or agencies to assist
the aforesaid Citizens Advisory Committee, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the legislative members of the Citizens Advisory Committee
shall report to the Legisiature all findings and recommendations of said Advisory
Committee not later than December 31, 1982, and be it further

RESOLVED, that Resolution No. 89| of 1980 be and is hereby rescinded.

COT/mbr -3-



JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Brandenburg?
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MR. BRANDENBURG: Nr. Chairman, we wvould say
with the additional testimony of Mr. Gdanski just a few
moments ago at the beginning of this morning’'s
proceeding, wve would like an opportunity to review that
material before we are required ;o state vhether or not
that material should be admitted into the record.

JUDGE CARTER: Well, it consists of three
pages of resolution and a cover sheet. I am sure by the
time an hour passes, you should have had an opportunity
to read that, unless there is some problenm.

MR. BRANDENBURG: The material consists of six
pages, Nr. Chairman, and ve tried to pay close attention

to your remarks and others®' in this proceeding, I had

rot commenced my review of this material. I have heard

_nothing from Mr. Thorsen on vhy this material could not

have been presented earlier.

I do not knovw as I sit here as of this moment
why it vas not filed earlier, wvhy we vould be required
to commenc2 our cross-examination on this material Jjust
a short time after it vas served upon us.

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Brandenburg, Resolution 473
vas only passed July 13, 1982. This is the 19th of
July. It happened after the last hearing. Please read
it over as soon as you can. You will have an

oppoertunity to raise whatever objections by motions

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE , SW _, WASHINGTON. D C 20024 (202) 554-2345
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subsequently. Let us proceed vwith the guestioning of
the vitness. Are you going forth first, Mr. Czaja?

MR. CZAJAs No. MNr. Brandenburg.

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor.

JUDGE CARTERs Well, excuse me. Procedurally,
Mr. Brandenburg.

(Pause.)

ME. THORSENs Your Honor, procedurally, could
you inform Rockland County as to the order of
cross-examination? Will it be the Licensees and then
the Intervenors and any interested parties?

JUDGE CARTER: I would expect the Licensees
vould want -~

MR. BRANDENBURG: Mr. Chairman, ve thought a
rule of practice wvas with the case of Chief Holland --

JUDGE CARTER: That is right. Are there any
questions from the Intervenors? I guess I thought
there vere not any questions from the Intervenors, but I
could be wrong.

MS. FLEISHER:s We wvwill try to be gquick, Your
Honor.

JUDGE PARIS: Speak up, Ms. Fleisher.

BS. FLEISHER: I am trying not to blast this
thing. Is it mill?

JUDGE PARIS: It is in mild.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE . S W, WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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CROSS EXAMINATION BY COUNSEL FOR INTERVENORS,

WEST BRANCH CONSERVATION UNION

BY NS. FLEISHER:

Q Good morning, Mr. Gdanski. I have a few
questions to ask you. '

On page 3, line 11, vould you please give us
some of the reasons that lead you to make that
statement?

JUDGE CARTER: Would you read the statement,
Ms. Fleisher?

BY MS. FLEISHER: (Resuming)

Q "It vas the consensus of the participants in
the reviev process, based §pon the results of the drill
in the plan itself, the Rockland County radiological
response plan vas not workable and that huge
transfusions of money which would correct some of the
deficiencies in the plan would still leave many aspects
unansvered and unable to be adequately dealt with."

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) The reason I gave line to
that statement vas the fact that any objective review of
our drill, our participation in the mock drill, clearly
indicated that dollars wvere needed to implement a
proposed plan, substantial dollars for hardwvare, for
personnel, for training. And that wvas lackin? at that

point in time, and there had been no commitment by any

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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aroup or private entity vho would absolutely guarantee
to provide the money that wvas necessary.

Aside from that, there was a more fundamental

‘objection. That was, without any true test of the plan

other than a mock drill wvhere people are alerted the day
before and which covers a very carefully set scenario
and wvithout any indication of the use of the actnal
roads on a crovded day, ve could never sanction or
approve of *a proposed plan.

So there was a tvo-fold basis objection, and
that is why wve could not approve it.

Q Hr. Gdanski, can you tell us what the money
figure is?

A (NITNESS GDANSKI) The dollars figures ranged
from conservative estimates of Rockland County alone in
the nature of several millions of dollars for Rockland
County alone. And that wvas not involved in improving
the road netwvork system. So ve're talking about upvards
of tvo to three million dollars for personnel and
hardvare and training and maintenance of that equipment
required.

Q How would such moneys be raised in Rockland
County?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, that is part of the

protlem. Although ve are required to review the plan

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE SW  WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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and have spent countless hours in good-faith in the 2
years since that requirement wvas promulgated, there has
been no commitment to either reimburse us for our
in-house hours for reviewing the plan nor for
implementing the proposed plan.

There has been some proposed State
legislation, the amount being dis~cussed right nowv is
rather miniscule. There are proposed amendments, but
those are only proposed, and even then that money would
have to be distributed geographically throughout Yew
York State among the various parti¢ipants who have to
have these types of plans in effect.

So we wvere never given any commitment, nor
have ve received any money yet.

Q Is it true that the Newv York State Legislature
is not now in session? When would you expect that they
might pass such laws which would give you such money?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I can't answer that
gquestion.

MR. CZAJA: I object to that question. I
think we are really getting into speculation wvhen wve
have Mr. Gdanski's testimony with the New York State
Legislature.

MR. LEWISs Some objectionable material in the

last tvwo ansvers, but I did not object to it.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S W, WASHINGTON. D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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JUDGE CARTER: Well, is the Legislature in

session?

WITNESS GDANSKI: I can't ansver that., Ny
unierstanding is it is not.

JUDGE CARTER: Proceed, Hs. Fleisher.

MS. FLEISHERs Your Honor, the Lagislature is
not --

JUDGE CARTER: You do not have to make a
statement. Just ask the gquestion, Ms. Fleisher.

BY MS. FLEISHER: (Resuming)

Q In your cpinion, if an accident were to occur,
would Rockland citizens not want naturally to assemble
their families regardless of the fact that the schools
are in session?

MR. CZAJA: I am going to object to that.

JUDGE CARTER: Sustained. Ask him, Ms.
Fleisher. Do not ask him to speculate on the wvay.people
feel or what they might do.

BY MS. FLEISHER: (Resuming)

Q Have you any knowvledge from your hearings that
the Rockland citizens would wish to assemble their
families rather than leave their children in school if
an accident occurred wvhile school was in session?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, one of the most

heart-felt objections rendered by members of the public

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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during our hearings wvas precisely that point. What
would happen to a pareent who was vorking in New York
City who had tvo children at different schools within
the County and what wvould happen when the teacher of
that group might also be a parent in Rockland County;

There vere never any clear-cut answvers to that
as to could we rest with the assurances that the schools
would adeguately take care of our children. And the
predominant response, and my owvwn response with children,
is I couldn't, I couldn't rest safely and assume that a
school bus with a contract carrier would pick up and
take care of thenm.

JUDGE CARTER: What vas your official
response?

WITNESS GDANSKI: The official response was
there were no assurances given by the schools or by the
private bus carriers.

JUDGE CARTER: Did you investigate that?

WITNESS GDANSKI: Yes, we did, based on staff
reports.

.HR. CZAJA: T am goin to move to strike that
testimony, Judge. I do not think there is a sufficent
basis for the witness' speculation.

WITNFSS GDANSKI: It's not speculation, if I

can clarify the ansvere.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE . S W _ WASHINGTON, D.C 20024 (202) 554-2345
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HS. FLEISHER: May I --

JUDGE CARTER: Just a moment, Ms. Fleisher.
Be more specific.

H{TNESS GDANSKI: Yes. Our transportation
coordinator, vhose duties would be to have liaison with
the private bus companies as vell as the schools,
clearly unequivocally stated there were no connitncntg
given to fulfill that probability.

JUDGE CARTER: I don't understand what you
mean “"commitments."

WITNESS GDANSKI: In other words, their
“ritten contract commitment by a private bus carrier
that unequivocally they would come back into the County
or would have sufficient buses or drivers to evacuate
the amount of children that would be required.

JUDGE CARTER: Ns. Fleisher.

BY MS. FLEISHER: (Resuming)

Q In your hearings, did you not discover that
the brochure had failed to convince Rockland residents
that they have a workable plan?

2 (WITNESS GDANSKI) By brochure, I presume you

mean the document distributed by the utility, "Private

Withdrawval"™?
Q Yes.
A (WITNESS GDANSKI) What happened in that

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE , SW . WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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instance is many citizens discarded the pamphlet upon
receipt, and vhen the actual drill wvas held, could not
find it.

JUDGE CARTER: Well, excuse me, that was not
part of your legislative investigation? .

WITNESS GDANSKI: Well, it was, because one of
the basic objectives would be the notification system.
And that vas the only proposed notification systenm.

JUDGE CARTER: You do not know how many kept
them and how many threw it awvay?

WITNESS GDANSKI: I cannot give you a precise
ansver on that.

JUDPGE CARTER: All right.

BY MS. FLEISHER: (Resumirg)

Q On page 4 in your ansver --

JUDGE CARTER: Ms. Fleisher, the bottom half
of the ansver has been stricken, but you can ask on the
same subject. That gquestion in the middle of the page
has been stricker.

MS. FLEISHERs Your Honor, Rockland County was
sent a draft report of the drill by FENA that wvas a
subject of discussion at this open meeting I am talking
about. Now I want to ask Mr, Gdanski if he can explain
how Rockland County residents and officials reacted to

that draft reporte.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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JUDGE CARTER: Reacted to what draft report?

¥S. FLEISHER: The contents of the draft
report of the March 3rd drill.

JUDGE CARTERs Well, reaction is a very broad
term, Nrs. Fieisher. Try to narrov the gquestion down to
something within his range of official responsibility.
Legislators, if I may pontificate, have to know what
everyone in their area is thinking, but they are not
alvays allowed to test.fy under ocath about it.

BY MS. FLEISAER: (Resuming)

Q Since he is here to explain to us more than
hov he himself responds, but rather hov people respond
in Roékland County, I will have to ask him how the .
people responded to the veracity of the facts in the
FEMA draft report of the drill.

MR. CZAJA: Objection.

ER. HASSLEs Your Honor =--

JUDGE CARTER: Sustained. He can testify as
to vhat he observed. He cannot testify generally about
reaction. He can draw certain inferences from what he
observed, but -- did you observe the drill, ¥r. Gdanski?

WITNESS GDANSKI: VYes, I vas there from the
inception to the completion of the drill.

Could you repeat the guestion, please?

JUDGE CARTER: You were present at the drill?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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WITNESS GDANSKI: Yes.

JUDGE CARTER: What did you observe?

WITNESS GDANSKI: I observed that the drill
vas a mock drill in every sense of the word. There was
a carefully orchestrated scenario. For example, testing
out the transportation aspect of what would be required
in the event of an actual drill, there wvas no such
test. The actual drill. The transportation cocrdinator
vould stand up and say, ve have now called the various
schools and the bus companies, and everything is okay,
and at 3:30 in the day the actual drill, an announcement
vas made, now, for the purposes of the test, ve will
assume it is nov three days later in the scenario, and
everything is coming to a halt, and everything is okay.

Nowv, as someone who observed the drill, to me,
you coculd not base an evaluation of how you could
implement a proposed evacuation plan based on the
strictly orchestrated scenario of that sort without any
evidence, any testing of the facilities to be actually
used.

JUDGE CARTER: Thank you. We will take a
short recess.

(Whereupon, a brief recess was taken.)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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JUDGE CARTER: MNrs. Fleisher, do you have any
more questions?

ES. FLEISHER: Yes, I have.

MR. CZAJA: Judge, I move to strike the last
ansver as not responsive to your guestion, which wvas
vith regard to Mr. GCdanski's observation of the exercise.

¥S. FLEISHER: I can't hear you. With regard
to what?

MR. CZAJA: With regard to the obsotvations'of
the exercise, vas the question. The answver wvas, MNr.
Gdanski's opimion as to what constituted proper
exercise, and I think the only guestion in that area is
vhether the exercise was conducted in conformance with
FEMA's requirements. I don't think Mr. Gdanski has
testified to any qualifications in that area. To that
extent, I think his ansver should be stricken.

MR. BRANDENBURG: I join in the application.

¥S. FLEISHER: I will reply to that, if I
may. We are trying to shov here the reaction of
Rockland County to the plan and to FEMA and so forth.

We are not testing 0654, This line of gquestioning is
intended to show the reaction of the legislators and Mr.
Gdanski to the plan, to other agencies involved in the
plan. We are not asking to test whether or not the

close was operated according to either FEMA guidelines

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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or 0654, What vwe are asking here from Hr. Gdanski is
the humin reaction of Rocklaud County citizens and
Rockland County officials.
JUDGE CARTER: Mrs. Fleisher's interpretation
wvas not my cuestion, but T believe that the witness did
give a competent, proper ansver to the guestion within
the range of his observation. I think it was proper,
and the motion to strike is denied.
BY MS. FLEISHERs (Resuming)

Q Mr. GCdanski, are you avare that FEMA, and I
vill say it for those whe do not understand what ve are
talking about, the Federal Emergency Management Agency,
vrote a critique of the March 3rd drill?

b (WITNESS GDANSKI) I am avare of that, yes.

Q And copies of it vere sent to some officials
in Rockland County. I do not know all who.

» (WITNESS GDANSKI) They were sent two
versions, a draft version and a final version, yes.

Q And no response vas made by Rockland County to
that critique. Is that right?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) That is correct.

Q There might have been oral responses, but no
formal response that you know of?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) That is correct.

Q On May 24th, you went to Rlbany, to a meeting

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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hel¢ in the New York State Association of County's
offices. Is ‘hat correct?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I did attend that meeting,
yes.

Q At that meeting, thltl.UlS discussion of the
critique and also of Rockland's position. 1Is that not
correct?

B (WITNESS GDANSKI) The meeting vas
specifically called by County Executive Delbello, who
hosted the meeting, and it vas of the various counties
in Nev York State that were wvithin ten miles of an
existing nuclear facility, and chief among our
discussions wvas Rockland's role and Rockland's drill and
the steps Rockland tock, and each of the counties
offered their ovn assessment of their abilities and
their attempts to comply with federal regulations to
implement emergency response plans.

Q I would like to show you a document that wvas
distributed at that meeting and ask if you are familiar
with it.

Mr. Gdanski, do you notice at the very top it
says REPG? That is the only identifying issue of this
document. Is that not so?

A (NITNESS GDANSKI) That is how the document

appears to me, Yes.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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JUDGE CARTER: Did you answer the document?

Are you familiar with it?

WITNESS GDANSKI:s Yes, I recognize it. This
is the document distributed that day.

BY MRS. FLEISHER: (Resuming)

Q The purpose of showing you this document is to
ask you to please turn to Page 3, Item Number 4. I anm
sorry, Item Number S.

JUDGE CARTER: Mrs. Fleisher, I think wve ought
to identify this and give it a number so that the record
will be clear as to what document you are speaking of.

I think you have one exhibit so far, WBCA Number 1.
This would be Number 2. 1Is that correct?

MS. FLEISHER: Yes, sir, it is.

JUDGE CARTER: We will mark this as WBCA
Number 2.

(The document referred to
vas marked for
identification as WBCA
Exhibit Number 2.)

MS. FLEISHER: I am sorry I have not had the
opportunity to distribute it sooner. It is a matter of
-- well, I think it is a simple enough document to
distribute at this late date.

JUDGE CARTER: Can you help us understand what

ALDERSON REPCRTING COMPANY, INC,
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REPG stands for?

MS. FLEISHER: VYes, that is Radinlogical
Emergency Planning Group, and that is a group in the
state of ¥Yewv York urder the Commissioner of Emergency
Planning, that is, this Conlissionot, Hennessey, and
under him, there are -- I don't know if I can remember
all of the departaents, but it is the environmental
conservation, the Department of Transportation, the
Department of Health, and so forth, in the state of New
York, and these comprise something called Emergency
Response Group, and they have more than the radiological
plan. They also have a plan for other emergencies
operated by the state of New York under executive law, I
believe. Chapter 20 is the original issuer or vhatever
you call it, the proposer of the form of the
organization, and it goes through 29 in Newv York State.
Paul McKinney --

JUDGE PARIS: Ns. Fleisher, for purposes of
further identification, vhy don't ve note that this
bears the date 5/1/82, and under REPG the heading
1982-83 Work Plan, Site Specific Tasks, Nine Mile Point?

MS. FLEISHER: I would leave out, if I may,
the Nine Mile Point, because that really should have
been dropped down. It is the gquestion, each plant is

mentioned, and I don't believe we are going to bother

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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with the others. We are only interested here in Indian
Point 2 and 3.

JUDGE PARISs Okay. I am sorry. I did not
notice that Indian Point 3 was the heading on Page 3.
Okay. Go ahead.

JUDGE CARTER: What is your gquestion
concerning this document?

8Y MS. FLEISHER: (Resuming)

Q I am asking Mr. Gdanski if he would notice in
Question Number 5 on Page 3 the complete state plan
revisions are supposed to be ready August 31st, 1982.
Is that right?

MR. CZAJA: I am going tov object to this
question. The document has not been offered into
evidence. We have absolutely nothing in the record as
to vho prepared this document, the circumstances in
vhich it vas prepared, the purpose for which it wvas
prepared.

HS. FLEISHER: I will go into it a little
further, if I may.

BY MS. FLEISHER: (Resuming)

Q Nr. Gdanski, this wvas distributed to you by
Mr. Davidoff on that day, the meeting of May 24th?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) VYes, it was.

Q Mr. Davidoff works for the REPG for the State

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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of New York. 1Is that right?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes, that's right.

Q That would be, then, the source of this
document, right?

B (WITEESS GDANSKI) That is correct.

JUDGE CARTERs The nmotion is denied.

MS. FLEISHERs That is really all I asked for
of this document. Thank you.

JUDGE CARTER: Thank you, Ms. Fleisher.

Any other intervenors?

MS. FLEISHER: No, I am not through. I know
you wish I were.

JUDGE CARTER: No, you are getting closer to
your lav degree every hour.

MS. FLEISHER: I don't wvant it.

(Applause.)

¥S. FLEISHERs You said earlier, if you
remember, that you could lose your livelihood and
everythiag, so I really would suffer.

BY MS. FLEISHER: (Resuming)

Q Mr. Gdanski, in further discussing the plan
for evacuation as ve understood it, veren't we under the
impression wvhen we first had the plan that evacuation
vould be a reaction to a general emergency? |

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Evacuation was one of the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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options to be considered in the event of an emergency at

Indian Point.
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Q And the other was sheltering?

A (NITNESS GDANSKI) That was my understanding,
sheltering, yes.

Q Did you notice any emphasis in the literature
that ve have been receiving now from evacuation to
sheltering?

MR. CZAJA: Objection to the form of the
juestion.
MR. BRANDENBURG: I object, ¥r. Chairman. It

is much too vague for the witness to formulate an

ansver.
JUDGE CARTERs Too vague.
BY MS. FLEISHER: (Resuming)
Q In discussing sheltering as an option, have

you found from the departments that would be responsible
for effecting sheltering of Rockland County a belief
that it is possible?

MR. CZAJA: Objection.

MR. BRANDENBURG: Objection.

JUDGE CARTER: Sustained. Why not ask the
vitness what he has been advised from aﬁthorities with
regard to sheltaring?

MS. FLEISHER: All right, let us try that one,
if ve may.

BY MS. FLEISHER: (Resuming)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Q Mr. Gdanski, in those lepartments responsible
for sheltering in Rockland Count), what have they
advised you regarding shelteriny’

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I am going to have to defer
on that one ;nd let the department heads ansver.

Q Do you recall a letter in August mentioning
any one written by FEMA to the NRC which later becanme
the subject of a lav case in vhich Rockland joined
amicus?

A (NITNESS GDANSKI) You would have to more
specifically identify the letter.

Q The letter suggested -- I have it in here -~
the letter suggested that Rockland County, that New York
State have sufficient plans.

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes, I recall that. There
came a poinrt in 1921 vhen ve vere given to understand
that a Federal body had determined that at that date
there vas an acceptable evacuation plan in effect. And
that shocked and amazed us, frankly, in Rockland County
since ve had never gone on record, and it wvas our
understanding that as of that date there was only a
version ve had not yet signed off on.

Q Then the Nuclear Regulatory Commission
responded?

JUDGE CARTER: Mrs. Fleisher, I am having a

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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little trouble understanding vhat you are getting to.

We are nov in 1982, We are in the midst of revisions to
the plan. Do wve have to go into the history?

MS. FLEISHER: The reason I am trying to show
after ve have had some of this testimony stricken, my
questions are a little stricken, too. I am trying to
shov the raaction of Rockland County to the bureaucracy
around the plan, to the disbelief in some of the
agencies and vhat the agencies have told us about the
plan, wvhich is contrary to how we feel about the plan
and how we see the plan and how the plan appears to take
effect. And that is the foundation I am trying to get
to.

JUDGE CARTER: I have a great deal of
difficulty with understanding the relevance of that. We
all have difficulty with understanding what governmental
agencies do even within the agency.

WITNESS GDANSKI: If I could add, Your Honor =--

JUDGE CARTER: It seems to me we are not going
to get very far. Tha is not what we are concerned
about.

MS. FLEISHER: I wvould hope it would lead to
understanding the resolutions passed by the County of
Rockland. But if you are willing to accept them on

their face value and know that they have taken place are

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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not put in evidence, I will move on.

JUDGE CARTER: I do not think that the
Legislature operated frivolously, but that is what
people may differ about, and that is whether there is a
good basis for what they did.

MS. FLEISHER: Thank you, Mr. Gdansk’, for
coming. And that is all I have.

JUDGE CARTER: Any other questions fronm
Intervenors? Mr. Xaplan?

¥E. KAPLAN: What is your pleasure on
interested States?

JUDGE CARTER: The interested States.

MR. KAPLAN: Before Licensees?

JUDGE CARTER: Yes, do you have a guestion?

MR. KAPLAN: Yes, I have cne guestion.

CROSS EXAMINATIOK DY COUNSEL FOR NEW YORX CITY

BY MR. KAPLAN:

Q Mr. Gdanski, the Board has heard testimony
from the rapresentatives o’ the Federal Emecgency
Management Agency regarding the importance of confidence
in the planning process, and “"# FEMA witnesses referred
to the point that confid«» . s Yow in the population at
large and among the po. ¢io “eadership, and they
referred to the confidence that you as a legislator or

the population of Rockland County a» 3t have in the
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Licensees.

As a member of the Rockland County
L2gislature, experienced in this area and familar with
the Licensee, if you are familiar with the Licensees, do
you feel confident in the good judgment and competence
of the Licensees of the nuclear facility at Indian
Point?

MR. CZAJA: Objection.

MR. BRANDENBURG: Objection.

JUDGE CARTER: Sustained.

R. KAPLAN: Could you enlighten me as to the
grounds of the objection, and I will be glad to reform
my question? .fince we have had predicate testimony with
regard to emergency planning, I felt it was appropriate
to ask the vitness whether or not in terms of the
capability of emergency planning and as a political
leader.

JUDGE CARTER: I think you will have to give a
li*tl~ more basis if he is to give an opinion as to
that. So far, nothing that I have heard has to do with
the Licensees.

MR. KAPLAN: The guestion is simply as to the
adequacy of emergency planning. I am inquiring, to be
very direct, into the witness' state of mind, wvhich is

exactly what the FEMA witnesses said was important.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Confidence is 2 state-of-mind issue. It does not have
an objective predicate.

Whethar or not Mr. Gdanski as a leader of his
County feels confident thes* he can rely on the
information coming from the Licensees and the emergency
planning procedures sesems to me of great import to this
Board and to the possible success of any emergency
plans. I do not believe when the Licensees tell thenm
all the emecrgency planning in the world will not work,
since we have had consistent testimony that the ball
must start rolling based on Licensee's assessment as to
wvhat is going on on-site.

JUDGE CARTER: But I have not seen anythinqlin
his direct testimony which is in any vay related to
that. He discusses the plan itself and does not ascribe
any errors or omissions on the part of the Licensees,
per se. It seems to me you are pushing it too far,
based on the purpose of his testimony.

MR. KAPLAN: If I may have one second.

JUDGE CARTERs That is not to say that you
cannot take him threugh this if you feel you can and
indicate that ttere is some direct relationship to the
point you want to make. But at this point I am having
trouble seeing it. |

(Pause.)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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MR. KAPLAN: I gather the objection has been
sustained on the theory that the question goes beyond
the scope of direct testimony?

JUDGE CARTER: In part.

¥R. KAPLAN: I would suggest, if I might ask
this question and possibly this might satisfy the
Board ‘s foundation gqguestion.

BY MR. KAPLAN: (Resuming)

Q !t.'Gdanski. in the Legislatare's
consideration of its resolutions, all of which are
attached to your testimony, vas cone of the factors
considered by the Legislature the confidence of the
Legislature and the public in the competence and
judgment of the Licensees?

MR. CZAJA: Objection.

MR. ERANDENBURG: Objection.

JUDGE CARTER: I think you can ask him wvas
this subject -~

WITKRESS GDANSKI: Although unstated.

JUDGE CARTERs ~-- considered. I zm not even
sure you cin get into the discussions of legislators.
It is like getting into a discussion of the Judges prior
to the making of their decisions. Did the Licensees
make any determinations or issue any regulations or

enact any laws which related to confidence in the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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credibility of the Licensees?

WITNESS GDANSKI: Can I ansver that gquestion?

JUDGE CARTERs: Did the legislature. Excuse
me.

WITNESS GDANSKI: One of the foundations in
enacting our resolutions vas, in fact, the credibility
of the Licensees.

JUDGE CARTERs No. I asked you, did you make
any findings, any determinations that related directly
to that, not into hearings you may have had.

WITNESS GDANSKI: Well, ve don't render
written filings. But in discussions, one element vas
the credibility and the cooperation ve received from the
Licensees in revieving the plan and of the situations
that have occurred at the site of the plants.

Specifically, our Health Department repeatedly
tried to gain access to a number of probability studi«s
from the Licensees to enable us to determine how to
respond to specific incidents other than, let's say,
evacuation and to help hin explain to our Health
Department what different technical terms meant
vis-a-vis our responsibility to move the population
out.

And we never were able to receive those

documents. Other incidents that have occurred locally,
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geographically at the site, ve are adjacent to the site,
and ve give due recognition to the public situations

that occur, the leakage that occurred at Indian Point

and the Licensees' response in explaining, the immediacy

with which they issued their explanations as to how that
occurred, and the explanations themselves.

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Gdanski, your testimony
wvould be more helpful if you would be more specific with
regard to the Health Department statements.

WITNESS GDANSKI: Well, I could be more
specific by Health Department or a statement by a member
of the Health Department.

JUDGE CARTER: He has more specific numbers.

WITNESS GDANSKI: That is right. But that wvas
a factor in our decision.

JUDGE CARTER: And he gave an answer based on
his experience?

WITNESS GDANSKI: That's right. And he said
it was not forthcoming despite repeated requests. And
the other incidant I alluded to was the pipi g accident
that occurred at Indian Point and the subsequent
explanations offered before the State Public Service
Commission and their findings.

MR. BRANDENBURG: I am going to object to the

characterization o2f that as an accident, Yr. Chairman.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC
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The witness has no expertise in the operation of nuclear
povwer plants. I think he wold be the first to concede
that is a very pejorative connotation that has no place
in this record. And I vould request that it be
stricken.

WITNESS GDANSKI: That is public knowledge,
Your Honor.

MS. FLEISHEER: Your Honor, the Public Service
Commission declared the accident in its order of
82.-dash-something or other. ’

JUODGE CARTER: I think the Board understands
vhat that reference vas as opposed to references by the
health officials.

MR. KAPLAN: Nr. Brandenburg is not suggesting
that vhen it vas done, it vas done on purpose by the
Licensees.

JUDGE CARTER: All right.

BY MR. KAPLAN: (Resuming)

Q To follow up, as a result of the information
that you and your colleagues on the lLegislature gathered
in your inquiry, would it be fair to ;ay that you as an
elected official of this County have little confidence
in the good judgment and competence of the Licensees in

the runniny of the facilities at Indian Point?

HR. BRANODENBURG: Mr. Chairman, I would object

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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to that qu2stion. The missing predicate for ¥r.

Kaplan's questions is the assumption, vhich I do not
believe to be the case, that Mr. Gdanski wvould have some
role to play in the event of an accident at Indian
Point.

If that vere true, then presumably the extent
to wvhich Mr. Gdanski would rely upon representations
made to him by the Licensees would be of some
relevance. We have not established that fact. I
believe th2 record will reflect that Mr. Gdanski has no
such functioning and consequently his views on whether
or not the Licensees have credibility or not are purely
those of a private citizen and, I submit, have no proper
probative value to this Board or this proceeding.

WITNESS GDANSKI: If I could answver that --

JUDGE CARTERs If Mr. Brandenburg is right --

WITNESS GDANSKI: Not completely, Your Honor.
We don't have a County executive, we have a County
chairman. And in the event that the chairman was not
available, there could conceivably come a point at wvhich
an individual legislator would act in his place. That
may be me.

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor, there was testimony
by the FEMR witnesses that in the event the County

chairman wvere not available, his designee would take
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over the functions which would normally be occupied by
him. We have noc idea at this point in time who the
designea would be. The designee could possibly be
another member of the Legislature.

MR. CZAJA: Or could possibly be anybody in
Rockland County.

WITNESS GDANSKI: It would be a member of the
Legislature.

JUDGE CARTER: That is straining it rather
far. Try to build that connection up because there is a
possibility that Mr. Gdanski might be appointed, that
therefore his personal vievs would have more merit.

WITNESS GDANSKI: I m.y be elected next year.

JUDGE CARTER: It seems to me as to weigh the
facts, opinions are not as persuasive as facts. His
general observation, I submit, is not going to help us
resolve his answvers, and the continued arguing about it
does not help.

WITNESS GDANSKI: Your Honor, if I could just
clarify the last statement. Our County chairman is
chosen by other legislators and it varies from year to
year. So just as a point of kncuwledge, our chairman
will vary from year to year. And it may conceivably be
that I will be the next chairman, as any of the 20

legislators could be.
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JUDGE CARTER: I understand.

MR. KAPLAN: If I might add, Judge Carter, the
reason I started this line of questions had to do wih
the predicate on the testimony for the FEMA witnesses as
to the importance of confidence of the population and
the political leadership in the Licencees for effective
planning.

I am not necessarily concerned with the
specifics, and that is why 1 take issue with the Board,
if I might, as to the facts. There was no fact just of
whether or not there was confidence or there was no
confidence. That was a state-of-mind issue. And what I
am asking to the Board is not to consider the state of
mind as to the population or the leadership of this
County regarding the functioning of these plants.

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Kaplarn, hov many members of
the Legislature are there?

MR. KAPLAN: 20.

JUDGE CAETER: Do you want us to accept the
opinion of one as representative of 20?7 The Legislature
acts as a body. Please let us not pursue this any

further. Go on to another subiject.
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I have no further questions in this.
JUDGE CARTER: Any other interested states?
All right, are you ready to proceed, Mr.
Brandenbur3z?
CROSS-EXAMNINATION ON BEHALF OF LICENSEE
CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY
BY MR. BRANDENBURG:

Q ¥r. Gdanski, are there some typographical
errors in your prefiled testimony in this proceeding
that you would like to bring to our attention before wve
proceed?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I haven't noted any,
although there may be sone.

Q Did you prepare this testimony per.onally or
vas this prepared by someone acting under yor-
direction?

L) (WNITNESS GDANSKI) It wvas prepared by myself
together with the county attorney's office. I dictated
it.

Q Let me turn your attention, if T may, to page
3 of your prefiled testimony, line 7, relating to the
tvo public hearings, the line beginning, "One, in
1981." Do you see that?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) VYes.

Q Is the date foll.wing that March 13 or May

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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A (WITNESS GDANSKI) As indicated in the

prepared testimony, it says Narch 13th.

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor, vhile I appreciate
Mr. Brandenburg's trying to clarify the minor technical,
typographical errors wvhich may be contained in Nr.
Gdanski's testimony, I believe that, if we can operate
on a good faith basis, that it was not Mr. Gdanski's
intent tO deceive the utilities by mistakenly putting
March instead of May, that wve may be able to cover this
area much more quickly.

And I would hope that N¥r. Bandenburg doesn't
intend to take Nr. Gdanski's testimony line by line,
asking whether each word may or may not be in error. If
there are typographical errors, could ve just go through
them quickly, Mr. Brandenburg, and perhaps ask Nr.
Gdanski to correct them if necessary?

MR. BRANDENBURG: This is the only one I'm
asking for at the moment.

WITNESS KRALIK: Yes. The actual appendix is
May 13th.

MR. BRANDENBURG: I asked, ¥r. Thorsen,
because this wvas apparently a meeting at which some
remacks of FEMA prepared subsequently to the March 3rd

drill were discussed.
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BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q Let's turn to page 1 of your prefiled
testimony, if ve may, Mr. Gdanski.

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Uh-huh.

Q You indicate that your interest in Indian
Point coincided, I believe, with the transportation of
nuclear wastes through Rockland County. This is the
passage that appears approximately two-thirds of the wvay
down the page.

r (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes, I see it, uh-huh.

Q Is it your understanding that nuclear wvastes
from the Indian Point plants are transported through
Rockland County?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) My testimony doesn't say
that. It says that nuclear wvastes wvere transported
through Rockland County in 1979, and that is why I
proposed a permit system subsequently adopted by the
health department, and that focused my attention on the
existence of Indian Point so close to Rockland County.

Q Is it your present understanding that
radiclogical wvastes -~

M¥R. THORSEN: Your Honor, 1 don‘'t think this
is relevant.
JUDGE CARTER: Proceed.

MR. BRANDENBURG: Well, let me ask a
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preliminary question that may solve this.

BY KR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q Does your testimony in this proceeding address
only the possibility of a radiological accident
occurring at the Indian Point site on the one hand, or,
on the other hand, does it also address what you
consider t> be the risks associated with nuclear
transportation accident situations?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I am sorry, I didn't follow
the guestion. Could you repeat it?

NR. THORSEN: Your Honor, I would object to
the importance of the witness' knowledge of what this
proceeding --

JUDGE CARTER: Let the guestion be asked.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q Does your testimony address our plant
accidents alone, Mr. Gdanski, or does it also address
accidents occurring in connection with transportation?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) My role in connection with
the subcommittee was specifically focused on the
gquastion of Indign Point and it has nothing to do with
the transportation of nuclear wvastes, which is a
separate issue which we addressed.

Q And do I understand your present testimony

does not address transportation accidents?
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A (WITNESS GDANSKI) That is correct.

MR. BRANDENBURG: I can therefore leave this

line, ¥r. Chairman.
BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q Mr. Gdnn;ki. vill you explain to us your role
in the establishment of the four-county nuclear safety
committee?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) 1In the establishment of
that committee?

Q Yes.

» (NITNESS GDANSKI) I had nothing to do with
the establishment of that committee.

Q Did you participate or were you a member of
that committee at any time?

B (WITNESS GDANSKI) Only indirectly. Rockland
County vas one county of the four counties and ve, the
legislature of Rockland County, set up a procedure vhere
wve would evaluate -- that is, vwithin Rockland County =--
our response plan. And I was chosen in 1980 as the
chairman's designee pursuant to a resolution.

Q During 1980 and thereafter, did you attend any
meetings of the nuclear reactor safety committee?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I attended some meetingse.

Q You stated on the bottom of page 1, continuing

on the top of page 2 of your testimony, that those
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meetings were held on the average of once every three
months, What wvas the period of time in which you
participated in the activities of that committee?

B (WITNESS GDANSXI) I attended some of them in
Westchester during 1981 -- that is, the actual formal
four-county committee -- as well as on site at Indian
Point.

Q Can you state for us the approximate date of
the commencement of your participation in the activities
of that committee?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) The participation in the
review of Rockland County's role in that committee goes
back =--

Q I am speaking now to your personal
participation, M¥r. Gdanski.

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, if I could explain
that, there was a resolution dated December 16, 1980,
Rockland County legislature, appointing a Rockland
County emergency response reviev committee. That
committee reviewed our staff participation in the
four-county task force. There wvere alwvays
representatives of Rockland County at those meetings,
not necessirily myself.

My specific involvement dates back to December

16, 1980, in reviewing the activities of our county's
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participation in that four-county task force. I was not
necessarily present at all formal meetings of the
four-county task force.

Q From December 1980 to the present time, what
is your understandiﬂq. if you have one, as to the number
of occasions on which the four-county nuclear safety
committee has met?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I don't have an exact log
of the number of meetings. I know they wvere very
frequent.

Q And hov many such meetings did you personally
attend?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Two or three.

Q In connection with those meetings, HNr.
Gdanski, did you take any notes?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I did, and I have them in
some files, not necessarily wvith me.

Q Do thos=2 writings record your impressions
generated as a result of your attendance at those
neetings?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) They may or may not. I
vould have to review them if I could find them.

MR. BRANDENBURG: MNr. Chairman, I would like
to ask that the written materials which Mr. Gdanski

indicates he prepared during the course of his
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participation in the activities of the four-county
nuclear safety committee be produced for our
examination.

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor, this entire line of
questioning, including this last request, is vell
outside the scope of cross-examination, of direct
examination. Mr. Gdanski makes one reference in his
testimony to the fact that he was appointed a designee
to the safety committee, and he mentions -- I don't know
that he mentions that he attended any meetings or that
meetings were held.

I don't knov really see any need for this
in-depth examination in this area, nor do I see any need
at all for the production of the notes that Mr. Gdanski
may or may not have taken.

MR. BRANDENBURG: Mr. Chairman, I believe he
testified he attended tvo or three meetings of this
committee. Throughout the testimony he expresses his
opinions as to the functioning of radiological emergency
planning in Rocklzud County. I don't think it requires
much of an ‘aference to conclude that such points of
view vere affected by his participation in the
activities of that committee, and I think it is highly
relevant to the witness' state of mind as expressed in

his testimony.
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MR. THORSEN: And by the same token, the

entire Exhibit B was a document that was accepted as a
state of mind. Yet, there wvas an objection by the
utilities to its introduction, and novw we have, it
seems, a turn-around where the utilities are actually
requiring that wve produce information which reflects
upon the state of mind.

Judge, I just think that it is not productive,
this line of questioning, and perhaps direction by the
bench that we leave this area would be helpful.

MR. BRANDENBURG: Nr. Chairman, I'm not
suggesting thes2 iocuments be introduced.

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Brandenburg, I'm having
difficulty with the lateness of your request and whether
you really think there would be something of such
consequence., Are you familiar with some prior
inconsistent act that the witness took that would
indicate that his actions belie his wvords?

I mean, ve cannot gat involved in discovery
vhen tihe witness is cn the stand. If you wanted to know
about this, you covnld have issued a subpoena to have hinm
bring his papers with him. You could have asked hinm
before on depositions or interrogatories or a motion to

produce.

MR. BRANDENBURG: ¥r. Chairman, as you know,
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interested states are insulated from the normal NRC
rules of practice regarding discovery. I might add that
in our December 31 submission on contentions ve
acknovledged the fact that interested states wvere not
required to state contentions, but we did ask at that
time, pursuant to the Rules of Practice, that this Board
give some indication to us of the areas of interest in
vhich the interested states wished to participate.

The Board saw fit not to act upon that
request, and so consequently ve are not in a position to
anticipate exactly what it is that some of these
interested state vitnesses might wish to testify to and
to receive their testimony.

MR. THORSEN: Judge, just to dispute what Nr.
Brandenbury has stated regarding the lawv on discovery
and interested states, I don't think it is that clear
that interested states are not subject to discovery. In
addition, Rockland County stood ready and wvwilling to
submit to discovery, formal or informal, at every stage
of this proceeding.

JUDGE CARTER: In all events, the motion is
denied. Proceed with your questions.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q Mr. Gdanski, I believe you served as chairman

of the subcommittee of the Rockland County legislature
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vhose purpose it was to reviev the Indian Point
emergency response plan; is that correct?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) That is correct.

Q When did you first commence your service as
the chairman of that subcommittee? 3

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) After the passage of the
resolution dated December 16, 1980, within a few veeks
of that.

Q What wvere the members of that subcommittee?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) A member of the Rockland
County department of health, the sheriff's cffice, the
department of emergency services, and other involved
groups, Red Cross, fire department, et cetera.

Q Who selected the membership of that
subcommittee?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) The initial representation
vas in the legislature's resolution. And as the
committee revieved, we added. We did not strictly limit
participation. Anybody that wve thought could be of
help, ve certainly let them sit in on the meetings.

Q How was it you came to serve as the chairman

of that subcommittee?

A (NITNESS GDANSKI) I expressed an interest to
do so.
0 Will you tell us the circumstances under which
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that occurr24, please? ,

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes. I asked the chairman
to serve as committee chairman of "this particular
committee.

Q And vhen was this request given?

B (WITNESS GDANSKI) I don't recall. It goes
back to 1980. It could have been contemporaneous with
our discussion of the resolution, prior to or a veek
after. I really don't recall, but it was on or about
December 16, 1680.

Q Did you state a reason to the chairman why you
vould like to serve as the subcommittee chairman?

A (NITNESS GDANSKI) I did not, but it was
alvays my express, publicly declared interest. 1I'm sure
everyone knows I -losely monitored Indian Point as a
result of the nuclear waste transport systenm.

Q Now, Mr. Gdanski, are there any records of the
Rockland County subcommittee to review the Indian Point
emargency response plan, other than the testimony
appearing as Exhibit B to your testimony?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) There was another public
hearing which was held on April 15th, 1981,
approximately a year earlier to the introduced exhibit,
ani I can offer that or make it available for ycur

review. There were notes held by the department heads
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vho participated in those meetings. They actuaily tolk
the written notes, the various department heads.

Q Did the subcommittee generate any reports,
collect any surveys, prepare any minutes, things of that
sort?

1 (WITNESS GDANSKI) Not other than what I have
alluded to.

Q Now, other than the tvo meetings to which you
referred, did the subcommittee meet at any other time?

& (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes, it met in a number of
meatings other than the public hearings themselves,
vhich vere sometimes limited to staff discussion, and
others vhere the public was also invited to attend.

Q So some were not public meetings; is that
correct?

L) (WITNESS GDANSKI) Non-public in the sense
that there wvas no public dissemination or participation
specifically requested. They were certainly open to the
public at any time. But there were a number of working
sessions during the day vhen members of the public could
just not conveniently make it to.

Q How wvas the scheduling of these meetings
publicized to interested citizens?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Where possible, through the

media. We would notify the radio stations and
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nevspapers. And there were several interested peorle
“«ho managed to keep on top of things, who knev sometimes
before we 1id that these meetings would take place.

Q Was it the practice of the subcomaittee to

"reviev the Indian Point emergency response plan, to

invite participation by the State of New fork
radiological emergency planning group to such meetings?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, you have to
understand, this vas the Rockland County review only.
The four counties themselves worked with a coordinator
vho had, as I understood, a close coordination with the
state itself.

But in my review there were members at some of
the public meetings of PASNY and Con Edison present. I
don't know that ve specifically extended an invitation
to state representatives. That was probably done
through ths four-county task force.

Q Well, perhaps you can enlighten us as to the
mission of the subcommittee. What was its purpose?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, ultimately a decision
vas going to have to be made, was there a workable,
acceptable plan that would satisfy the needs of Rockland
County residents. And the way that ve felt it could
best be decided vas, after a review, after cooperation

by the staff and after public hearings.
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Now, we in Rockland are obviously interested
in Rocklani's plan, and therefore ve had a subcommittee
to review the proposed plan. And that culminated,
again, in our decision to withdraw from the four-county
task force.

Q Do I understand your testimony to be that the
purpose of the subcommittee was to review the Rockland
County plan and its acceptability?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) That is correct.

Q And in connection with an evaluation of that
Rockland County plan, wvhat efforts did the subcommittee
make to evaluate the communication between the licensees
and Rockland County as provided for in that plan?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, in great part our
decision was based on the testimony and the statements
of our department heads. We are not technical experts
on this. We listened to our department of emergency
services, our health department.

And as things progressed in terms of the
various revisions to the plan itself, these individuals
would inform me, as vell as other members of the
legislature, that ve have nowvw reviewed the third version
of the plan, we're nov vorking on the fourth version of
the plan, ve are attempting to get this type of

information from the licensee, this type of obligation
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or commitment for funding. And they themselves
contacted the licansees.
Does that ansver your question?
(Pause.)

Q Possibly.

JUDGE CARTER: Who contacted the licensees?

WITNESS GDANSKI: Our staff departments, our
vorking people, individuals who will be testifying
subsequently in this hearing. And they Qere in
attendance at the public hearings themselves,
representatives of the licensees.

BY MR. BRARDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q Now, to wvhat extent did the subcommittee
explore the interrelationship betwveen the state
iepartment of health and the state radiological
emergency planning group, such as what occurred during
the course of a radiological emergency?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Okay. One obvious
commitment that had to be made wvas a commitment of
funding, and ve repeatedly explored that avenue with the
state personnel because it wvas obvious that we here in
Rockland did not have the funds to implerment this plan
and that money must come from either the state or the
federal government.

And there were numerous discussions between
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representatives of our county staff and state people as
to a commitment for funding. We have not received a
penny, or certainly within the last month we have not
yet received a penny, to reimhurse us for our in-house
expenditures of time. Nor have we received a written
commitment yet that the money that would be necessary to
implement the plan would be forthcoming.

Q My gquestion relates, Nr. Gdanski, not to
funding, but to the interaction between representatives
of the state and the representatives of the coun.y that
vill be called into play wvere an accident to occur.

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I think that could best be
ansvered, again, by the staff, the department heads who
deal with the state. And it is my understanding tiey,
again, will be testifying.

Q Are you awvare, as chairman of the
subconmittee, of whether or not the subcommittee
conducted an investigation of the manner, guality,
extent, and s» on, of the intevaction that would occur
between the county officials and the state officials
vere an accident to occur?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes, this is one of the
things that puzzled us, frankly, the guestion of a clear
demarcation of responsibilities, as to who would do what

in the event of an emergency. And ve never received
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precise ansvers.

By "ve"™ I mean the committee receiving input
from our department heads after discussions with state
and federal people as to who would play what role in the
event of an actual ;lotqcncy.

Q So I understand your testimony would be there
vere discussions between the county department heads and
the state officials?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) That is my understanding,
that the various department heads alvays touched base
with their counterparts at the state level, vhether it
be the department of health or the department of
transportation or in emergency planning.

Q Do you have any personal knowledge as to the
extent -- of the extent to which members of the Rockland
County subcommittee to review the Indian Point emergency
response plan communicated with their opposite numbers
in state government?

L) (WITNESS GDANSKI) Personally, I wvas not
present, except that I had met Nr. Davidoff on a number
of occasions. At organizational meetings sponsored Dby,
let's say, the New York State Association of Counties,
vhere wve would discuss vhat was happening vis a vis
approval or review of the various emergency response

plans. But I was not present at all meetings.
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Q As the subcommittee chairman, did you ever

give direction to the members of the subcommittee to
communicate vith state or licensee officials with whon
they would be called to interact in the event of an
emargency?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Did T give thenm
instruction? I urged them to, obviously, communicate
vith their respective counterparts.

Q Can you describe for us the situation under
vhich such urgings ocrcurred?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, primarily to pursue
the question of funding. That was our prire
consideration, and for technical expertize outside their
bailiwick.

0 Well, T mean, did you have a kickoff meeting
shortly after December 1980, "r. Gdanski, in which you
teold department heads, fan out into the field and talk
to your opposite numbers at state government, or not?

A (NITNESS GDANSKI) After appointment as the
chairman's designee to this committee, ve did have
vorking sessions and ve tried to say, let's gjive this
our honest commitment to attempting to draft the plan.
It vas alvays my individual concern that there be a plan
to protect the citizens of Hockland County. I felt

personally the llcensee should not be permitted to
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operate in the interim.
But I felt that, hopefully, back in 1980, that
a plan could be drafted, and to achieve that we had the

good faith cooperation and countless hours spent by our

department staff, as vell as volunteer groups within the

county who vere nd2t getting paid, such as volunteer
firemen and Red Cross officials.

MR. BRANDENBURG: Mr. Chairman, I move the
ansver be stricken as nonresponsive to the gquestion.
For about three questions now, I have asked Mr. Gdanski
to explain to us the extent to which he instructed other
members of the subcommittee to talk to their opposite
numbers at state government, and I have yet to hear an
answer. Now, this last answver was totally nonresponsive
to the question.

WITNESS GDANSKI: Could I have the record read

JUDGE CARTERs:s I really thought he answvered
th2 gquestion. I really think he did, Mr. Brandenburg.

Are you asking for dates and times of specific
orders for A to talk to B?

MR. BRANDENBURG: If Mr. Gdanski has those, I
vould be happy to receive them. I am trying tc get a
handle on the general extent to which the subcommittee

sought out relevant information to its mission or put
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blinders on itself with some preconceived notion to the
outcome of its activities.

JUDGE CARTER: But Hr. Brandenburg, it wvas on
the basis of that that ve granted your objection to the
actual information., And ve find ourselves nov in a
position, you have objected to the svorn testimony in a
transcript, and yet nov you vant informal information
vhich is of the same nature. I see an inconsistency
there.

The action of the body in the view of the
Board turned out to be the determinative thing, and wve
vere not going to get into a discussion of each and
every plece of information that reached the board. And
that is why ve struck the testimony.

MR. BRANDENBURG: I am merely attempting to
ingquire into the fairness of the inguiry conducted by
the subcomaittee into the adequacy of the radiological
erergency response planning in Rockland County. I am
not seeking every little snippet of information that may
have come into Mr. Gdanski's possession.

JUDGE CARTER: Well, it sounds like it.

Why don't you merely ask him, vhat did you do
as the head of the committee, wvhat was your
cesponsibility ani what 4id you do and how did you carry

it out?
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MR. BRANDENBURG: I asked him what
instructions he gave to other members of the
subcommittae to seek out relevant informat.on from
license people and state pecple with vhom they would be
interacting, and I don't believe I have yet received an
ansver.

JUDGE CARTER: He said he vas trying to vork
out a plan. Now, do you want him to tell you what he
told the health department, vhat he told the fire
department, what he told the police department? Is that
vhat you are interested in?

MR. BRANDENBURG: If he gave separate
instructions to each of those, that is indeed the case.
I'm seeking to find out what instructions, as the
subcommittee chairman, Mr. Gdanski gave to the other
members of the subcommittee in terms of the type of
information they should be seeking from other
organizations with vhom they would be called upon to
interact in the event of radiological emergencies.

MR. CZAJA:s Judge, I think this is also
probative in a whole other area, and that is if, under
gquestion 3, the Board is going to report to the
Commission on deficiencies in emergency planning, it is
going to have to report on the source of those

deficiencies. And there has been some conflict as to
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vhether it is the state or the counties, and I think ¥r.
Brandenburg's gquestioning goes to a proper inquiry as to
the extent the county has been bringing these problenms
to the attantion of the state.

JUDGE CARTER: That is not what he asked, MNr.
Czaja. He vas asking what did you, Mr. Gdanski, tell
the individual employees of the county. And it seenms to

me that that doesn't really move the ball ahead, and it

presents an almost impossible task, unless thg witness

is advised in advance to bring all of his records to the
hearing.

MR. BRANDENBURG: Mrx. Chairman, this witness
guided the activities of this subcommittee, which
reached a conclusion on the adequacy of radiological
emergency planning in Rockland County that forms the
basis for this witness' testimony. Now, it cannot be,
it seems to me, of any higher relevance than to know
what instructions Mr. Gdanski gave to his subcommittee
as to the type of information they should be seeking.

JUDGE CARTER: Well, he gave a general answver.
Now you wvant to knowv specifically what he gave to each
individual executive or person working. Ask him that
gquestion,

MR. BRANDENBURG: If he has a present

recollection, fine. I don't believe we've had a general
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statement on the general instructions he gave to the

menbers of the subcommittee as to the type of
information they should be seeking out.

JUDGE CARTER: You wvant to know what he asked
each of the employees, what he directed them to do and
vhat information they vere to seek.

Can you ansver that, ¥r. Gdanski?

MR. BRANDENBURG: My ansver has been confined
to the subcommittee.

WITNESS GDANSKI: I must say that in large
pact our roles vere guided by the receipt of a prepared
emergency response plan from consultants retained by Con
Edison and PASNY. That is what precipitated the
resolution in the subcommittee.

We vorked off of plan revision 0 of the plan,
prepared by EDS and Parsons. Now, in that plan there
vere different scopes of responsibilities for different
departments: health department, ambulance, fire,
transportation. Therefore, we tried to draw
representatives from those différent, distinct
departments of Rockland County on our committee, and
obviously each one would review the role they wvere to
carry out in the event of an emergency.

JUDGE CARTER: How 32id you do it? How did you

do {itY
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WITNESS GDANSKI: How did I do what?

MR. BRANDENBURG: How did you carry that out
in order to go over what was presented to you?

RITNESS GDANSKI: We met with the
representatives of the various departments, and ve
started off with the first being a review of the written
plan. 1 asked each department head for their designee
to go back and review what their role vould be in the
event of an emergancy, ,could they fulfil it, and that is
vhat precipitated our review.

JUDGE SHON: So the information you asked each
department head for you from each department wvas, vhat
vas his role and could he fulfil it?

WITNESS GDANSKI: Exactly.

JUDGE CARTER: Next question.

BY MR. BRANDENBURGs (Resuming)

Q And in 2ach department, did you ask them, in
evaluating what their role would be, to engage in
communication with other agencies, be it federal state,
or representatives of the licensee with whom they would
be called upon to interact in the event of a
radiological emerjency?

A (WITYESS GDANSKI) Yes. We laid no boundaries
and we had no clearcut deinitions at that time, or no

conclusions were reached at the outset back in 1980,
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And I found, in discussing this with representatives of
the committee, that each of them wvould go as far as
necessary.

I know our health department personnel touched
base with state health department people and with the
licensees themselves, as vell as with outside
consultants, as well as research in expert technical
journals that are published on the subject. Each
department can go as far as necessary in gathering the
information. ’

Q Did you so instruct them, Mr. Gdanski, or is

this merely your understanding of what they did?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) ©No, I instructed thenm.

Q I didn't hear the ansver.
A The answer is ves.
Q Now, which version of the Kockland County

radiological emergency response plan vas the one
revieved by the subcommittee, the subcommittee of which
you vere the chairman?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) There were several
different versions. We started with the vetéion in
effect the day of the committee's inception, which wvas
in December 1980, and as I understand it it went through
several further revisions.

Q Which was the version you commenced your
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Ll (WITNESS GDANSKI) I wvould jafer to our
director of emergency services. The resolution says
Revision 0 and ve wvorked with the latest received draft
in effect on that date.

Q And it vas your understanding there wvere a
number of subsequent drafts, Nr. Gdanski?

X (WITNESS GDANSKI) That is correct.

Q What is your understanding as to the number
and frequency of those revisions?

B (WITNESS GDANSKI) It is my understanding the
plan vent through three or four different revisions.

Q. And vhat is your understanding as to hoé those
revisions occurred?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, I know how wve
functioned. The committee would review each latest
revision and cthen that would go back and there would be
some discussion with the EDS and with Parsons,
Brinkerhoff, who were the consultants retained, and then
they would either update or not update different
segments of the plan.

Q Did you participate in such discussions?

t (WITNESS GDANSKI) No, the staff did that
directly, although, aéain, representatives of the

consultants were at the public hearings.
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Q Did you receive reports from the various
department heads as to the guality or content of their
discussions with the consultants, Parsons and EDS?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) VYes, I specifically asked
them for two written reports dealing wvith tvo different
areas. One is the ability tc meet the plan and the
other cost estimates to carry it out.

Q And vhat information did you receive about the
communications had between the copsultants and your
department heads on the ability to carry out the plan?

x (WITNESS GDANSKI) A number of departments
expressed severe reservations about the ability to carry
out the scope of their responsibility in the event of an
actual emergency, even after discussions with tre twvo
consultants.

Q Maybe my question wasn't clear, Mr. Gdansky.
I'm addressing your understanding of the communications
had betveen the consultants and your department heads.

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I would have to 3o back and
reviev each different report from the different
departments.

Q It is your general understanding that the
different departaent heads did meet and discuss and give
fesdback to the consultants on the successive

revisions?
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B (WITNESS GDANSKI) I know they a*tempted to do
so on a number of occasions. There was satisfaction
expressed by the department heads on their ability to
receive updates from the consultants or the ability of
consultants to cooperate with requests to revise. I
know under certain situations a department head would
say on a number of occasions he had specifically called
to the attention of the consultants a deficiency in the
report which was not remedied.

But to give you a precise ansver I would have
to go back and review each written report.

Q Are these deficiencies in the report or
deficiencies in the draft plan, Mr. Gdanski?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) The draft plans as
enunciated irn the vritten report.

Q Would you describe for us wvhich wvritten report
it is you are referring to?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I am referencing a wvritten
report from each department head to myself as chairman
of the subco-nittee..

Q Did those reports form the basis for your
opinions expressed in the test mony here today?

- (WITNESS GDANSKI) Partially.

MR. BRANDENBURG: I think we would like to see

those, Mr. Cartere. The footprints of the witness'
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testimony lead direct to these documents.

JUDGE CARTER: Do you have the documents?

WITNESS GDANSKI: I may not have thenm
personally. They may be kept in the files held by the
county attcrney's office.

JUDGE CARTER: Describe thenm.

WITNESS GDANSKI: Again, the parameters ve
vere operating in vas to come up with the best possibdle
plan, and teo do that I vould need vritten reports fronm
department heads as to deficiencies, remedy and cost
evaluations, and I so instructed our department heads to
come back with vwritten reports, and those are probably
either held by cur county attorney's office with a copy
for the respective department heads.

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor, I would again -- I
vould just object to the lateness of this request at
this point in time. We would like to present a number
of witnesses over the next couple of days. I don't
really knovw to vhat extent these written reports,
vherever they are maintained, would be helpful or
informative.

Many of these written reports vere submitted
by people who will be testifying over the next few
days. Perhaps it would be helpful if a request wvere

made to each of the witnesses. I could make this
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regquest over the telephone, to bring with them at the
time they come in to testify whatever written report
they may have submitted to Mr. Gdanski's subcommittee.
KR. BPRANDENBURG: Of course, Nr. Chairman, the
value of the reports at this time is in the effect they
had on the thought processes of this witness and the
opinions he has expressed. He did indicate a few
minutes ago that he relied partially upon these reports

in preparing this testimony. There was no previous

indication to us, no hint that there were any such

reports, noar could ve have asked for them subsequent to
May 31, at wvhich time, Your Honor will recall, discovery
on questions 3 and 4 terminated pursuant to the Foard's
April 23rd order.

WITNESS GDANSKI: Your Honor, if I can, the
substance of the crux of these reports are contained in
the testimony of the public hearings. There may be
others that are not.

JUDGE CARTER: Did the reporter testify
hearing? Did the people who wvere working for you
this regard come to the hearing a;d present their
reports orally?

WITNESS GDANSKI: That is correct.

JUDGE CARTER: Who were they?

WITNESS GDANSKI: Working with the most recent

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC
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version of the public hearing, that is the one held in
May of 1982, representing the health department at that
time was Dr. Hyman, who is the health department; for
the department of social services, } believe he had a
deputy present. He may have had a written submission if
he was out of town.

For the sheriff's department, the chief wvas
tied up with other events and therefore submitted a
written report vhich was read into the record by the
county attorney's office. I believe for the
transportation department ve had a nevly appointed
transportation head, Mr. Spiegel, and so on.

I mean, I could go through the litany of the
departments involved.

JUDGE CARTER: VWere there any reports that
vere not included in there?

WITNESS GDANSKI: To give you a precise
answer, I would have to go back and read the files. T
don't believe so.

MR. CZAJA: Judge, I might be able to respond
to that. On page 45 of the transcript of the hearing,
Mrs. Fleisher is complaining, "When I think it comes to
the cost problem, but we haven't heard from these
agencies at all today, hov much they expected it to cost

them to be properly outfitted.”
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WITNESS GDANSKI: That references testimony
given at that precise date. There vere earlier staff
sessions vhere the written reports wvere submitted that
shoved the cost estimates. They may not necessarily
have been repeated.

JUDGE CRRTER: Mr. Brandenburg, do you want
the cost estimates?

MR. BRANDENBURG: No, I want tc see our
reports that Mr. Gdanski solicited, that he received
fro- Rockland County department heads, that he
subsequently relied upon in forming the opinions which
comprise his testimony in this proceeding.

JUDGE CARTER: Don’'t you think the most
trustvorthy information would be the May 13, 1982, vhere
they testified, unless you intend to prove that they
lied in their testimony and their reports are
different?

Judge Shon has a question.

JUDGE SHON: Mr. Gdanski, do you have a list
of the witnesses vho are scheduled to appear before us?

WITNESS GDANSKI: I am avare of those
vitnesses.

JUDGE SHON: Are you enough avare of them to
say vhether the opinion that you formed in the action of

your committee was based upon information obtained from
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people other than those people, or reports other than
reports they would have had anything to do with?

MR. THORSEN: May I showvw Nr. Gdanski a witness
list?

JUDGE SHON: Certainly.

JUDGE CARTER: Do you understand the guestion,
Mr. Gdanski?

WITNESS GDANSKI: I believe the guestion was,
did I rely on those wvitnesses who wvere planning to
testify or others who will not testify.

JUDGE SHON: That is correct.

WITNESS GDANSKI: My personal decision vas
influenced in great part by tﬁo sheriff's department,
and I see that Mr. Kralik will be testifying. That's
rumber one.

Also, I personally considered the opinions of
our health department to a great extent, and I see
representatives of the health department will be
testifying.

JUDGE CARTER: Who are they?

WITNESS GDANSKI: MNr. McGuire.

JUDGE CARTERs There are twvo McGuire's.

WITNESS GDANSKI: No, Nr. James NMcGuire is
ffon the hs2alth department.

So the opinions recommended to me personally

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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will be adequately testified to before this Board by
subsequent witnesses.

JUDGE SHON: Nr. Thorsen, I believe you
offered to have these vitnesses bring with them the
reports they might have submitted to Mr. Gdanski, is
that right?

MR. THORSEN: I offered to call them and
reguest they bring in whatever reports they had.

WITNESS GDANSKI: I also indicated that wvas
only partially the basis of my cpinion. Others were the
comments solicited from and received from members of the
public, some of whom are here as Intervenors, most of

vhom are sitting out there.

JUDGE SHON: But insogar as you made up your

mind on the basis of reports submitted by heads of
departments and experts in their field, if you wish, or
at least persons charged with responsibilities of that
sort, the material that you received and based your
opinion on would all be supplyable through the mechanism
of bringing along reports that might have gone to you by
the wvitnesses vho wvill appear subsequently as far as you
know; is that correct

WITNESS GDANSKI: That is correct, if they
have them available.

JUDGE SHON: Mr. Brandenburg, might that not
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be a better way? Might that not make better evidence,
to have the people who wrote the reports present them?

MR. BRANDENBURG: Very fine, Judge Shon. If
Mr. Thorsen can provide them to us a day or so .n
advance of the appearance of these department heads, I
think that will be fine.

JUDGE CARTER: You're too late. They'll be
here today or tomorrowv and you can look at them, or you
can look at them tonight, and you can look at them -~

MR. BRANDENBURG: Any way is fine with me. I
4o have a lingering concern over whether we have
identified all of the departments that participated in
the Rockland County subcommittee, upon whose judgment
Mr. Gdanski relied upon.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q I believe you mentioned the sheriff's
department, Mr. Gdanski, and the health department.
What wvere the other departments whose resources you
called upon in connection with the activities of the
subcommittee?

. (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, a lot of it was just
plain common sense. If you go down 306 or any of the
mainly traveled routes, if you're familiar with traffic
congestion, if you go through the county on Route 59.

Personal observation is I can’'t move on a busy crowvded
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day during rush hour. That is the kind of common sense
I utilized also.

MR. BRANDENBURG: MNr. Chairman, I move to
strike that answver. The question clearly related to
vhich departments Nr. Gdanski called upon to supply
information to him in connection with the subcommittee.

WITNESS GDANSKI: I had to get it in.

JUDGE CARTER: Any other departments, Mr.

Gdanski?
WITNESS GDANSKI: No, sir.
BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)
Q How about the office of emergency services?

MR. THORSEN: That will be presented by Don

McCuire, who will testify here.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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JUDGE CARTER:s On his comments relating to the
right conditions?

MR . BRANDENBURG: Yes, the guestion related to
vhat departments he relied upon.

WITNESS GDANSKI: I didn't interpret the
gquestion that wvay.

JUDGE CARTERs He said, sheriff, health, and
did you rely on Don NcCuire, the Office of Emergency --
vhat wvas that?

MR. THORSEN: Services.

WITNESS GDANSKIs To a lesser extent.

JUDCE CARTER: To a lesser extent. The answver
with regard to his inability to move in a traffic jam is
stricken.

MR. BRANDENBURG: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q What other departments, Nr. Gdanski,
participated in the review beyond the sheriff's
department, the health department, and the Office of

Emergency Services?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) The Department of Social

Services, I helieve.
Q Any others?
A (WITNESS GDANSKI) There was a representative

of the Red Cross. That is not officially a county
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department, but there vas a representative representino
a coalition of the various Red Cross districts within
Rockland County. MNr. Bowers, I believe his name is.
There was a tegrosontatlvc from BOCES, which is the
Board of Cooperative Educational Services, who is acting
as the liaison for the school districts. I relied on
their representations with both the specific
individuals. Their comments may not have been reduced
to writing. I don't know. 1 relied on their oral
presentations. That is probably it.

MR. THORSENs I believe the transit
coordinator.

WITNESS GDANSKI: Yes, the transit
coordinator.

JUDGE CARTERs: What is his name?

WITNESS GDANSKI: Leonard Splegel.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q Mr. Gdanski, do you have before you the list
of witnesses from Rockland County that I believe wvas
supplied to you by Mr. Thorsen?

B (WITNESS GDANSKI) No, Nr. Thorsen took it
back. I have another copy here. OUkay, yes, I do.

Q Will representatives of all of those
departments which you just listed be testifying

subsequently this wveek?
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) (WITNESS GDAKSKI) VWell, Spiegel I see is
listed specifically. Ruth Northrop is Department of
Social Services. Cralich represents the sheriff's
department, Nr. NMcCuire the health department. Another
Mr. McGuire, director of emergency services. And I'
don't knovw if your question is limited just to
departments or other bases which form my opinion. Just
the departments?

MR. THORSEN: No, no, let me clarify. The Red
Cross -~

WITNESS GDANSKI:; No, I vas referring to
something else, to Dr. Flicker, wvho will be testifying,
yes, and those civic groups also led to the formulation
of my opinion.

MR. THORSEN: There are non-county personnel
he is also listing; put the people I believe he rezd off
I believe are the only county personnel wvho are involved
in the subcommittee. .

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q What other persons do you rely upon, HNr.
Gdanski, that are not county officials? I believe you
mentioned Dr. Flicker as an example. Were there others?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes, there were a number of
others.

Q Would you just list them?

ALDERSON REPOMTING COMPANY, INC,
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A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I could turn around to the
audience and point them out to you.
Q If you list them, that would be sufficient.

JUDGE CARTER: Excuse me. HNr. Brandenburg, if
ve get into that kind of questioning, and I am sure you
are going to ask him to bring in all of his
correspondence from every member of Rockland County that
vrote to him about this, now, I really wonder where you
are going with that.

WITNESS GDANSKI: If I had offered a petition
containing these names, I am sure he would have offered
a motion to strike.

' JUDGE CARTERs I wvant to help you do your Jjob,
but at the same time, he has ansvered about all of the
employees that have assisted him, and then he is
referring to members of the public vho are here.

MR. BRANDENBURGs He has testified in a number
of instances he has relied upon opinions conveyed to him
by others, Mr. Chairman, as the basis for his own
testimony in this proceeding. I am merely seeking to
fidentify wvho those individuals wight be. He menticned
Dr. Flicker. He mentioned a number of county heads.

WITNESS GDANSKI: There are a number of people
wvho are not --

JUDGE CARTER: It just seems to me, frankly,

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Mr. Brandenburg, the gquestion is unrealistic when you
are dealing with a legislator. That is the problem. If
you are asking a physician vho made a report on the
basis of other physicians' findings or diagnoses, that
is one thing. Were tha e any experts other than members
of the public on whose opinion you relied, or any
executives or any person of that nature, rather than
just ordinary citizens?

WITNESS GDANSKI: No, Your Honor.,

JUDGE CARTER: I think he has ansvered the
question. There is no one other than citizens.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q Mr. Gdanski, did you rely upon the opinions

expressed by any of the parties to this proceeding in
connection with formulating your opinions as set forth

in your testimony here?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Did I take their opinions

as a fact?

0 Ro, did you rely upon them in any fashion in
connection with formulating the opinions which are
expressed in your testimony?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) On a number of occasions,
Mr. Duffy testified from PASNY. I heard his concerns.
Representatives from Con Edison wvere present at some of

the meetings. I believe I listened to their input.
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There wvere representatives from NYPIRC whom I have
listened to and heard, representatives from the Union of
Concerned Scientists, just about everyone. I would not
say no to anybody.

Q And which did you rely upon?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) All of them. I just didn‘'t
believe some of thenm.

Q Which ones did you not believe?

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor, I believe this line
of questioning is not very fruitful, and I ask that MNr.
Brandenburg move ©on to a different area.

JUDGE CARTER: He wants to knowv who Nr.
Gdanski believes and doesn't believe.

MR. BRANDENBURG: I think that is highly
relevant.

WITNESS GDANSKI: Your Honor, I would have to
make a vritten observation every time I spoke to
someone. The characterization of someone's input to me,
I make an assessment at that time wvhen I hear them, as
to the veracity, the manner in which they are speaking
to me, the scope of what they are discussing vith me.

JUDGE CARTER: Are you saying that it was not
a matter of total disbelief, but a matter of wveighting?

WITNESS GDANSKIs That is correct, Your Honor.

MR. LEVIN: Your Honor, it is the wvitness's
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gratuitous statement. I assume he had somebody in mind
vhen he made it.

MR. BRANDENBURGs He accepted some opinions
and rejected others, Mr. Chairman. I think that is
highly relevant to the probity of this witness's
testimony.

dITNESS GDANSKI: Your Honor, as a practicing
legislator, I naturally gauge or weigh the input. As a
legislator, comments are given to me, and I will give
different weight to different comments. It would be
ridiculous nov to go back and sit down over a two-year
period and say, you know, I rated him at 40 percent.

JUDGE CARTER: MNr. Brandenburg, I don't know
vhere this is getting us in terms of the breadth of your
inquiry, because we could take the rest of this hearing,
the rest of this veek and maybte another veek to go
through each and every opinion that has been reported to
Legislator Gdanski. The substantial testimony is to te
presented by the people who reported to him. They will
all be here. I must ask you to be more efficient and
less broad-gauged in your approach. This is not, I
submit, a question of veracity and credibility. This is
a matter about which reasonable minds can differ, and he
said that he put more weight on some than on others. We

are not trying to prove a murder case.
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MR. BRANDENBURG: Mr. Chairman, my question
relates to the opinions expressed by Nr. Gdanski that he
testified a fev moments ago that he did not believe. I
think ve are entitled to knowv wvhat those might be.

JUDGE CARTER: |MNr. Brando;butq. if you insist
on doing this, then I will have to let the testimony in
that you moved to be stricken, because I see no
difference whatsoever betwveen testimony under ocath at a
legislative hearing and the matters wvhich you bring up.
Now, you make your mind up. It is one or the other.

HR. HASSLEs Judge Carter, is it clear that
the testimony vas under ocath on Nay 13th? I don't
recall any indication of that. I might be wrong.

JUDGE CARTERs Let us assume it is not under
oath. The other opinions are not under ocath either. So
therefore one is as credible as the other, vhether or
not under ocath. He wvants to know wvhat people said to
him and hov the legislator valued it and veighted it and
believed in it. Now, one or the other, HNr.

Brandenbur3z. Make up your mind. But in all events, T
really don't know vhere you are going, because it is
taking time avay from these vitnesses who ve really vant
to hear wvho are the men on the ground who did the wvork,
and the ladies.

BY MR. BRANDENBURGs (Resuming)

ALDERSOM REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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Q Mr. Gdanski, did you attach credence to the

representations about emergency planning made to you Dby
NIPERG?

3 (WITNESS GDANSKI) It is such a rlunt
gquestion, Your Honor.

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor, I believe that falls
directly within your line of comments, Judge Carter.

JUDGE CARTER: Nr. Brandenburg, I am telling
you, I don't care wvhether he believed NYPIRG or he
didn*t believe NYPIRG. Now, do you wvant me to poll the
Board? I 4on't know where you are going.

MR. BRRANDENBURG: HNo, Hr. Chairman. If this
vitness tended to have a disbelief of representation
made to him by the state or by the utilities, I think
that is highly relevant to whether or not this witness
is biased in the opinions he expressed in his testimony.

JUDGE CARTERs: My recollection is, you did not
let him testify to that. That is what ¥r. Kaplan
vanted, and I said I would not consider that his
personal belief on the credibility of the licensees or

not. I was interested in the facts.
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MR. KAPLAN: I assume that Mr. Brandenbur¢ is
vithdraving his objection that you ruled on, so I would
be entitled to recross, to go back to this.

MR. BRANDENBURG: No, I am not, Mr. Kaplan.
Mr. Xaplan's line of guestioiLs folated to the
beljievability cf the lirensees in the event of
radiological emerjencies as to the information thai will
be provided to the government officials. This is a very
different situation and it relates to the information
upon which Mr. Cdanski relied upon in forming his
opinions about the efficacy of emergency planning in
Rockland County.

JUDGE CARTER: And then Mr. Xaplan wonuld have
a right to ask about every licensee eaployee that he
spoke to and ask him, d4id you believe him or didn’'t you
believe him, and T really want you to get on to another
line of examination, ¥r. Brandenburg.

MR. BRANDENBURG: T would be happy to do that,
¥r. Chairman.

BY MR. BRANDENPURG: (Resuming)

Q Let's return to the counties or the
organizations that you indicated participated in the
subcommittee's activities. Will there be
representac.ves from the Red Cross, BOCES, or the

transit coordinator, who will bYe testifying later in
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this proceeding?

B (WITNESS GDANSKI) I don't see a
representative from BOCES. I vould like to have hin
tostify.

MR. THORSEN: I am sorry. Since this is a
non-area vitness, ¥r. Sharp, who is listed as Number 13
on our witness list, is a representative of BOCES. Ny
understanding is that he is unavailable this week, and
the county will make an effort to present him at a later
iate wvhen he will be available.

WITNESS GDANSKI: I don't recognize the name
from the R2d Cross.

MR. THORSEN: I believe Mr.-Ballard will be
presented as a vitness by West Branch.

WITNESS GDANSKI: Several people may be
testifying, but not necessarily on behalf of Rockland
County. That is why I can't give you a complete ansver
on that. I am only going from the list furnished to me
here.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q And the transit coordinator?

B (NITNESS GDANSKI) ¥Mr. Spiegel. He is on the
list.

MR. BRANDENBURG: I think we will return to

your point, Judge Shon. With the possible exception of

ALDFRSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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some of the non-governmental personnel, I think wve will
have through Mr., Thorsen's good offices the various
reports that wvere provided to this witness by the
members of the subcommittee. Is that correct, Nr.
Thorsen?

¥MR. THORSEN: At the lunch break, I will ask
my secreatary to contact the various individuals.
Unfortunately, in Rockland County we don't have a
central:ized office. Most of these people are in the
area of Pomona, Newv York. Well, I will ask them to send
down by courier copies of the written reports. I don't
know if I will be able to receive them in time to
distribute them today. Hopefully, tomorrow.

JUDGE CARTER: Thank you.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q Mr. Thorsen, hov did these written reports
come into existence?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I asked for them.

Q And hov did that take place?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) During the course of the
committee's meetingy. Unfortunately, I am not a
full-time legislator, and I like to have the benefit of
vritten reports to substantiate oral statements at 4
meeting.

Q Did you call the various department heads in

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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one by one, and say, I vould like -~

L) (WITNESS GDANSKI) No, it generally took place
at either a working session in the county office
building in the city or at one of the public hearings.
We generally asked them to confirm their pesition in
vriting.

Q Did you give them a copy of Rev. O, the
Rockland County draft plan, and say, please evaluate
this and come back to me? .

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, that is a different
juestion. When we received the initial version of the
emergency response plan, ve did ask our county
employees, the department heads to obviously research
and review the written submissions, which wvere
multi-volume, and evaluate them. Now, the written
report I think you are referring to is their written
report on the deficlencies and cost estimates needed to
comply with the various revisions of the emergency
cresponse plan.

Q When you asked that these reports be prepared,
vere you already in possession of information that the
plans in the view of the various department heads vere
inadequate?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) No. Our basic start-up

premise was physical receipt of the proposed plan. Fron
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that, ve then learned that there vere various
deficiencies after a review.

Q Did the opinion of various of the Rockland
County departments that the plans were deficient come to
your attention in any fashion before you received the
reports?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I don*t believe so, no.
They would not have had the opportunity to review the
reportse.

Q No, no, the written reports that you received,
that you solicited from the various county department
heads, that ¥r. Thorsen is going to be showing us right
after the lunch break. Prior to receipt of those
reports, you wvere totally in the dark as to opinions
with regard to the radiological emergency response plan
that you had requested?

MR. HASSLE: Objection. I think the witness

has ansver2d the guestion.

JUDGE CARTER: I must have missed something.

BY MR, BRANDENBIRG: (Resuming)
Q Before the submission of the reports, Ar.
Gdanski, 4id you see all the reports from the various
department heads as to their views on the adequacy of
the draft plans?

) (NITNESS GDANSKI) That is correct, before

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC
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reducing it to writing, yes.

Q And how did those opinions come to your
attention?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) During workshop sessions in
reviewving the o;erqency response plan.

Q I think you testified a few moments ago there
vere a number of subsegquent revisions to the Fockland
County Radiological Emergency Plan after the December,
1980, draft. 1Is that correct?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes.

JUDGE CARTER: Nr. Brandenburg, do you have
much more of this witness? It is almost an hour you
have been examining, and if you don‘t have much more, ve
vill finish with him so he can go about his business.

MR. BRANDENBURG: I have considerably more,
Mr. Chairman.

JUDGE CARTER: Well, let us know vhen there is
a convenient place to break.

MR. BRANDENBURG: We conld break now, if you
vould like, Mr. Chairman.

JUDGE CARTER: All right. It is almost a
gquarter of 1:00., We will reconvene at a quarter to 2:00.

(Whereupon, at 12:39 p.m., the hearing vas

recessed, to reconvene at 2300 p.m. of the same day.)
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AFTERNOON SESSION
(1351 po.o)

‘JUDGE CARTER: Any time you are ready, Mr.
Brandenburg.

MR. BRANDENBURG: Mcr. Chairman, I balieve you
indicated this morning that the Board would be prepared
to entertain remarks from Mr. Thorsen on the subject of
Mr. Flicker, wvho made a limited appearance statement in
January in this proceeding and who, acording to 2.715,
is barred from further participation.

I think you indicated you wanted to hear his
response right after lunch on that point.

JUDGE CARTER: Do you wish to be heard on
that, Mr. Thorsen?

MR. THORSEN: Yes, thank you, Judge.

In addition, I believe there may be other
Intervenors and interested states who would wvant to
comment on this guestion also. I think it is going to
become a gquestion that would appear with more freguency
later in these proceedings, Judge.

In reviewing the applicable portion of the
CFR, I don't see a total prohibition on individuals who
make limited appearance statements also being presented
as vitnesses. In this particular case, the County of

Rockland was awvare that Mr. Flicker had made a prior
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limited appearance, though apparently he has. I did not
have an opportunity to speak with him and find out to
what extent the substance of his filed testimony differs
from his limited appearance statement.

T would ask that the Board permit Mr. Flicker
tc appear as a vitness for the County of Rockland. It
appears to me that this is entirely a procedural matter,
a matter that has very little to do with the substance,
and the Licensees have had MWr. Flicker's testimony since
it vas served on them in early June, so that there has
been no formal application to strike his testimony based
on this procedural section, and I would ask that the
Board give consideration to permitting Mr. Flicker to
testify on behalf of the County of Rockland.

JUDGE CARTER: M¥s. Posner?

MS. POSNER: Yes. Since this probably will be
a problem for Parents Concerned About Indian Point as
vell, T looked at the section that Mr. Brandenburg
referred to, and it seemed to me that it would not be
inconsistent for the Board to rule that Nr. Flicker
could testify, ani any other person wvho made a limited
appearance statement could testify as a witness and be
available for cross examination and some more testimony,
because that section seemed to make a difference, to

differentiate between making a limited appearance
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statement and having the full rights of an Intervenor
rather than making a limited appearance statement and
appearing as a witness sponsored by a party.

JUDGE CARTER: Sir?

MR. DIETERICH: Sir, I concur. Ny comments on
this section deal with appearances as far as appearing
As a party or an Intervenor or as an interested state.
If this section is deemed to preclude vitnesses who have
testified at limited appearance hearings, that would, if
you read that section in that wvay, that would mean that
a person who was subpoenaed could avoid the subpoena by
appearing in a limited appearance session, thereby, by
Licensee's interpretation, thereby being precluded from
giving further testimony. I don't think that is the
meaning of this particular section.

JUDGE CARTER: HMr. Kaplan, are you going to
break tradition and merely nod your head?

MR. KAPLAN: I would nod my head, but I would
make a motion that should the Board rule, ve would move
on behalf of New York City Council to subpoena Nr.
Flicker.

JUDGE CARTER: MNr. Hartzman, any comment?

MR. HARTZMAN: I would agree.

JUDGE CARTER: Do you wvant to nod, too?

MR. HARTZMAN: I would just like to add for

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE . S W, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

3457



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

argument, if it would seem that you were to rule they
could not even participate as a wvitness as opposed to a
party or Intervenor, it may well preclude valuable
testimony from being heard, and I would not think that
that was the intent of this rule, this procedural rule.

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Hassle?

MR. HASSLE: Staff is of the view that 2,715
does provide this Roard with the discretion to hear
someone who has provided a limited appearance statement,
vho may in fact vant to testify.

It appears to us that 2.715(a) was
contemplated to reach a situation vhere you have a
non-party vho has made a limited appearance statement.
It would preclude a non-party as provided in a limited
appearance statement from becoming a party.

JUDGE SHON: You are in effect saying that
what it precludes is someone vho has made a limited
appearance from cross examining, presenting witnesses,
and carrying on all the things with the rights and
privileges a party would have.

MR. HASSLE: That is right. That is Staff's
reading.

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Czaja?

NR. CZAJA: Judge, accepting for the sake of

argument Mr. Hassle's interpretation of the rule, I
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think, looking at Dr. Flicker's testimony, we have a
perfect case wvhere the Board should not exercise its
discretion, if the Board dces rule it has the
discretion. The testimony is stream of consciousness,
hearsay, his own opinions -- he is a Ph.D. in American
history. For whatever value that testimony has, the
Board has it in his limited appearance statement which
very closely tracks the direct testirony.

So as I say, accepting that interpretation HNr.
Hassle has put forwvard in this case, given that Dr.
Flicker's testimony, given the expedited schedule ve
have been directed to wvork under, I think it clearly
should be stricken, vhether or not the Board has
discretion.

JUDGE CARTER: Mr. Brandenburg?

MR. BRANDENBURG: If the Court rules it does
have discretion, I think the remarks of Nr. Czaja are
gquite apt.

I would, hovever, like to respond very briefly
to Mr. Thorsen's remark, that as he reads Section
2.715(a) it is not a flat prohibition against testifying
subsequent to the time that a limited appearance
statement is made.

My application simply relies npor the plain

meanings of the words "he may not otherwvise participate
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in a proceeding.” And I just submit that that wording
is very clear. It is not ambiguous that persons are
given an option as to whether or not they wish to make a
limited armpearance statement on the one hand or give
testimony that enters the record on another, and in the
instance of Mr. Flicker, such a choice has been made,
and that all of us are bound by the clear meaning of the
vords contained in the cited section within the rules of
practice.

JUDGE SHON;:; MNr. Brandenburg, do yocu know of
any particular cases or can you cite any specific case
vhere another Licensing Board, or preferably the Appeal
Board, has interpreted this section in the manner that
you wish to interpret it?

MR. BRANDENBURG: May ve have a brief moment,
Judge?

( Pause)

MR. CZAJA: Judge Shon, to our knowledge there
is nothing either wvay.

JUDGE SHON: If my memory serves me, have
been on Boards who did hear limited appearers later as
vitnesses. If the interpretation is as Mr. Brandenburg
has mentioned, that those Boards clearly violated the
Appeal Board's rulings. Again, I cannot cite you these

personally, but I am sure Black Fox was at least one of
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MR. CZAJA: Perhaps the issue vas not raised
there, Judge.

JUDGE SHON: I believe it was not.

MR. BRANDENBURG: That, of course, would have
no precedent, if the prohibition of 2.715(a) was not
sought to be applied in those other proceedings. I did,

Mr. Chairman, or Judge Shon, rather to respond to your

inguiry, look for a reported Licensing Board decision

addressing this point, and I 4id not find any. I
surmise that the clear meaning of the words has obviated
the necessity for that ever to be raised in a reported
decision.

JUDGE SHON: I am suggesting the meaning wvas
not so clear that other Boards sua sponte would have
rejected such testimony. I think you are suggesting
that it is indeed a case of first impression.

Is that right?

MR. BRANDENBURG: I do not know that., I only
can represent to you I am unaware of any prior reported
decisions on this point, and it is quite possible, such
as you suggest, that in other instances wvhere this wvas
not invoked, there was no request made by a person
seeking to exclude such testimony.

JUDGE SHON: Thank you.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC

400 VIRGINIA AVE . S W, WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345




10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

3462

MR. DIETERICH: To repeat, I would say that
"participating as™ would be participating as an
Intervenor, a state or a Licensee. In II of the CFR
regulation, there is a heading 3 referring to
intervention and limited appearances. I think just by
this heading, this section 2.715 is dealt with, that
this clearly indicates that this is dealing with
participation by wvay of appearance as a party or
interested state or Intervenor. It does not refer to
giving testimony. .

JUDGE CARTER: First I would like to make
clear the Board is not going to rule on the
admissibility of the testimony under Nr. Czaja's
motion. At such time as Dr. Flicker is here that will
be determined. PRno* *hc Tuaiu nolds that 2.715 does
relate to the gquestion of party status and does not
prevent testimony as a witness for a variety of reasons
wvhich ve don't have to take the time to go into now.
But Mrs. Posner may get her law degree also if you
listen to what she said.

Okay, can we proceed with queséioninq of Hr.
Gdansk.

Whereupon,
SA® Z. GDANSKI

called as a witness by Counsel for Intervenor County of
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Rockland, and having been previously duly swvorn, was
further examined and testified as follows:
CROSS EXAMINATION -- RESUMED
BY MR. BRANDENBURG: ’

Q Mr. Gdanski, I believe you testified before
the luncheon recess that there were a number of
revisions to the draft Rockland County plan prepared
subsequent to December 1980, is that correct?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, I said there wvere a
number of revisions., I understand that about three of
them took place prior to Revision 0 and one subsequent.

Q Is it your understanding that each of the
successive revisions resulted from meetings held betwveen
the consultants who vere preparing the draft plans and
representativas of Rockland County departments?

A (RITNESS GDANZIXI) I knowv they were supposed
to be.

Q Do you know that there were such meetings?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I know that after our
in-house discussions that our staff departments or their
representatives said they would contact representatives
of the consultants' groups, and I have toc assume they
did.

Q Are you avare of any instances in which

suggestions or recommendations made by Rockland County
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officials for revisions to the draft plans were not
subsequently incorporated following revisions to the
draft plans?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I cannot cite you a
specific instance because that is within the purview of
the Department head, but those vere exactly the type of
instances that vere reported to me, that specific
information was given to the consultants which was not
incorporated even though it wvas comnetitively supplied
to the consultants.

Q Can you supply us with specific instance
vhere that was brought to your attention?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I believe either ¥r.
McGuire of the Emergency Services Department can provide
that to you or Mr. Hastings of the Fire Coordinator's
office.

Q Are there other persons who reported to you
that possibly suggestions that they had made for
revisions to the plans vere not picked up in subsequent
drafts?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Most specifically it wvas
Mr. Hastings, our Fire Coordinator.

Q Are there other instances that come to mind as
you sit here today?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Nn.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Q Mr. Gdanski, I do not see Mr. Hastings in this
proceedinge. Can you refresh our recollection as to who
will be testifyiny on behalf of the fire department?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I believe since then, since

Mr. Hastings® role in the composition of this committee,

his position was taken over by Mr., McCuire, wvho assumed
the perspective of the Emergency Services Coordinator.

In fact, within organizational line in Rockland County

he works under Nr. Hastings' overall supervision. So I
believe you can get that from Mr. McGuire representing

the Emergency Services Department.

Q Mr. Gdanski, let me refer you to page 3 of
your testimony, if I may, the first full paragraph
beginning about ten or tvelve lines dovn, the sentence
beginning "It wvas the consensus,” et cetera. Do you see
that?

(WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes, uh-huh.

Q Do I taka it that the decision which you
reached that the draft Rockland County plan wvas not
vorkable was basei in substantial part upon the FENA
assessment of the March 3 drill?

R (WITNESS GDANSKI) No.

Q Well, y~u say based upon the results of the
drill in the secound line of that sentence. Can you tell

us vhat you meant by that?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC
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A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, the sentence goes on
to say the results of the drill and the plan itself,
and --

Q To what extent did the results of the drill
affect your conclusion that the plan wvas unvorkable?

A (WNITNESS GDANSKI) I think it sort of put the
icing on the cake.

MR. THORSEN: Objection.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q Could you elaborate a little bit for us on
that?

JUDGE CARTER: What is the objection, Nr.
Thorsen? .

MR. THORSEN: I don't know whether Nr.
Brandenburg is asking Er. Gdanski for a percentage. It
is an evaluation process. He is asking him to what
degree. Does he want the wvord “"substantial,”
"insubstantial,” "significant,” "insignificant,”™ 10
percent, 20 percent? The question to me is very
unclear.

MR. BRANDENBURGs I am not asking for
quantification, Mr. Chairman.

JUDGE CARTER: I think it is a permissible
question to ask him the extent to which he depended on

it. You can get into it further, if you like.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W, WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

3466



10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

3467

WITNESS GDANSKI: It was one element, one
factor. It was the most recent in a series of bases
vhich gave rise to our conclusion.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q What was it about the results of the March 3
exercise that was the "icing on the cake™ to your
conclusion that the plan vas unvorkable?

- (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, as an example, first
of all, I vould assume that a mock drill designed to
implement the proposed plan would be more realistic. I
have elaborated on that. But a specific instance vas --
and I use as an example wvhat our transportation
representative said at the assessment meeting. He said
his portion of the drill wvent extremely well, including
the dispatching of the buses, because proper planning
vas done in advance of the need. That is one
paragraph.

But he vent on to say that the exercise
experiment wvas not relative to an actual situation
because the bus operators and drivers that are expected
to participate in the actual exercise, when the need
actually arises, had not been brought into the planning
process.

So to me a comment like that deloﬁstrates that

the fears that ve had all along as to the ability of
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this proposed "plan" to work, the fact could never be
tested, or has not been to date.

0 Well, I'm a little confused, Mr. Gdanski. I
didn't ask you what others thought about the results of
the drill. I am asking you what you vieved were the
significant results of the drill that led you to form

the opinion expressed on page 3 of your testimony?

» (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, a number of factors.

Number one, the incident I just gave; number two, the
failure of the sirens themselves to vork; number three,
the poor communications set-up. Rockland County had a
phone that they had to keep off the hook in order to
maintain constant communications. We had Health
Department personnel who went into the field to conduct
assessments using mobile radiation detecting equipment,
and they vere in the plume, the proposed plume
dispersement area without protective clothing. The
portable radio that they had within the truck, after one
of the truck hit a pothole in the road, the radio
broke. They were reduced to having to knock on doors to
report back to emergency operations centers.
Incidents of that sort led me to believe that

the mock drill went extremely poor.

Q I think you mentioned sirens, telephones,

protective clothing and portable radios as instances of
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experiences during the March 3 exercise that convinced
you the plan was unwvorkable.

Is it your viev that those deficiencies are
not correctable?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Those are only some
instances. I think the major obstacle really is the
road network, and unless you are prepared to spend
billions of dollars, it can't be done, and no one has
spoken in terms of dollars. No one has ever said ve are
going to provide money to remedy the road networke.

There have been some instances and some possible
demonstrations of commitment by the state that they will
try to vork out a funding system, were going to try and
wvork out a funding system to provide the radio
communication network necessary to provide some
off-the-road vehicles, not to the extent that we require
them because they said right away we are only one
county. We have to take care of Westchester. There are

other counties impacted. So there have been some of

these demonstrable situations where they siid ve are

trving to £ind something, but no one has ever said they
will fund the roads.

Q Do T understand your answver to be that your
view as to the inadequacy of the roadway system is the

only non-correctable deficiency that would prevent the
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Rockland radiological emergency plan from being --

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I think there are a number
of problems that potentially on paper could be remedied,
vhere you could get someone out to work on the sirens.
Well, the; will wvork next time. I don't know. They
didn't vork this time. Can they provide the portable
radio communications that area acceptable? Perhaps. I
don't know. But as I say, I take it a step further and
use the roads as an example of something that there has
never been a commitment, and I will take it even one
step further. Wh) should the residents have to live in
a state of fear that hopefully the plan will work? Why
do ve have to adopt a seige mentality to save a couple
of bucks which ve're not saving anyway? It is not worth
the risk or the effort.

Q I understood you to characterize the roadvay
systems as the principal deficiency. 1Is it your view
that the deficiency in the roadvay system are the
principal reasons why the plan is not implementable?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) It is one of the major
reasons, but not the only.

Q What are the other major, non-correctable
deficiencies in your view, Hr. Gdanski?

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor, I seem to get the

impression we are going over and over the same area. .
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think ¥r. Gdanski has answered this.

JUDCE CARTER: Let him answver this question.

WITNESS GDANSKI: First of all, there are no
formal letters of agreement to provide transportation
for the school system. As a matter of fact, there is
not even a proposed plan to operate in summer vacations
vhen there are camp rossions. You don't even have
agreement on paper, and I could not rest assured that a
vritten contract by an outside bus carrier will work to
evacuate school children by someone who is getting paid
a couple of bucks an hour to come back in the path of a
rajiation plume. I just can’'t live with that. I don't
think it's an acceptable alternative. That is another
instance.

I will be glad to repeat them: public
notification systems are inadeguate.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q The question relates to non-correctable
deficiencies.

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I would say those instances
vhere there has been no funding are .-non-correctable at :
this time. The road system seems to be the paramount
objection in my mind, and I don't think there's been
adequate assessment of panic factors. If we were to get

on the air and say Zone 36, within certain parameters,

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S W, WASHINGTON. D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

3471



evacuate, where that zone ends on a particular boundary
iine, are you telling me the neighbors on the other side
across the street are not going to evacuate, or people

that live all around that area are not going to

evacuate? And I cite polls taken in connection with the

Shoreham study that show once you get on the air,
everyone is going to run. You are not going to be able
to contain the panic factors.

Q Mr. Gdanski, have you had any formal training
in behavior response?

B (WITNESS GDANSKI) No, I don't.

Q Psychiatry?
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r (RITNESS GDANSKI) Offered a recent newspaper
article in connection with Shoreham Commission for a
poll by social analysts on Long Island.

Q I am asking you a question, Mr. Gdanski. Have
you had any training in psychiatry?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) No.

Q Psychology?

2 (WITNESS GDANSKI) No.

Q Have you ever practiced any of those
disciplines professionally?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Not on a paid status, no.

JUDGE PARIS: While Mr. Brandenburg is getting
ready for his next guestion, I would like to stick a
question in here, Nr. Gdanski. What happens to the
Rockland County school bus drivers and the buses in the
summer when school is not in session?

WITNESS GDANSKI: I believe most of them are
used to provide camp transportation, and in fact most of
them are being used in that situation, but subject to
being corrected, I don't think the plan says wvhat to do
in the event an emergency occurs today while school is
out of session, and wvhile camp is in session. The buses
are rerouted. Different bus carriers who, for instance,
vould be assigned for the East Roundtree School District

are now parcelled all over the different camp situations.
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JUDGE PARISs But the buses do have drivers
assigned to them?

WITNESS GDANSKI: I cannot ansver for the bus
company. I don't know.

JUDGE PARIS: Are the school buses contracted
for?

WITNESS GDANSKI: I think it varies from
school to school, but the school district within which I
live contracts out for a private bus carrier.

JUDGE PARISs Thank you.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q While ve vere discussing your formal training,
Mr. Gdanski, have you had any formal training in tr;ffic
engineering?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) VNo.

Q Have you ever practiced traffic engineering in
a professicnal capacity?

i (WITNESS GDANSKI) I chair on a standing
committee basis the Department of Public Works, wvhich
has within its jurisdiction the County Highway
Department as well as the Traffic Safety Board, as the
scope of reviev responsibility.

Q Have you ever had occasion to prepare travel
time estimates? |

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) VNo.
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Q You testified earlier this morning, Mr.
Gdanski, that a number of reports were prepared at your
direction which culminated in the Nay 13th resolution of
the Rockland County Legislature to withdraw from the
plan. Is that correct?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, the reports didn't
culminate in that step. Let me see if I can understand
your question. The reports were submitted in connection
vith the p;blic hearing, and part of the public hearing.

Q Yes, and you directed that those reports be
prepared.

A (RITNESS GDANSKI) That is correct.

0 Mr. Gdanski, when did you first express your
viev that Indian Point shcould be shut down?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I believe going back a year
or so, it vas my position, my personal position, not the
entire legislature®s, but my personal position as a
legislator that until there was a plan which was proved
and demonstrated as acceptable to the NRC and to FENA
and to the residents of Rockland County, that Indian
Point should be shut down.

Q When did you first express that point of
view?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I cannot give you an exact

date. It may go back a year or so, a year and a half.
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Q When did you first introduce a resolution into
the county legislature that Indian Point should be shut
down?

A (WITNESS GDANSK) Using the premise I just
gave until there was an acceptable evacuation plan.
Again I say it may go back a year and a half or so.

Q Now, were your views on this matter known to
the county officials who appearec before vour
subcommittee on the 13th of May of this ye.

A (WITKESS GDAHWSKI) They may or they may not
have been. I don't know.

Q Might these officials respond in wvays critical
of emergency planning in Rockland County in the belief
that such a response was consistent with the positions
you have previously taken?

A (WNITNESS GDANSKI) Unfortunately not. I am
only one legislator, and this vote, the resclution wvas
adopted by a majority of the Rockland County legislature

and it carried votes for those whose publicly expressed

opinions really vere nét in concert with mine, more

conservative colleagues, Republican conservatives who
did vote in support of this resolution.

Q You were chairman ~f the subcommittee,
hovever, that prepared these reports. Is that correct?

. (WNITNESS GDANSKI) Through which the reports
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emanated, brt again, the committes structure of Rockland
County is such that every legislator is independent and
does not control the actions of other legislators.

Q Mr. Gdanski, did you ever let it be known to
the<e d¢partment heads or other Rockland County
employ:es that you would like to hear the "plan von't
vork"” type of ansvers in their reports?

R (WITVESS GDANSKI) Of course not.

Q Mr. GCianski, will you dercribe for us the
Of7fce of Emergency Fervices?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) They are charged with the
responsitility of caklng sure that Rocklard County has
adequate safety and emergenty plans for all types of
emergen ‘zs. Currently, I believe they fall under the
jurisdiction of the fige coordinator. At one time, it
vas a separate department in and of itself.

Q Ace you familiar with Article 2(b) of the New
York Executive Law?

A (WITHNESS GDANSKI) Not offhand, noc.

Q Related to emergency planning?

A (NITNESS GDANSKI) Not offhand.

Q Is it your view that the county of Rockland
has the duty to protect the health, safety, and wvelfare
of Rockland County citizens in the event of public

emergency?
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A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes, it is.
Q Would you describe for us the functioning of
the emergency services coordinator?

MR. THORSENs Your Honor, I object to this
line of questioning. I don't know wvhere it is coming
from out of the direct testimony, and I don't belleve
that this is very productive, since ve do have and will
have a vitness from emergency services testifyiny at a
later date, wvho can testify as to the exact functions.

JUDGE CARTER: Well, I think'the witness
testified this vas one of the offices that reported to
him, and although I am not absolutely sure, but it wvas
on the list and it did report t¢ him, T think it ic not
improper t> ask him what the functions of the office are.

MR. BRANDENBURGs Plus, he just testified, Mr.
Chairman, that office is responsible for emergency
planning in Rockland County, and I can't imagine
anything more relevant.

WITNESS GDANSKI: I thought I ansvered the
question. It wvas responsible for emergency planning.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Bo;;lino)

Q Mr. Gdanski, I believe you testified
approximately a year and a half back was the first
occasion you concluded that Indian Point should be shut

down. Is that correct?
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A (WITRESS GDANSKI) Subject to the
qualification I gave, I believe that is correct.

Q Was it your viev prior to this public hearing
held on the 13th of May of this year that Indian Point
should be shut dovn prior to =-- until an adeguate
emergency plan wvas put in place?

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor, rather than this
continuing line of guestioning, wouldn't it be easier
for Mr. Brandenburg to ask to wvhat extent Mr. Cdanski's
prior feelings about Indian Point influenced his
capacity as chairman of that subcommittee and influenced
the final outcome of that subcommittee? I think he
could probably kill another half-hour with the current
line of questioning, and I think that wvould encompass
everything Mr. Brandenburg was trying to point out.

MR. BRANDENBURG: 1If it pleases Mr. Thorsen, I
am happy to have that guestion asked.

JUDGE CARTER: I think he can ansver the
gquestion.

WITNESS GDANSKI: I think I can ansver the
question.

JUDGE CARTER: What vas your view prior to the
May 13 meeting?

MR. BRANDENBURG: That wasn't the guestion.

Maybe the Reporter can read Mr. Thorsen's remarks for us.
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WITNESS GDANSKI: Mr. Thorsen's cemarks?
Well, you still have to repeat 1it.

(Whereupon, the Reporter read back the portion
requested.)

WITNESS GDANSKI: I know it influenced my own
personal perception. Howvever, I would have to point out
that I wvas only a cosponsor of the resolution that set
forth Rockland County's position. There were three
other cosponsors, some of vhom did not previously share
sy position on the matter, so I don‘t believe my own
personal perceptions necessarily forced the rest of the
Rockland County Lagislature to go along. There vas an
increasing avareness as culminated by the drill that
made everyone see the light.

BY MR. BRANDENBURG: (Resuming)

Q The question relates to your personal
perceptions nonetheless, Nr. Gdanski.

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Yes.

Q Is it true then you had already made up your
mind that the Rockland County plan vas unworkable before
you received the department reports that you referred to
and before the time you participated in the May 13th
meeting?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) No, because you are missing

a crucial distinction. I said until there was a plan in
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effect that wvas acceptable, Indian Point should be shut
dovn. I never said, shut down Indian Point
uneguivocally or absolutely. After the recommendations

of our staff people, vho have the technical expertise,

they convinced me that the plan that ias drafted and for

which millicns of dollars wvere paid for, was not
acceptable.

0 I take it your ansver is yes.

(WITNESS GDANSKI) I gave my ansver.

Q Mr. Gdanski, vhat is the functioning of the
Office of Emergency Services? You indicated it wvas
responsible for emergency planning in Rockland County.
What are its day to day activities?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I would have to go back to
the local order or county charter that sets forth its
specific duties. As I understand it, basically it is to
provide a plan for emergency planning in the event of a
natural disaster, an artific/!:l disaster, anything that
vould affect the health and safety of Rockland County
residents, and to direct supervision of implementing
such emergencies vhen they occur, a tornado, a
hurricane, a rail car disaster, anything of that sort.

Q What is the staffing of the Offices of
Emergency Services for Rockland County?

A (WITKNESS GDANSKI) We have a deputy under Nr.
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Hastings' supervision wvho vas the director of -- I think
his title is deputy director of emergency services. I
am not sure of his exact title. But he supervises our
activities in that regard, and he again is a
coordinator. He coalesces the various municipal fire
departments. I am sorry, the various municipal police
agencies, of which there are a number, the county
sheriff's jepartment, which is a separate activity, the
various volunteer fire departments, the various
volgntocr ambulance districts, and he is to supervise
their cooperation in the event of an emergency.

Q Does this deputy director cf emergency
services spend all of his wvorking time on emergency
planning subjects? Or does he have other
responsibilities as well?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) He may have other duties as
assigned. I don't knovw.

Q Are there any full-time personnel in FRockland
County vhose sole job is to prepare for emergencies?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, I think he utilizes
the good offices of other existing count staff, whether
it is the highvay department or the fire coordinator's
office or other volunteer groups. I can't give you an
example. I don't knov anybody else who dces full-time

on a paid basis.
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Q When vas the Office of Emergency Services
organized, if you know?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) Well, it is a difficult
question again, because in line of budgetary
constraints, the Office has been -- at one time our
chairman of the legislature wore two hats. He wvas also
director of civil defense, vho supervised the deputy
director for emergency services. But again, because of
budget cutbacks, it is in the main Nr. NcGuire's office,
again, using other existing staff.

Q Has the Rockland County Office of Emergency
Services ever prepared any written emergency plans?

A (NITNESS GDA¥SKI) I believe they have a plan
in effect for generic disasters, but that guestion wvould
be best adiressed to that individual.

Q Have you reviewed this generic plan?

- (WITNESS GDANSKI) No, I have not.

Q To your knowledge, has the Rockland County
Office of Emergency Services ever been called upon to
respond to an emergency occurring in Rockland County?

A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I believe they have. We
have had numerous instances of flooding that I know they
have been involved in, snow emergencies. Yes.

Q Has that office ever prepared any vritings

vhich evaluate Rockland County's generic emergency
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planning capabilities?
A (WITNESS GDANSKI) I don't know.

Q Mr. Gdanski, howv would you characterize

Rockland County's generic emergency response

capabilitias at this time?

MR. THORSEN: Your Honor, I would object to
this line of gquestioning on generic disaster
preparedness. It is not part of Nr. Gdanski's direct
testimony. I think ve are getting pretty far afield.

MR. BRANDENBURG: MNr. Chairman, he has
testified he relied upon information provided to him by
the Office of Emergency Services. Clearly, this is
highly relevant to the capabilities of Rockland County
to respond to emergencies. We have never had a
radiological emergency in Rockland County or anyvhere
else that has required a general evacuation, and ve are
forced to look at other types of emergency response
capabilities by analogy.

JUDGE CARTER: As I examined the direct
testimony of the witness, at all times he refers to
himnself as having the chairmanship of the subcommittee
to reviewv the Indian Point emergency response plan, and
is not a general supervisory authority on all
emergencies. That is the only thing I see.

MR. 